

Higher Education State Fact Book

Louisiana Board of Regents 2013-2014

NOTE: Data is subject to change

Revised 3/15/2014



Table of Contents

Methodology	3
State	4
Four-Year and Specialized Universities	5
Two-Year and Technical Colleges	6
Baton Rouge Community College	7
Bossier Parish Community College	8
Capital Area Technical College	9
Central Louisiana Technical College	10
Delgado Community College	11
Elaine P. Nunez Community College	12
Grambling State University	13
L.E. Fletcher Technical Community College	14
Louisiana State University A&M	15
Louisiana State University – Alexandria	16
Louisiana State University – Eunice	17
LSU – Health Sciences Center – New Orleans	18
LSU – Health Sciences Center – Shreveport	19
Louisiana State University - Shreveport	20
Louisiana Delta Community College	21
Northeast Louisiana Technical College	22
Louisiana Tech University	23
McNeese State University	24
Nicholls State University	25
Northshore Technical Community College	26
Northwest Louisiana Technical College	27
Northwestern State University	28
Paul M. Hebert Law Center	29
River Parishes Community College	30
South Central Louisiana Technical College	31
South Louisiana Community College	32
Acadiana Technical College	33
Southeastern Louisiana University	34
Southern University A&M	35
Southern University - New Orleans	36
Southern University - Shreveport	37
Southern University Law Center	38
Sowela technical Community College	39
University of Louisiana - Lafayette	40
University of Louisiana - Monroe	41
University of New Orleans	42

Methodology

\cdot All calculations utilize data submitted by the campuses to the Louisiana Board of Regents.

Enro	• Enrollment Profile is the unduplicated fall headcount within the institution and includes fall enrollment that occurs throughout the semester, as reported by the campuses to the Board of Regents' Statewide Student Profile System.
Enrollment Profile	· Full-Time Equivalent Enrollment is based on the data reported by the campuses to the Board of Regents' Student Credit Hour System.
ofile	· Full-Time Equivalent Enrollment is calculated from the credit/contact hour data as follows: annual undergraduate credit hours are divided by 30; annual graduate credit hours are divided by 24.
Enrollr	• Enrollment Demographics are based on the Statewide Student Profile data submission.
nent I	• Enrollment Demographics include enrollment that occurs throughout the fall semester.
Enrollment Demographics	• Enrollment Demographics are unduplicated within each institution.
aphics	
4	• Awards reported are based on data submitted by the campuses to the Board of Regents' Completers Data System.
Awards	· Completers are calculated based on the count of unique individuals at each award level within each institution.
	• Degrees granted are based on the total number of degrees awarded at each level and institution.
Faculty/ Staff	• Faculty Employment is based on the data submitted by the campuses to the Board of Regents' Employee Salary Data System.
/ Staff	• Full-time Equivalent Employment is calculated based on the total percent effort reported by the campuses.
	· Fall to spring retention calculates the percentage of first-time, full-time, degree-seeking students retained from the fall semester to the spring semester of the study year. (Example: For 2006, the percentage of first-time, full-time, degree-seeking students retained from Fall 2006 to Spring 2007)
GRAD Act	· 1st to 2nd year retention calculates the percentage of first-time, full-time, degree-seeking students retained from the previous fall to the fall of the study year. (Example: For 2006, the percentage of first-time, full-time, degree-seeking students retained from Fall 2005 to Fall 2006.)
	· 1st to 3rd year retention calculates the percentage of first-time, full-time, degree-seeking students retained from the fall 2 years prior to the fall of the study year. (Example: For 2006, the percentage of first-time, full-time, degree-seeking students retained from Fall 2004 to Fall 2006.)
Statev	• See footnotes on each page.

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
1	Fall Headcount	199,491	201,692	210,685	223,705	229,018	229,037	225,995	221,324
Empliment Duofile	% Undergraduate	88.5%	88.7%	89.0%	89.3%	89.1%	89.4%	89.5%	89.5%
	% Graduate	11.5%	11.3%	11.0%	10.7%	10.9%	10.6%	10.5%	10.5%
,	Fall FTE	166,697.0	165,866.1	169,736.5	179,067.1	182,589.6	181,342.8	174,565.7	171,295.8
2	Lower Level FTE	94,844.5	95,411.6	99,021.2	106,695.5	108,358.3	108,856.7	104,332.8	102,688.4
	Upper Level FTE	57,800.2	56,261.3	56,030.6	56,684.9	57,857.5	56,456.1	54,528.2	53,341.4
	Grad FTE	14,052.3	14,193.2	14,684.7	15,686.7	16,373.8	16,030.0	15,704.7	15,266.0
	Student Origin	00.404	00.004	00.004	00.004	00.004	99.994	00.404	00.40
	% from Louisiana % from Out-of-State	90.4%	90.3%	90.0%	90.0%	89.8%	89.9%	89.4%	89.4%
	% from Out-of-Country	7.2% 2.4%	7.2% 2.5%	7.3% 2.7%	7.1% 2.9%	7.4% 2.9%	7.5% 2.6%	8.0% 2.6%	7.9% 2.6%
	Full-/Part-Time Status	2.470	2.370	2.7 70	2.970	2.970	2.070	2.070	2.0%
	% Full-Time	69.6%	68.4%	66.3%	65.6%	65.5%	65.1%	62.9%	64.0%
	% Part-Time	30.4%	31.6%	33.7%	34.4%	34.5%	34.9%	37.1%	36.0%
	Annual Unduplicated Undergraduate Headcount								
	% on Pell	29.8%	28.3%	27.2%	31.6%	34.8%	35.6%	33.3%	
	% on Tops	19.3%	18.2%	17.5%	16.6%	16.5%	16.9%	17.8%	
	% of FTF on Tops	27.6%	26.9%	28.8%	26.0%	28.6%	28.9%	31.2%	-
	Gender								
	% Male	41.4%	41.8%	41.7%	42.1%	41.6%	41.7%	41.7%	42.0%
	% Female	58.6%	58.2%	58.3%	57.9%	58.4%	58.3%	58.3%	58.0%
	Race								
	% Asian	1.9%	1.9%	1.9%	1.9%	1.8%	1.8%	1.9%	1.99
	% Black	28.3%	28.7%	29.0%	30.0%	29.6%	28.8%	30.0%	30.0%
	% Hispanic	2.2%	2.3%	2.3%	2.5%	2.8%	3.2%	4.0%	4.19
	% Native American	0.7%	0.7%	0.7%	0.7%	0.6%	0.6%	0.6%	0.69
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander % Nonresident Alien	2.20/	2.20/	2.60/	2.604	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.19
	% White	2.3%	2.3%	2.6%	2.6%	2.5%	2.4%	2.3%	2.49
	% Two or More Races	61.1%	60.9%	59.5%	58.0%	57.3% 0.8%	54.7%	55.2% 1.6%	54.69
	% Unknown	3.5%	3.1%	4.0%	4.3%	4.5%	1.1% 7.4%	4.4%	1.99 4.39
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-1
	Certificates	1,077	1,134	2,611	3,368	4,332	4,327	3,843	2013-1-
]	Diplomas	2,327	2,214	2,537	2,701	3,228	3,522	2,701	-
	Associate Degrees	3,815	3,670	3,997	4,323	5,321	5,854	5,305	
	Bachelor's Degrees	17,150	17,473	17,775	17,744	18,164	18,444	18,537	
	Professional Degrees	856	826	835	908	943	1,027	1,024	
	Master's Degrees	4,647	4,426	4,321	4,509	4,909	5,145	5,310	-
	Grad Certificate						61	65	-
	Doctoral Degrees	446	435	508	523	448	583	560	-
	Specialist	51	75	52	52	56	40	43	-
	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	1,121	1,162	2,964	3,736	4,911	4,964	4,322	-
	Diplomas	2,354	2,235	2,597	2,757	3,337	3,616	2,744	-
	Associate Degrees	3,905	3,749	4,080	4,448	5,435	5,962	5,397	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	17,403	17,682	18,033	17,990	18,448	18,733	18,806	-
	Professional Degrees	856	826	835	908	943	1,027	1,024	-
	Master's Degrees	4,656	4,439	4,329	4,522	4,933	5,156	5,326	-
	Grad Certificate						61	65	-
	Doctoral Degrees Specialist	446	435	508	523	448	583	560	-
	Instructional Faculty	51	75	52	52	56	40	43	-
	Head Count	10.216	11 210	10.000	10,864	10.712	10.714	10,537	-
	FTE	10,216 8693.1	11,210 9004.1	10,808 8828.3	8734.6	10,712 8629.1	10,714 8538.5	8324.8	-
	Non-Instructional FTE	0093.1	9004.1	0020.3	0734.0	0029.1	0330.3	0324.0	
	Faculty	889.4	936.8	975.0	946.0	967.5	918.2	951.7	
	Exec./ Management	1734.6	1823.1	1834.2	1672.3	1454.3	1390.6	1490.5	
	Other Prof.	6381.9	7043.3	7210.2	7334.1	7287.7	7335.7	7044.6	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures					. = -,			
	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹	60.0%	70.7%	64.0%	68.0%	64.7%	69.7%	72.2%	69.39
	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	66.9%	66.0%	66.0%	67.6%	66.0%	65.8%	65.4%	65.59
	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	55.9%	57.9%	58.7%	59.4%	60.1%	60.6%	62.1%	60.79
	Statewide Measures								
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴								
		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-0
	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								2000
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	38.1%	38.2%	38.1%	37.1%	36.8%	36.5%	41.5%	41.19
	1. Tachnical Collages & Institutions Only: First-time Full-Time Degrae-seeking								/

- 1 Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester
- 2 2yr & 4yr Institutions Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Fall semester
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment

- 4 IPEDS Graduation Rate This rate is calculated as the total number of completers within 150% of normal time divided by the revised adjusted cohort. (Rate is within starting institution)
- $5 Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Four-Year & Specialized Universities

	1 0 0.1	rear a spe	.cianzca c	THIVE SILIC					
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
En	Fall Headcount	144,184	140,882	143,500	144,756	146,381	145,674	144,384	141,570
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	84.1%	83.8%	83.9%	83.4%	82.9%	83.3%	83.5%	83.8%
mei	% Graduate	15.9%	16.2%	16.1%	16.6%	17.1%	16.7%	16.5%	16.2%
ıt P	Fall FTE	127,679.1	124,107.0	124,155.9	125,735.5	126,619.0	124,941.4	120,737.5	118,357.1
rofi	Lower Level FTE	55,826.6	53,652.5	53,440.6	53,363.9	52,387.7	52,455.3	50,504.6	49,749.7
le	Upper Level FTE	57,800.2	56,261.3	56,030.6	56,684.9	57,857.5	56,456.1	54,528.2	53,341.4
	Grad FTE	14,052.3	14,193.2	14,684.7	15,686.7	16,373.8	16,030.0	15,704.7	15,266.0
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	87.9%	87.3%	86.7%	86.2%	85.8%	86.0%	85.3%	85.1%
	% from Out-of-State	8.9%	9.3%	9.6%	9.8%	10.3%	10.4%	10.9%	11.1%
	% from Out-of-Country	3.2%	3.4%	3.7%	4.0%	3.9%	3.6%	3.8%	3.8%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	78.2%	78.1%	76.9%	76.8%	76.1%	75.8%	74.6%	75.9%
	% Part-Time	21.8%	21.9%	23.1%	23.2%	23.9%	24.2%	25.4%	24.1%
	Financial Aid								
E	% of Undergraduates on Pell	31.9%	30.2%	28.4%	32.1%	34.3%	35.0%	33.6%	-
-TI	% Undergraduates on Tops	28.3%	27.7%	27.4%	27.3%	27.7%	28.2%	29.4%	-
nen	% of FTF on Tops	50.8%	49.9%	51.4%	50.9%	55.3%	57.0%	60.3%	-
Ē	Gender								
emc	% Male	40.5%	40.7%	40.8%	41.2%	41.2%	41.4%	41.4%	41.7%
gra	% Female	59.5%	59.3%	59.2%	58.8%	58.8%	58.6%	58.6%	58.3%
Enrollment Demographics	Race								
S	% Asian	2.0%	2.1%	2.0%	2.0%	2.0%	2.0%	2.1%	2.2%
	% Black	25.7%	25.5%	25.2%	24.9%	24.2%	24.4%	24.3%	24.5%
	% Hispanic	2.1%	2.2%	2.1%	2.3%	2.6%	2.9%	3.4%	3.7%
	% Native American	0.6%	0.6%	0.6%	0.6%	0.6%	0.5%	0.5%	0.5%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	-	-	-	-	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	3.0%	3.2%	3.6%	3.8%	3.7%	3.5%	3.4%	3.4%
	% White	63.4%	63.9%	63.0%	62.1%	61.9%	61.8%	61.2%	60.6%
	% Two or More Races	-	-	-	-	0.8%	1.2%	1.8%	2.1%
	% Unknown	3.1%	2.6%	3.4%	4.3%	4.2%	3.5%	3.2%	2.9%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	10	9	11	12	15	5	11	-
	Diplomas Associate Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	1,115	957	974	954	1,581	1,480	1,069	-
	Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees	17,150	17,473	17,775	17,744	18,166	18,446	18,537	-
	Master's Degrees	856	826	835	908	943	1,027	1,024	-
	Grad Certificate	4,647	4,426	4,321	4,509	4,909	5,144	5,310	
	Doctoral Degrees	-	- 425	-	- #22	- 440	61	65	-
A	Specialist	446 51	435 75	508 52	523 52	448 56	583 40	560 43	
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
ds	Certificates	10	2007-08	11	12	15	5	11	2013-14
	Diplomas	-	- 1	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	1,134	967	983	963	1,593	1,498	1,094	•
	Bachelor's Degrees	17,403	17,682	18,033	17,990	18,448	18,733	18,806	•
	Professional Degrees	856	826	835	908	943	1,027	1,024	
	Master's Degrees	4,656	4,439	4,329	4,522	4,933	5,156	5,326	
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	61	65	
	Doctoral Degrees	446	435	508	523	448	583	560	-
	Specialist	51	75	52	52	56	40	43	
	Instructional Faculty	01	,,,	32	32		10	10	
	Head Count	7,639	8,000	7,867	7,619	7,306	7,236	7,136	
Fac	FTE	6517.6	6847.3	6688.0	6609.6	6343.6	6215.0	6087.9	
ulty	Non-Instructional FTE					00 10.0	02200		
Faculty/Staff	Faculty	853.9	906.3	934.9	911.7	936.4	888.7	898.8	
Ħ	Exec./ Management	1459.9	1526.1	1533.4	1398.7	1195.3	1166.6	1283.0	
	Other Prof.	5797.2	6357.4	6498.9	6557.6	6471.8	6460.0	6245.3	
_	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
D A	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	70.6%	70.3%	70.8%	72.3%	72.7%	73.6%	73.2%	72.7%
ct	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	55.9%	57.9%	58.7%	59.4%	60.1%	60.6%	62.1%	60.7%
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4	37.2%	37.9%	38.7%	38.0%	38.1%	38.4%	42.2%	43.1%
Sta		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statewide	Conduction Date (Mishin Chate Dubling Law on 1)								
ide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5	41.1%	41.6%	42.6%	41.7%	42.2%	41.9%	46.0%	47.6%
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	41.7%	42.2%	43.1%	42.2%	42.6%	42.3%	46.5%	48.2%
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶	41./%	42.270	45.1%	42.2%	42.0%	42.3%	40.5%	40.2%

- 1 Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester
- 2 2yr & 4yr Institutions Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Fall semester
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment

- 4 IPEDS Graduation Rate This rate is calculated as the total number of completers within 150% of normal time divided by the revised adjusted cohort. (Rate is within starting institution)
- $5 Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Two-Year and Technical Colleges

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Εn	Fall Headcount	55,307	60,810	67,185	78,949	82,637	83,339	81,611	79,754
<u> </u>	% Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Enrollment Profile	% Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
nt P	Fall FTE	39,017.9	41,759.1	45,580.6	53,331.6	55,970.6	56,401.4	53,828.2	52,938.7
rof	Lower Level FTE	39,017.9	41,759.1	45,580.6	53,331.6	55,970.6	56,401.4	53,828.2	52,938.7
ile	Upper Level FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad FTE	-	-		-		-	-	
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	96.7%	97.1%	97.0%	97.0%	96.8%	96.7%	96.8%	96.8%
	% from Out-of-State								
		2.8%	2.5%	2.4%	2.1%	2.2%	2.4%	2.8%	2.5%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.4%	0.5%	0.6%	0.9%	1.0%	1.0%	0.4%	0.7%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	47.2%	45.8%	43.6%	45.1%	46.7%	46.6%	42.0%	43.3%
	% Part-Time	52.8%	54.2%	56.4%	54.9%	53.3%	53.4%	58.0%	56.7%
	Financial Aid								
B	% of Undergraduates on Pell	26.3%	25.4%	25.4%	30.9%	35.4%	36.3%	32.9%	-
맅	% Undergraduates on Tops	3.6%	3.4%	3.3%	3.2%	2.8%	3.1%	3.5%	-
me	% of FTF on Tops	4.6%	4.3%	5.0%	4.2%	4.6%	5.1%	4.9%	-
름	Gender								
em	% Male	43.9%	44.4%	43.8%	43.8%	42.4%	42.3%	42.3%	42.5%
logi	% Female	56.1%	55.6%	56.2%	56.2%	57.6%	57.7%	57.7%	57.5%
Enrollment Demographics	Race								
iics	% Asian	1.6%	1.6%	1.7%	1.6%	1.6%	1.4%	1.5%	1.4%
	% Black	35.1%	36.4%	37.1%	39.3%	39.2%	36.3%	40.1%	39.6%
	% Hispanic	2.6%	2.7%	2.7%	39.3%	39.2%	3.5%	5.0%	4.9%
	% Native American								
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.8%	0.8%	0.8%	0.8%	0.7%	0.8%	0.7%	0.9%
		0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.3%	0.4%	0.4%	0.5%	0.4%	0.4%	0.3%	0.7%
	% White	55.0%	53.9%	51.9%	50.5%	49.0%	42.3%	44.5%	44.2%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.9%	1.0%	1.2%	1.5%
	% Unknown	4.5%	4.3%	5.3%	4.3%	5.1%	14.3%	6.6%	6.8%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	1,067	1,125	2,600	3,356	4,317	4,847	3,832	-
	Diplomas	2,327	2,214	2,537	2,701	3,228	3,522	2,701	-
	Associate Degrees	2,700	2,713	3,023	3,369	3,740	4,374	4,236	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	_	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	_	_			_		-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	_	_		_	_	_	_	-
Ą	Specialist				-				
Awards	Degrees Granted		2007-08						
ds	Certificates	2006-07 1,111	1,153	2,953	2009-10 3,724	2010-11 4,896	2011-12 5,484	2012-13	2013-14
								4,311	-
	Diplomas	2,354	2,235	2,597	2,757	3,337	3,616	2,744	-
	Associate Degrees	2,771	2,782	3,097	3,485	3,842	4,464	4,303	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	•	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
	Head Count	2,577	3,210	2,941	3,245	3,406	3,478	3,401	
Faculty/Staff	FTE	2175.5	2156.8	2140.3	2125.0	2285.5	2323.5	2236.9	-
ılty	Non-Instructional FTE								
/St	Faculty	35.5	30.5	40.1	34.4	31.1	29.5	52.9	
aff	Exec./ Management	274.8	297.0	300.8	273.6	259.0	224.0	207.5	-
	Other Prof.	584.8	685.9	711.2	776.5	815.8	875.7	799.2	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures	304.6	003.9	/11.2	//0.3	013.0	0/3./	/99.4	_
GR			F0 F04	64.004	60.004	C + 201	60 704	TO 224	60.004
AD	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹	60.0%	70.7%	64.0%	68.0%	64.7%	69.7%	72.2%	69.3%
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	48.5%	48.9%	50.0%	52.0%	50.2%	48.8%	49.7%	48.0%
-	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³		-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Statewide Measures	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	12.1%	11.0%	8.9%	11.8%	11.5%	15.6%	17.1%	19.1%
Sta		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statewide	Conduction Data (Mithin State Dublic In-titutions) 5	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-03	2003-00	2000-07
ide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵								
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	13.9%	13.9%	13.2%	12.40/	11.4%	11.00/	14.00/	14.0%
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶	13.9%	13.9%	13.2%	12.4%	11.4%	11.8%	14.8%	14.0%
	1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seekin	g students enrolle	d as of the census	date retained, a	at the starting ins	titution, to the f	ollowing Spring s	semester	

- 1 Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester
- 2 Two-Year Institutions Only; First-time, Full-time, Associate Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Fall semester
- $3 Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained, at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ Fall\ semester\ 2\ years\ after\ first-time\ enrollment$

- 4 IPEDS Graduation Rate This rate is calculated as the total number of completers within 150% of normal time divided by the revised adjusted cohort. (Rate is within starting institution)
- $5 Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Baton Rouge Community College

Васо	n Rouge Co	minumanicy	Concec					
Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Fall Headcount	6,525	7,031	7,606	8,102	8,332	8,275	9,124	8,136
Fall Headcount % Undergraduate % Graduate Fall FTE Lower Level FTE	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
% Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Fall FTE	4,670.1	4,832.2	5,253.4	5,708.4	5,383.0	5,741.0	5,744.4	5,401.5
Lower Level FTE Upper Level FTE	4,670.1	4,832.2	5,253.4	5,708.4	5,383.0	5,741.0	5,744.4	5,401.5
Grad FTE		-			-	-		-
Student Origin								
% from Louisiana	98.7%	98.7%	98.6%	98.7%	98.3%	98.7%	96.6%	95.7%
% from Out-of-State	0.9%	0.8%	0.8%	0.7%	0.6%	0.6%	1.8%	2.5%
% from Out-of-Country	0.4%	0.5%	0.6%	0.5%	1.1%	0.7%	1.6%	1.8%
Full-/Part-Time Status								
% Full-Time	60.3%	58.0%	53.5%	54.3%	54.8%	52.5%	49.5%	48.0%
% Part-Time	39.7%	42.0%	46.5%	45.7%	45.2%	47.5%	50.5%	52.0%
Financial Aid	22.10/	20.00/	22.00/	26.20/	27 50/	27.00/	20.00/	
% of Undergraduates on Pell % Undergraduates on Tops	22.1% 5.0%	20.8% 4.9%	22.8% 4.6%	26.3% 1.4%	37.5% 1.5%	37.0% 4.1%	30.0% 3.9%	-
% of FTF on Tops	10.7%	9.7%	9.3%	3.0%	3.1%	7.7%	6.7%	-
Gender	10.7 70	7.7 70	3.370	3.070	3.170	7.770	0.7 70	
% Male	45.0%	42.7%	42.0%	41.3%	41.6%	42.4%	41.3%	42.6%
% Female	55.0%	57.3%	58.0%	58.7%	58.4%	57.6%	58.7%	57.4%
% of Undergraduates on Pell % Undergraduates on Tops % of FTF on Tops Gender % Male % Female Race % Asian								
% Asian	2.4%	2.2%	2.1%	2.0%	2.3%	1.4%	1.7%	1.8%
% Black	36.6%	35.9%	39.2%	42.5%	43.2%	34.4%	40.9%	39.5%
% Hispanic	1.6%	1.7%	1.8%	1.8%	2.3%	2.4%	2.7%	2.9%
% Native American	0.4%	0.5%	0.4%	0.3%	0.2%	0.3%	0.3%	0.4%
% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.7%	0.4%	0.2%
% Nonresident Alien	0.7%	0.6%	0.6%	0.7%	0.0%	2.1%	1.4%	1.8%
% White	57.4%	56.9%	54.0%	49.5%	46.0%	38.1%	38.9%	43.8%
% Two or More Races % Unknown	0.0%	0.0% 2.3%	0.0% 1.9%	0.0% 3.2%	2.2% 3.8%	1.0% 19.7%	1.4% 12.3%	2.0% 7.7%
Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates	5	10	9	150	188	199	49	-
Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-		-
Associate Degrees	194	238	288	318	360	382	310	-
Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-		-
Master's Degrees	-	•	-	•	-	•	•	-
Grad Certificate	-	-	-		-	-	-	-
Doctoral Degrees Specialist		-	-			-	-	-
Specialist Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates	5	10	9	155	192	199	54	-
Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Associate Degrees	196	250	305	340	385	397	314	-
Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grad Certificate	-		-		-			-
Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Instructional Faculty	202	202	252	271	200	200	22.6	
Head Count FTE	203 147.0	293 213.0	252 176.0	271 203.5	280 209.0	309	336 178.9	-
FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty	147.0	213.0	1/6.0	203.5	209.0	206.2	1/8.9	
Faculty			9.5	13.0	6.5	6.0	14.5	-
Exec./ Management	35.0	42.0	39.0	42.0	53.0	36.0	30.0	-
Other Prof.	56.5	61.0	44.0	56.0	51.0	66.2	81.5	-
CDAD Act Parformance Measures								
Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²								
Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	47.3%	44.6%	49.1%	48.1%	48.2%	47.3%	53.8%	39.9%
Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³								
Statewide Measures	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4	2.7%	2.4%	2.6%	2.9%	3.3%	5.1%	4.6%	2.7%
Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								
Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -								
Completing at any Institution) ⁶	16.3%	13.6%	14.8%	15.7%	9.3%	12.0%	13.7%	13.6%
Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
Graduate mandatory attendance fees								
1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking	z students enrolled	as of the census	date retained, at	the starting inst	titution, to the fo	llowing Spring s	emester	

- 2 First-time, Full-time, Associate Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Fall semester
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4 IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- 5 Completing within 150% of normal time: Bachelor's Degrees Only; Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking Students, Completing at any Louisiana Public Institution
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Bossier Parish Community College

	BOSSIG			,0-					
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Enr	Fall Headcount	4,688	4,986	4,665	5,430	6,473	7,077	7,917	8,531
olln	% Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Enrollment Profile	% Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Pro	Fall FTE	3,411.3	3,561.6	3,522.5	4,128.3	5,052.7	5,740.3	6,156.1	5,965.5
file	Lower Level FTE Upper Level FTE	3,411.3	3,561.6	3,522.5	4,128.3	5,052.7	5,740.3	6,156.1	5,965.5
	Grad FTE	-				-		-	-
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	98.3%	98.1%	98.7%	98.5%	98.2%	97.4%	97.9%	97.3%
	% from Out-of-State	1.7%	1.8%	1.2%	1.4%	1.7%	2.5%	2.0%	2.4%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.1%	0.1%	0.2%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.3%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	56.1%	56.9%	57.4%	58.5%	61.3%	61.3%	61.5%	56.7%
	% Part-Time	43.9%	43.1%	42.6%	41.5%	38.7%	38.7%	38.5%	43.3%
	Financial Aid	22.1%	20.8%	27.8%	33.3%	41.5%	44.5%	51.1%	
O. I.	% of Undergraduates on Pell % Undergraduates on Tops	5.0%	4.9%	5.5%	4.8%	41.5%	44.5%	5.6%	-
Ē	% of FTF on Tops	10.7%	9.7%	9.8%	7.7%	6.9%	6.9%	7.6%	-
Enrollment Demographics	Gender								
) Em	% Male	36.0%	35.4%	35.5%	36.1%	35.7%	35.9%	35.5%	36.0%
eg .	% Female	64.0%	64.6%	64.5%	63.9%	64.3%	64.1%	64.5%	64.0%
aphi	Race								
S	% Asian	0.9%	1.1%	1.0%	1.3%	0.8%	0.9%	0.7%	0.8%
	% Black	27.8%	30.6%	23.5%	29.2%	33.4%	37.1%	36.9%	40.6%
	% Hispanic	2.2%	2.2%	2.0%	2.4%	2.4%	2.9%	14.8%	9.1%
	% Native American	0.3%	0.4%	0.5%	0.6%	0.6%	0.7%	0.7%	0.7%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander % Nonresident Alien	0.0% 0.1%	0.0%	0.0% 0.2%	0.0%	0.1% 0.1%	0.1% 0.1%	0.1%	0.1% 0.2%
	% White	64.3%	62.2%	52.2%	63.1%	56.1%	52.7%	45.0%	43.9%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	1.1%	1.0%	1.3%	1.4%
	% Unknown	4.5%	3.3%	20.8%	3.3%	5.3%	4.4%	0.4%	3.2%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	66	55	88	251	297	311	306	-
	Diplomas	25	30	21	24	35	28	27	-
	Associate Degrees	335	362	464	481	551	627	652	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	•	•	-	•	•	•	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees Grad Certificate								-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	_	-	-			-	-
Aw	Specialist	-	-	-				-	
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
S	Certificates	66	56	89	254	301	314	309	-
	Diplomas	25	30	21	24	35	28	27	
	Associate Degrees	335	363	467	482	554	630	653	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	•	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-			-	-
	Master's Degrees	-	•	-	-	•	•	-	-
	Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees			-	-	-			-
	Specialist	-	-					-	
	Instructional Faculty								
_	Head Count	107	254	288	253	266	360	325	-
acu	FTE	107.0	133.8	133.0	130.0	132.8	160.2	158.5	-
Faculty/Staff	Non-Instructional FTE								
Staf	Faculty	3.0		2.4	2.1	2.2	12.6	2.3	-
₩.	Exec./ Management	49.0	59.0	58.0	56.0	11.0	11.0	19.0	•
	Other Prof.	52.8	71.5	72.0	79.3	115.8	98.3	58.7	-
GR	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	49.5%	46.0%	44.1%	51.4%	47.8%	44.2%	51.3%	51.2%
Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	49.5%	46.0%	44.1%	31.4%	47.0%	44.2%	31.5%	31.2%
	Statewide Measures	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
			6.6%	7.0%	8.3%	9.9%	11.8%	14.4%	12.9% 2006-07
Sta	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4	9.2%	2000.01	2001 02					
Statew	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2000-07
Statewide	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵		2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2000-07
Statewide	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	1999-00							
Statewide	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶		19.4%	17.0%	15.8%	12.7%	14.1%	13.8%	15.3%
Statewide	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	1999-00							

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5 Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Capital Area Technical College

	Ca	pitai Area	recillical	College					
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
E	Fall Headcount	2,131	2,461	3,350	4,195	4,193	4,428	4,261	2,503
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
lme	% Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
nt F	Fall FTE	1,746.3	1,949.7	2,283.6	2,481.8	2,558.8	2,409.2	2,071.2	1,844.5
rof	Lower Level FTE	1,746.3	1,949.7	2,283.6	2,481.8	2,558.8	2,409.2	2,071.2	1,844.5
île	Upper Level FTE	-	-	-	2,401.0	2,330.0	-	2,071.2	-
	175								-
	Grad FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
	Student Origin	00.00/	00.40/	00.60/	00.00/	00.10/	00.5%	00.007	00.00/
	% from Louisiana	99.8%	99.4%	98.6%	99.0%	99.1%	99.5%	98.9%	98.8%
	% from Out-of-State	0.2%	0.6%	1.4%	1.0%	0.9%	0.5%	1.0%	1.1%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.2%	0.2%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	47.5%	41.0%	36.9%	32.2%	30.8%	29.3%	19.2%	32.4%
	% Part-Time	52.5%	59.0%	63.1%	67.8%	69.2%	70.7%	80.8%	67.6%
	Financial Aid								
E	% of Undergraduates on Pell	22.1%	20.8%	17.1%	19.5%	18.4%	7.8%	12.3%	-
ē.	% Undergraduates on Tops	5.0%	4.9%	0.5%	0.2%	0.0%	0.3%	0.5%	-
ner	% of FTF on Tops	10.7%	9.7%	0.2%	0.3%	0.1%	0.0%	0.8%	-
Ē	Gender								
e ii	% Male	60.3%	58.9%	58.8%	56.9%	55.1%	55.1%	57.5%	63.4%
- IBO	% Female	39.7%	41.1%	41.2%	43.1%	44.9%	44.9%	42.5%	36.6%
Enrollment Demographics	Race								
ics	% Asian	0.6%	0.6%	0.8%	1.2%	1.0%	1.1%	1.3%	0.7%
	% Black	46.8%	50.5%	60.4%	58.1%	53.6%	61.3%	59.3%	48.4%
	% Hispanic	1.1%	1.3%	1.1%	1.5%	1.1%	1.1%	1.4%	1.5%
	% Native American	0.4%	0.4%	0.6%	0.5%	0.6%	0.2%	0.5%	0.4%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.2%	0.2%
	% White	35.9%	34.2%	31.6%	33.3%	29.7%	29.0%	31.9%	25.6%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.4%	0.9%	0.3%	0.8%
	% Unknown	15.1%	13.0%	5.5%	5.3%	13.6%	6.3%	5.1%	22.5%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	123	144	382	234	460	364	395	-
	Diplomas	317	341	351	359	386	358	349	-
	Associate Degrees	16	21	13	21	17	24	8	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Awa	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
S	Certificates	132	153	461	273	603	478	578	-
	Diplomas	320	344	353	363	388	358	349	-
	Associate Degrees	16	22	13	23	17	24	8	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-		-	-	_
	Professional Degrees	_	_	-	-		-	-	-
	Master's Degrees							_	_
	Grad Certificate							-	
			-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees		-	-	-	-	-	-	•
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
Fa	Head Count	131	139	131	121	125	123	115	
Faculty/Staff	FTE	95.8	99.4	94.5	86.5	84.2	87.7	77.7	-
ty/s	Non-Instructional FTE								
Stat	Faculty		1.0	1.0	1.0	1.0	1.0	0.8	-
===	Exec./ Management	6.0	8.0	11.0	11.0	7.0	8.0	12.0	-
	Other Prof.	22.3	25.5	27.5	25.3	28.3	25.1	18.3	-
G	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹	59.4%	72.2%	66.7%	66.4%	62.3%	69.8%	62.0%	66.2%
_	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²								
≱									
Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
Act									
Act	Statewide Measures								
			2002.01	2004-00	2002.00	2002-01	2004.05	200= 07	2004 07
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
	Statewide Measures		2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Act Statewide	Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵		2000-01	2001-02	2002-03				
	Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -		2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04 0.0%	2004-05 0.0%	2005-06 0.0%	0.0%
	Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) 6		2000-01	2001-02	2002-03				
	Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -		2000-01	2001-02	2002-03				

- $2 \cdot First\text{-}time, Full\text{-}time, Associate Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Fall semester and the following fall semester are the following fall semester as the following fall semester are the following fall semester as the following fall semester are the following fall semester as the following fall semester are the following fall semester as the following fall semester are the following fall semester as the following fall semester are the following fall semester as the following fall semester are the following fall sem$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time: Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only; Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ Students, Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Full$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Central Louisiana Technical Community College

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
T.									
Enrollment Profile	Fall Headcount % Undergraduate	2,091 100.0%	2,204 100.0%	2,701 100.0%	3,401 100.0%	3,392 100.0%	2,674 100.0%	2,444 100.0%	2,242 100.0%
ll e	% Graduate	100.0%	100.070	100.070	100.070	100.070	100.070	100.070	-
Ď. P	Fall FTE	1,539.7	1,650.8	1,885.5	2,340.8	2,359.9	2,014.9	1,758.3	1,675.7
<u> </u>	Lower Level FTE	1,539.7	1,650.8	1,885.5	2,340.8	2,359.9	2,014.9	1,758.3	1,675.7
ē	Upper Level FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	98.3%	98.4%	98.1%	98.9%	98.8%	99.0%	98.6%	98.8%
	% from Out-of-State	1.7%	1.6%	1.9%	1.1%	1.2%	1.0%	1.4%	1.1%
	% from Out-of-Country Full-/Part-Time Status	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%
	% Full-Time	45.0%	51.4%	40.2%	39.9%	46.5%	45.9%	41.6%	48.1%
	% Part-Time	55.0%	48.6%	59.8%	60.1%	53.5%	54.1%	58.4%	51.9%
	Financial Aid								
2	% of Undergraduates on Pell	22.1%	20.8%	25.3%	28.4%	31.7%	33.7%	8.8%	-
<u></u>	% Undergraduates on Tops	5.0%	4.9%	4.6%	3.6%	3.3%	2.5%	0.3%	-
men	% of FTF on Tops	10.7%	9.7%	2.5%	0.8%	0.7%	1.7%	0.3%	-
Ē	Gender								
Enrollment Demographics	% Male	46.4%	46.6%	49.8%	52.6%	50.7%	51.5%	53.0%	57.4%
	% Female	53.6%	53.4%	50.2%	47.4%	49.3%	48.5%	47.0%	42.69
7	Race % Asian	0.6%	0.8%	0.6%	0.7%	0.6%	0.6%	0.6%	0.49
n	% Asian % Black	35.9%	35.2%	34.1%	36.4%	36.5%	38.9%	32.9%	40.69
	% Hispanic	1.6%	1.5%	1.3%	1.3%	1.6%	2.0%	2.7%	3.49
	% Native American	0.9%	1.2%	1.6%	1.4%	1.1%	1.0%	0.4%	1.29
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%
	% White	58.6%	56.6%	56.3%	54.9%	57.1%	54.6%	40.2%	44.49
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.6%	1.1%	0.5%	1.19
	% Unknown	2.4%	4.6%	6.1%	5.3%	2.4%	1.7%	22.7%	8.79
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	53	54	123	223	326	342	178	-
	Diplomas	308	269	389	367	386	472	299	-
	Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees	15	12	10	21	13	33	22	-
	Professional Degrees	-							
	Master's Degrees	-							
	Grad Certificate	-		-	-	-		-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Awards	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
rds	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	54	54	130	243	353	396	202	-
	Diplomas	309	269	390	370	388	473	303	-
	Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees	15	15	10	24	14	35	22	
	Professional Degrees	-							
	Master's Degrees	-		-	-			-	-
	0	-	_		-			-	
	Doctoral Degrees			-	-	-			-
	Specialist	-	-		-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
.	Head Count	153	177	157	178	174	152	141	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	102.2	135.0	119.1	129.9	128.5	115.6	108.6	-
₹ >>	Non-Instructional FTE								
T 2	Faculty	44.0	42.0	100	11.0	12.0	10.0	1.6	-
	Exec./ Management Other Prof.	11.0 25.6	12.0 24.6	10.0 23.9	11.0 23.6	13.0 19.3	10.0 19.3	8.0 16.9	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures	23.0	24.0	23.9	23.0	17.3	17.3	10.9	
9	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹	45.8%	68.3%	61.7%	77.5%	65.4%	62.2%	72.5%	72.59
	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	15.070	00.070	02.770	771070	00.170	02.270	, 2.0 , 0	, 2.0 ,
7	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³								
	Statewide Measures	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴								
Stat		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statewide	Chadustian Data (Mithin State Dublis Institutes 2.2.5								
Ď	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -								
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶								

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time: Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only; Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ Students, Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Full$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Delgado Community College

	Di	eigauo Coi	illillullity (conege					
Profiles		2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Fall Headcount		12,966	14,763	16,168	19,397	19,518	20,605	18,126	18,798
Fall Headcount % Undergraduate % Graduate Fall FTE Lower Level FTE		100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
% Graduate		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Fall FTE		8,990.9	10,060.8	10,998.6	13,148.8	13,840.8	14,507.9	12,805.4	12,695.8
Lower Level FTE		8,990.9	10,060.8	10,998.6	13,148.8	13,840.8	14,507.9	12,805.4	12,695.8
Upper Level FTE		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grad FTE		-							
Student Origin		_			-			_	_
		07.50/	07.20/	06.207	0.4.207	02.40/	02.40/	05.50	05.50/
% from Louisiana		97.5%	97.2%	96.3%	94.3%	93.4%	93.4%	95.5%	95.5%
% from Out-of-State		1.2%	1.4%	1.8%	2.4%	3.1%	3.2%	4.1%	3.1%
% from Out-of-Country		1.3%	1.4%	1.9%	3.3%	3.5%	3.5%	0.4%	1.4%
Full-/Part-Time Statu	IS								
% Full-Time		42.3%	42.2%	40.7%	42.5%	46.8%	47.6%	43.4%	42.1%
% Part-Time		57.7%	57.8%	59.3%	57.5%	53.2%	52.4%	56.6%	57.9%
Financial Aid									
% of Undergraduates of		28.4%	28.9%	28.1%	35.7%	43.2%	45.7%	51.4%	-
% Undergraduates on	Tops	2.6%	2.5%	2.2%	3.7%	2.6%	2.4%	0.0%	-
% of FTF on Tops		2.9%	2.7%	3.8%	4.5%	4.9%	4.9%	0.0%	-
Gender									
% Male		34.1%	36.1%	36.5%	37.0%	35.7%	34.6%	33.4%	34.2%
% of Undergraduates of % Undergraduates on % of FTF on Tops Gender % Male % Female Race % Asian		65.9%	63.9%	63.5%	63.0%	64.3%	65.4%	66.6%	65.8%
Race									
% Asian		3.0%	3.0%	3.3%	3.2%	2.9%	2.7%	3.4%	2.9%
% Black		37.0%	38.7%	37.8%	40.0%	39.6%	41.8%	42.5%	45.0%
% Hispanic		6.0%	6.2%	6.4%	7.1%	7.0%	7.2%	8.1%	8.2%
% Native American		0.6%	0.7%	0.7%	0.6%	0.5%	0.4%	0.3%	0.4%
% Native Hawaiian or	Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
% Nonresident Alien		1.0%	1.1%	1.3%	1.5%	1.4%	1.1%	0.2%	1.2%
% White		43.2%	40.6%	39.9%	37.1%	35.4%	33.6%	35.4%	33.0%
% Two or More Races		0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	1.1%	1.7%	2.1%	2.2%
% Unknown		9.1%	9.8%	10.6%	10.5%	12.1%	11.4%	8.0%	6.8%
							2011-12		2013-14
Completers Certificates		2006-07 128	2007-08 187	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	744	2012-13 637	2013-14
				228					_
Diplomas		65	57	58	78	71	107	77	-
Associate Degrees		936	824	874	1,005	1,124	1,253	1,254	-
Bachelor's Degrees		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Professional Degrees		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Master's Degrees		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grad Certificate		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Doctoral Degrees		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Specialist Degrees Granted		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Degrees Granted		2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates		130	187	228	299	240	744	639	-
Diplomas		65	57	60	78	71	112	77	-
Associate Degrees		949	841	885	1,027	1,141	1,271	1,267	-
Bachelor's Degrees		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Professional Degrees		-	-					-	-
Master's Degrees			-	-	-	-	-		-
Grad Certificate		-	-		-	-		-	
Doctoral Degrees		-	-		-	-		-	
Specialist		-							
Instructional Faculty									
Head Count		685	809	667	851	940	922	874	
FTE FTE		685.0	432.2	525.8	452.5	635.9	633.6	665.0	
Non Instruction 1 pm	P	085.0	432.2	525.8	452.5	035.9	033.0	005.0	
FTE Non-Instructional FT Faculty	<u> </u>	23.0	22.3	22.5	142	18.5	4.9	141	_
Faculty		57.0	51.0	33.8	14.3 33.1	38.0	39.0	14.1 46.0	-
Exec./ Management									
Other Prof.		156.8	188.0	189.4	218.3	222.6	275.6	180.4	-
GRAD Act Performan									
Retention Rate Fall to Retention Rate Y1-Y2									
Retention Rate Y1-Y2		NA	54.2%	55.8%	56.8%	56.1%	55.2%	52.4%	56.4%
Retention Rate Y1-Y3									
Statewide Measures		2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
Graduation Rate (IPED	S - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	1.6%	1.1%	1.0%	na	2.1%	2.6%	2.6%	9.7%
Graduation Rate (With		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
e w									
Graduation Rate (With	in State Public Institutions) ⁵								
	pleting Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	4.1%	F 90/	4.8%	2.00/	3.2%	2.20/	Not Available	F F0/
Completing at any Inst	itution) ⁶	4.170	5.8%	4.0%	3.9%	3.2%	3.3%	Not Available	5.5%
completing at any mot									
	tory attendance fees								
Undergraduate manda Graduate mandatory a									

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time: Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only; Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ Students, Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Full$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2012
									2013
Enrollment Profile	Fall Headcount	1,097	1,442	1,692	1,840	2,434	2,443	2,334	2,506
Ħ	% Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
ent	% Graduate Fall FTE	728.0	- 878.9	1,048.7	1,147.4	1,369.0	1,425.6	1,391.7	1,450.8
Pro	Lower Level FTE	728.0	878.9	1,048.7	1,147.4	1,369.0	1,425.6	1,391.7	1,450.8
file	Upper Level FTE	720.0	-	1,040.7	1,147.4	1,307.0	1,423.0	1,371.7	1,430.0
	Grad FTE	-			_				
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	99.6%	99.2%	99.7%	99.8%	99.8%	99.6%	99.1%	99.2%
	% from Out-of-State	0.3%	0.8%	0.3%	0.2%	0.2%	0.4%	0.7%	0.6%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.1%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.2%	0.2%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	42.7%	41.8%	37.8%	40.5%	36.0%	39.3%	34.2%	36.6%
	% Part-Time	57.3%	58.2%	62.2%	59.5%	64.0%	60.7%	65.8%	63.4%
_	Financial Aid								
Enro	% of Undergraduates on Pell	36.9%	34.4%	29.2%	35.9%	38.9%	42.9%	39.5%	-
Ĭ	% Undergraduates on Tops	1.7% 2.2%	1.8%	1.7% 5.4%	1.8%	1.4%	0.0%	2.1% 5.0%	-
ent	% of FTF on Tops Gender	2.2%	4.2%	3.4%	5.9%	5.1%	0.0%	5.0%	-
Den	% Male	34.5%	39.4%	35.7%	36.0%	32.8%	32.7%	32.3%	34.2%
nogr	% Female	65.5%	60.6%	64.3%	64.0%	67.2%	67.3%	67.7%	65.8%
Enrollment Demographics	Race								
ics	% Asian	6.2%	2.6%	2.4%	1.8%	2.3%	2.0%	1.8%	2.4%
	% Black	25.8%	26.6%	30.3%	32.2%	38.5%	38.8%	38.9%	38.8%
	% Hispanic	2.5%	4.0%	3.3%	2.5%	3.7%	3.6%	4.1%	5.2%
	% Native American	2.2%	1.9%	1.7%	1.5%	0.7%	1.1%	0.6%	0.8%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.0%	0.1%	0.2%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.2%
	% White	60.5%	63.1%	60.6%	59.2%	51.4%	51.8%	48.7%	44.0%
	% Two or More Races	0.0% 2.8%	0.0% 1.8%	0.0% 1.7%	0.0% 2.8%	1.5% 1.8%	0.6% 2.0%	2.0% 3.7%	2.5% 5.9%
	% Unknown Completers	2.6%	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	76	76	49	80	95	120	111	-
	Diplomas	-	-	36	42	45	36	31	-
	Associate Degrees	82	99	123	129	119	158	152	
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Α	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	•	-	-	•	-	-
Awards	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
sb	Degrees Granted Certificates	2006-07 78	2007-08 78	2008-09	2009-10 80	2010-11 95	2011-12 124	2012-13	2013-14
	Diplomas	-	-	36	42	45	36	31	-
	Associate Degrees	85	100	125	130	120	160	161	
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees		-	-	-	-	-	-	
	Master's Degrees	-	-		-	-		-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-		-	-		-	-
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
Fa	Head Count	61	67	64	67	81	81	80	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE Non-Instructional FTE	48.5	50.5	49.8	50.0	57.3	56.1	58.5	-
y/St	Faculty	2.5					2.0	2.0	
aff	Exec./ Management	5.5	7.0	9.0	8.5	7.0	7.0	9.0	-
	Other Prof.	20.2	20.0	26.5	23.8	27.1	26.8	31.5	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
RAI	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	NA	50.0%	46.3%	42.9%	59.6%	49.6%	50.0%	47.7%
	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	2002.00	2002.04	2004.05	2005.00	2006.05	2007.00	2000.00	2000 40
	Statewide Measures	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
St	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	8.9%	4.1%	2.1%	na	21.1%	12.8%	6.7%	13.5%
Statewide		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
wide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵								
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	10.00/	10.10/	7.00/	10.00/	2.40/	2.00/		15.00/
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶	10.0%	18.1%	7.9%	10.6%	3.4%	3.0%	na	15.8%
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees								
	1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking	g students enrolle	d as of the censu	s date retained	at the starting in	stitution to the f	ollowing Spring	semester	

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time: Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only; Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ Students, Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Full$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Grambling State University

	rambling S	state Univ	rersity					
Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Fall Headcount	5,148	5,210	5,282	5,025	5,008	5,219	5,282	5,085
% Undergraduate	90.0%	91.7%	91.1%	90.7%	88.1%	85.6%	84.1%	82.0%
% Graduate	10.0%	8.3%	8.9%	9.3%	11.9%	14.4%	15.9%	18.0%
Fall FTE	5,015.9	5,062.7	5,128.3	4,835.9	4,889.9	5,079.6	4,885.2	4,710.3
Lower Level FTE	2,572.3	2,716.7	2,648.1	2,342.0	2,152.4	2,085.1	2,030.4	1,989.8
Upper Level FTE	2,013.4	2,015.2	2,103.3	2,098.5	2,225.2	2,363.0	2,160.8	2,012.3
Grad FTE	430.2	330.8	376.9	395.4	512.3	631.5	694.0	708.2
Student Origin								
% from Louisiana % from Out-of-State	63.4% 32.6%	59.6% 33.9%	56.1% 34.4%	54.9% 35.9%	57.1% 34.5%	60.3% 32.4%	63.0% 31.2%	67.8% 27.4%
% from Out-of-Country	4.0%	6.5%	9.6%	9.2%	8.5%	7.3%	5.8%	4.7%
Full-/Part-Time Status	4.070	0.370	9.070	9.270	0.370	7.370	3.070	4.770
% Full-Time	88.1%	88.2%	89.9%	89.6%	89.2%	87.6%	86.5%	85.1%
% Part-Time	11.9%	11.8%	10.1%	10.4%	10.8%	12.4%	13.5%	14.9%
Annual Unduplicated Undergraduate Headcount								
% on Pell	63.3%	63.8%	62.4%	65.8%	69.8%	73.7%	72.6%	-
% on Tops	3.8%	3.4%	3.1%	3.4%	3.7%	3.9%	4.2%	-
% of FTF on Tops	4.9%	4.0%	3.6%	5.1%	8.5%	8.0%	8.3%	-
Gender	44.004	44.50/	40.004	20.404	20.004	20.404	00.404	05.50
% Male	41.2%	41.7%	40.3%	38.1%	38.9%	38.4%	38.1%	37.5%
% Female Race	58.8%	58.3%	59.7%	61.9%	61.1%	61.6%	61.9%	62.5%
% Asian	0.6%	0.5%	0.3%	0.3%	0.2%	0.2%	0.3%	0.3%
% Black	89.0%	87.4%	86.2%	86.8%	80.2%	83.2%	86.3%	90.5%
% Hispanic	0.4%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%	1.0%	1.0%	1.1%	1.0%
% Native American	0.3%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.1%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%
% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.0%
% Nonresident Alien	3.6%	6.1%	9.5%	9.1%	8.5%	7.4%	5.8%	4.7%
% White	5.2%	4.6%	3.3%	3.0%	1.9%	2.2%	2.6%	2.2%
% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.7%	0.5%	0.9%	1.0%
% Unknown	0.9%	0.7%	0.3%	0.3%	7.4%	5.2%	2.8%	0.1%
Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates	-	1	-	-	-	-	-	-
Diplomas Associate Degrees	36	36	- 33	35	35	16	15	-
Bachelor's Degrees	495	528	542	694	676	676	703	
Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Master's Degrees	170	93	115	133	172	199	227	-
Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Doctoral Degrees	3	3	9	4	2	6	6	-
Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates	-	1	-	-	-	-	-	-
Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	- 16	- 15	-
Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees	36 517	36 537	33 554	35 713	35 695	16 686	15 725	-
Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Master's Degrees	170	93	115	133	174	199	227	
Grad Certificate	-		-	-			-	
Doctoral Degrees	3	3	9	4	2	6	6	-
Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Instructional Faculty								
Head Count	257	310	254	267	257	271	223	-
FTE	240.5	292.4	236.4	256.9	246.4	256.4	213.8	-
Non-Instructional FTE	44.0	45.0	0.0	0.0	22.0	6.0	24.0	
Faculty	11.0	45.9	8.0	8.0	33.0	6.0	34.0	-
Exec./ Management Other Prof.	72.0 197.3	83.0 162.9	63.0 160.1	53.0 173.3	47.0 171.5	45.0 176.8	43.0 191.3	-
GRAD Act Performance Measures	177.5	102.7	100.1	173.5	171.3	170.0	171.5	
Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	55.8%	59.8%	58.6%	56.3%	65.7%	70.3%	68.6%	68.5%
Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	46.6%	42.9%	45.9%	45.7%	48.9%	55.1%	62.9%	55.0%
Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	37.4%	39.8%	31.8%	36.4%	29.7%	27.8%	27.6%	31.0%
and the contract of the state o	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5	37.5%	38.9%	34.3%	36.3%	29.5%	26.9%	27.9%	31.4%
	37.3%	30.7%	34.3%	30.3%	47.3%	20.9%	47.770	31.4%
Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	37.7%	39.4%	35.2%	37.4%	30.0%	27.3%	28.1%	31.5%
Completing at any Institution) "	37.770	37.470	33.2 /0	37.470	30.070	27.570	20.170	
Completing at any Institution) 6 Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees	37.770	37.470	33.2 70	37.470	30.070	27.570	20.170	
Completing at any Institution) Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees Graduate mandatory attendance fees	37.770	37.470	33.270	37.470	30.070	27.570	20.170	

- 1 Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester
- 2 2yr & 4yr Institutions Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Fall semester
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4 IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- 5 Completing within 150% of normal time: Bachelor's Degrees Only; Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking Students, Completing at any Louisiana Public Institution
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

L.E. Fletcher Technical Community College

	E.E. TR	terier reciiii	cai comin	idility Co	iicgc				
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
E	Fall Headcount	1,581	1,584	1,691	2,048	2,584	2,771	2,689	2,811
nroll	% Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
μe	% Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Ě	Fall FTE	825.1	878.1	1,006.4	1,225.1	1,475.7	1,586.9	1,558.2	1,539.0
Enrollment Profile	Lower Level FTE	825.1	878.1		1,225.1		1,586.9	1,558.2	
		825.1		1,006.4	1,225.1	1,475.7	1,586.9		1,539.0
	Upper Level FTE		-	•		-		-	-
	Grad FTE	-	-	-	-	-		-	-
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	88.6%	89.1%	94.4%	94.1%	96.0%	94.3%	93.6%	93.0%
	% from Out-of-State	11.4%	10.9%	5.6%	5.9%	4.0%	5.7%	6.4%	6.9%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	33.0%	35.5%	42.5%	45.2%	40.2%	43.0%	42.4%	43.9%
	% Part-Time	67.0%	64.5%	57.5%	54.8%	59.8%	57.0%	57.6%	56.1%
	Annual Unduplicated Undergraduate Headcount								
臣	% on Pell	13.9%	15.8%	19.3%	24.5%	28.1%	31.0%	22.6%	-
	% on Tops	3.0%	4.6%	5.0%	4.1%	4.7%	4.1%	5.0%	-
Be	% of FTF on Tops	3.3%	6.8%	8.4%	8.0%	11.6%	8.7%	11.0%	-
Ē	Gender								
ĕ	% Male	52.3%	52.8%	43.9%	45.2%	42.0%	42.5%	42.4%	44.4%
ogr	% Female	47.7%	47.2%	56.1%	54.8%	58.0%	57.5%	57.6%	55.6%
apt	Race								
Enrollment Demographics	% Asian	0.9%	0.6%	0.9%	1.0%	0.8%	1.1%	0.7%	0.9%
	% Black	21.3%	17.6%	21.2%	21.3%	21.8%	23.4%	26.1%	25.3%
	% Hispanic	3.9%	3.0%	1.9%	1.6%	1.7%	2.2%	2.6%	3.0%
	% Native American	4.9%	5.7%	4.7%	4.4%	4.2%	5.7%	4.1%	3.6%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%
	% White	68.3%	72.8%	70.6%	70.2%	64.4%	60.1%	57.7%	59.7%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.9%	1.6%
	% Unknown	0.7%	0.4%	0.7%	1.5%	7.1%	7.5%	8.0%	5.9%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	9	9	34	127	193	140	236	-
	Diplomas	34	44	48	48	60	37	39	-
	Associate Degrees	34	33	38	48	87	124	140	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees		-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees		-	-	-	-	-		-
Αw	Specialist		-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
s	Certificates	9	9	36	134	210	151	265	-
	Diplomas	34	44	48	55	60	37	40	-
	Associate Degrees	40	33	38	53	96	136	157	
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	_	_	_	_	_	_	_	_
	Master's Degrees	-		-					
			-		-	-		-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	_
	Doctoral Degrees	•	-	-	•	-	-	-	-
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
Fa	Head Count	72	75	72	77	96	108	116	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	51.1	53.1	54.2	49.9	63.0	69.0	67.9	-
Ty /	Non-Instructional FTE								
Sta	Faculty			2.0		1.0		2.0	-
===	Exec./ Management	8.0	8.0	9.0	8.0	9.0	7.0	10.0	-
	Other Prof.	16.6	22.0	21.0	22.0	22.0	22.0	16.5	-
6	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
D A	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	47.5%	51.9%	54.0%	53.3%	52.9%	52.3%	47.0%	45.6%
Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³								
	Statewide Measures	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
			42.8%	34.0%	15.9%	8.7%	17.6%	17.1%	29.3%
St	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	28.0%					2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statev		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2003 00	
Statewid			2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2003 00	
Statewide	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03				
Statewide	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02 na	2002-03 na	42.8%	23.2%	15.9%	14.2%
Statewide	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions Completing at any Institution) ⁶	1999-00							
Statewide	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions	1999-00							

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time: Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only; Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ Students, Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Full$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Enrollment Profile	Fall Headcount	29,450	28,172	28,379	28,154	29,070	29,322	29,803	30,101
	% Undergraduate	83.7%	83.4%	82.9%	82.1%	82.2%	82.7%	83.3%	83.3%
	% Graduate	16.3%	16.6%	17.1%	17.9%	17.8%	17.3%	16.7%	16.7%
t Pro	Fall FTE	28,766.3	27,535.1	27,726.7	27,679.8	28,341.2	28,235.3	27,943.7	27,779.9
ofile	Lower Level FTE	10,891.8	10,232.1	10,713.4	10,612.5	10,952.3	11,158.0	11,230.0	11,196.1
	Upper Level FTE Grad FTE	14,274.2 3,600.3	13,713.9 3,589.1	13,255.2 3,758.1	13,128.5 3,938.8	13,303.9 4,085.0	13,040.0 4,037.3	12,761.8 3,951.9	12,666.7 3,917.1
	Student Origin	3,000.3	3,307.1	3,7 30.1	3,730.0	4,003.0	4,037.3	3,731.7	3,917.1
	% from Louisiana	80.9%	79.8%	78.2%	76.4%	74.4%	73.8%	74.0%	74.8%
	% from Out-of-State	14.0%	15.0%	16.5%	17.8%	19.9%	20.7%	20.6%	19.8%
	% from Out-of-Country	5.2%	5.2%	5.3%	5.8%	5.7%	5.5%	5.5%	5.4%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	89.0%	89.5%	89.7%	89.6%	89.5%	89.2%	89.0%	88.5%
	% Part-Time Financial Aid	11.0%	10.5%	10.3%	10.4%	10.5%	10.8%	11.0%	11.5%
曹	% of Undergraduates on Pell	16.0%	15.9%	15.2%	17.6%	20.0%	20.3%	19.9%	
llori	% Undergraduates on Tops	51.4%	50.7%	50.7%	49.5%	49.2%	49.6%	50.7%	-
meı	% of FTF on Tops	83.0%	78.2%	73.8%	71.0%	69.0%	73.5%	75.6%	-
it Do	Gender								
ЩÖ	% Male	47.8%	48.2%	48.6%	49.1%	48.9%	48.8%	48.7%	48.4%
gr:ap	% Female Race	52.2%	51.8%	51.5%	50.9%	51.1%	51.2%	51.3%	51.6%
Enrollment Demographics	% Asian	2.8%	2.9%	3.1%	3.1%	3.1%	2.9%	3.0%	3.2%
•	% Black	9.0%	8.9%	9.0%	8.9%	9.3%	9.9%	10.5%	10.9%
	% Hispanic	2.7%	2.8%	2.9%	3.2%	3.6%	4.0%	4.4%	4.7%
	% Native American	0.4%	0.4%	0.4%	0.4%	0.4%	0.4%	0.3%	0.3%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	5.2%	5.2%	5.3%	5.8%	5.7%	5.5%	5.5%	5.4%
	% White % Two or More Races	77.1% 0.0%	76.8% 0.0%	76.0% 0.0%	74.8% 0.0%	74.5% 1.0%	74.2% 1.4%	73.4% 1.8%	72.6% 2.1%
	% Unknown	2.9%	2.9%	3.3%	3.8%	2.3%	1.6%	1.1%	0.8%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees	4,545 82	4,542 83	4,648 81	4,312 81	4,347 75	4,519 82	4,443 82	-
	Master's Degrees	989	966	968	1,042	1,092	1,233	1,164	
	Grad Certificate	-			-,	-,	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	274	231	240	300	255	322	305	-
Awards	Specialist	10	36	19	18	21	12	10	-
rds	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-			-
	Associate Degrees	-							
	Bachelor's Degrees	4,617	4,600	4,734	4,388	4,440	4,600	4,529	-
	Professional Degrees	82	83	81	81	75	82	82	-
	Master's Degrees	992	967	970	1,043	1,094	1,235	1,167	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees Specialist	274 10	231 36	240 19	300 18	255 21	322 12	305 10	-
	Instructional Faculty	10	36	19	10	21	12	10	-
_	Head Count	1,271	1,330	1,304	1,256	1,200	1,170	1,234	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	1150.2	1201.5	1177.9	1152.4	1092.8	1056.7	1112.9	-
- lay/3	Non-Instructional FTE								
Staff	Faculty	209.0	183.5	193.0	197.5	214.4	206.8	171.0	-
	Exec./ Management Other Prof.	71.8 1559.0	65.3 1574.3	68.2 1615.1	65.9 1599.5	61.8 1560.2	60.4 1536.6	55.5 1516.9	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures	1337.0	137 1.3	1013.1	1377.3	1500.2	1550.0	1310.7	
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
D A	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	82.2%	84.5%	85.3%	83.4%	84.2%	84.3%	83.3%	82.6%
#	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	71.9%	71.7%	75.7%	76.4%	74.2%	75.0%	75.2%	73.0%
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
S	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	58.9%	58.9%	59.9%	60.7%	60.8%	60.6%	62.0%	66.7%
tate		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statewide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	64.7%	65.1%	65.0%	66.0%	65.7%	65.9%	67.4%	72.9%
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	64.7%	65.2%	65.1%	66.1%	65.7%	66.0%	67.5%	73.0%
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees								
	1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking	students enrolled	as of the census	date retained, a	t the starting ins	titution, to the fo	ollowing Spring	semester	

- $2-2yr \ \&\ 4yr\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained,\ at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ following\ Fall\ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time: Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only; Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ Students, Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Full$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Enrollment Profile	Fall Headcount	2,699	2,573	2,993	2,460	2,667	2,612	2,426	2,229
	% Undergraduate	99.4%	98.9%	99.0%	98.7%	98.4%	98.9%	99.1%	99.2%
	% Graduate	0.6%	1.1%	1.0%	1.3%	1.6%	1.1%	0.9%	0.8%
	Fall FTE	1,992.1	1,885.5	1,944.6	1,853.5	1,885.4	1,806.6	1,668.1	1,636.1
	Lower Level FTE	1,267.9	1,161.8	1,162.3	1,114.8	1,140.4	1,071.0	1,027.4	933.3
e	Upper Level FTE	724.2	723.7	782.3	738.7	745.0	735.6	640.7	702.8
	Grad FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	99.0%	98.7%	98.8%	98.4%	98.5%	98.2%	97.9%	98.0%
	% from Out-of-State % from Out-of-Country	0.8% 0.2%	1.1% 0.2%	1.0% 0.2%	1.2% 0.4%	1.4% 0.1%	1.4% 0.3%	1.9% 0.2%	1.8% 0.2%
	Full-/Part-Time Status	0.270	0.270	0.270	0.470	0.170	0.370	0.270	0.270
	% Full-Time	51.1%	51.3%	43.0%	50.1%	48.8%	48.8%	49.5%	56.4%
	% Part-Time	48.9%	48.7%	57.0%	49.9%	51.2%	51.2%	50.5%	43.6%
	Financial Aid								
Enr	% of Undergraduates on Pell	41.7%	39.0%	33.3%	38.3%	41.1%	40.0%	38.9%	-
nllo.	% Undergraduates on Tops	10.7%	10.6%	10.3%	12.2%	12.7%	13.6%	15.0%	-
nent	% of FTF on Tops	18.9%	26.8%	32.9%	34.0%	35.3%	36.9%	35.3%	-
t Dei	Gender % Male	24.5%	26.7%	28.8%	28.3%	28.3%	30.6%	30.4%	30.1%
mog	% Female	75.5%	73.3%	71.2%	71.7%	71.7%	69.4%	69.6%	69.9%
Enrollment Demographics	Race	7 5.5 70	7 5.5 70	7 112 70	7 2.7 70	7 217 70	03.170	03.070	031370
nics	% Asian	0.9%	1.0%	0.9%	0.9%	1.1%	1.2%	1.4%	1.3%
	% Black	20.6%	20.3%	20.0%	19.0%	18.3%	19.0%	17.1%	14.6%
	% Hispanic	1.5%	1.4%	1.7%	1.8%	2.1%	2.6%	2.9%	3.7%
	% Native American	1.8%	1.4%	1.4%	1.0%	1.1%	1.3%	1.4%	1.3%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.2%	0.1%	0.3%	0.2%	0.2%	0.1%	0.2%
	% White % Two or More Races	73.3% 0.0%	73.6% 0.0%	73.7%	74.6% 0.0%	75.0% 1.4%	73.4% 1.5%	74.5% 1.6%	76.0% 2.5%
	% Unknown	1.9%	2.0%	2.1%	2.4%	0.8%	0.8%	1.0%	0.4%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	10	8	11	12	15	5	11	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	177	156	151	115	141	116	110	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	156	130	166	137	160	180	182	-
	Professional Degrees	-		-		-		-	-
	Master's Degrees			-					-
	Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Αw	Specialist	-	-		-	-	-	-	-
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
s	Certificates	10	8	11	12	15	5	11	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	178	156	151	116	142	118	114	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	156	131	166	137	161	180	183	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees Grad Certificate	-		-	-		-		-
	Doctoral Degrees					-			_
	Specialist	-				-			-
	Instructional Faculty								
要	Head Count	175	169	171	167	152	146	137	-
acul	FTE	123.6	131.7	129.9	124.3	111.1	110.8	101.1	-
Faculty/Staff	Non-Instructional FTE	0.5			4.0	1.0			
taff	Faculty	0.5 10.0	0.0 9.0	0.0 14.0	4.0 16.0	4.0 17.0	2.0 18.0	2.0	-
	Exec./ Management Other Prof.	46.8	62.8	38.8	31.5	30.5	29.0	29.4	-
_	GRAD Act Performance Measures	10.0	02.0	00.0	51.5	56.5	27.0	27.1	
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
DΑ	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	42.3%	48.3%	47.0%	54.2%	59.2%	55.0%	48.8%	49.5%
	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	33.0%	30.1%	37.2%	31.4%	36.9%	40.1%	37.5%	38.2%
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
CO.	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	9.1%	13.0%	13.7%	4.0%	12.1%	9.5%	9.5%	12.2%
Statewide		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
wid	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5	17.0%	18.6%	17.1%	12.3%	15.2%	13.5%	15.2%	17.6%
(0	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -								
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶	20.5%	23.9%	19.7%	13.6%	17.7%	16.6%	17.5%	20.7%
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees								
	1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking	students enrolled	as of the census	date retained, a	t the starting ins	stitution, to the fo	llowing Spring s	emester	

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- 2 2yr & 4yr Institutions Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Fall semester
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time: Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only; Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ Students, Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Full$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Enrollment Profile	Fall Headcount	2,760	2,869	3,035	3,366	3,443	2,988	3,083	2,676
	% Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
	% Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Fall FTE	1,999.4	2,011.9	2,085.7	2,231.3	2,222.8	2,048.9	2,019.6	1,890.5
	Lower Level FTE	1,999.4	2,011.9	2,085.7	2,231.3	2,222.8	2,048.9	2,019.6	1,890.5
	Upper Level FTE Grad FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	99.0%	99.1%	99.5%	99.4%	99.1%	99.1%	99.1%	98.7%
	% from Out-of-State	0.9%	0.8%	0.5%	0.5%	0.8%	0.8%	0.7%	1.2%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.1%	0.1%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.0%	0.2%	0.1%
	Full-/Part-Time Status % Full-Time	57.7%	55.2%	53.0%	50.1%	48.1%	49.3%	45.2%	47.9%
	% Part-Time	42.3%	44.8%	47.0%	49.9%	51.9%	50.7%	54.8%	52.1%
	Financial Aid								
Enr	% of Undergraduates on Pell	40.1%	36.2%	33.9%	36.5%	38.0%	40.6%	39.7%	-
ollm	% Undergraduates on Tops	15.6%	14.2%	11.8%	11.2%	10.7%	12.4%	12.9%	
lent	% of FTF on Tops Gender	28.3%	25.3%	22.5%	23.0%	21.8%	24.7%	27.8%	-
Den	% Male	29.3%	31.9%	30.0%	31.1%	31.7%	31.6%	29.7%	30.1%
10gr	% Female	70.7%	68.1%	70.0%	68.9%	68.3%	68.4%	70.3%	69.9%
Enrollment Demographics	Race							_	
S	% Asian	0.6%	0.6%	0.8%	0.8%	0.6%	0.6%	0.8%	0.5%
	% Black % Hispanic	26.8% 0.8%	26.0% 1.3%	26.2% 1.3%	27.7% 1.7%	26.5% 1.7%	28.5% 1.3%	25.8% 1.6%	24.4% 1.7%
	% Native American	0.5%	0.7%	0.6%	0.3%	0.7%	0.9%	0.8%	0.7%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%	0.4%
	% White	69.0%	67.8%	68.1%	66.6%	67.3%	65.8%	68.3%	69.8%
	% Two or More Races % Unknown	0.0% 2.2%	0.0% 3.6%	0.0% 3.0%	0.0% 2.8%	1.2% 1.7%	1.3% 1.4%	1.3% 1.2%	1.3%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	3	15	9	11	17	13	27	-
	Diplomas	-	1	3	2	1	1	-	-
	Associate Degrees	270	246	244	260	269	275	305	-
	Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees		-	-	-		-		-
	Professional Degrees Master's Degrees	-	-	-			-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-		-
_	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Awards	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
sb.	Degrees Granted Certificates	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Diplomas	-	1	3	2	10	13	-	-
	Associate Degrees	271	252	244	263	270	275	309	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees Grad Certificate			-					-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-			-	-	-
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
Fa	Head Count	123	144	131	131	146	130	123	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE Non-Instructional FTE	93.8	99.8	94.7	89.2	91.9	87.5	84.1	-
7/Sta	Faculty	3.0	2.0	1.3	-	-	-		-
ıff	Exec./ Management	4.0	4.0	4.0	4.0	5.0	4.0	4.0	-
	Other Prof.	31.8	35.2	34.3	35.3	33.3	32.3	28.0	-
GF	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	53.6%	51.0%	45.2%	50.1%	42.8%	46.7%	47.2%	50.0%
ct	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	55.576	01.070	10.270	551270	12.070	10.770	171270	50.070
	Statewide Measures	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
C.S.	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4	7.8%	5.6%	7.7%	7.8%	8.0%	4.7%	6.8%	7.5%
tate		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statewide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵								
ro	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	26.20/	25.00/	26.00/	25.50/	22.70/	21.00/	20.20/	25.00/
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶	26.3%	25.9%	26.9%	25.5%	23.7%	21.0%	20.2%	25.0%
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees		40.3				Name of the		
	1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seekin	g students enrolle	u as or the censu	s uate retained, a	at the starting in	sutution, to the fo	MOWING Spring 9	emester	

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time: Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only; Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ Students, Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Full$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

LSU Health Sciences Center - New Orleans

Marchanistan	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Maria									
Page	Fall Headcount								2,829
March Mar	% Undergraduate								32.5%
Page	% Graduate								67.5%
Page	Fall FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Marian	Lower Level FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Material Continuo	Upper Level FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Marie Section Sectio	Grad FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Part	Student Origin								
Part	% from Louisiana	92.8%	92.8%	92.5%	92.8%	92.1%	92.4%	91.6%	90.9%
Mary Anti-Treatment	% from Out-of-State	5.0%	4.9%	5.3%	4.6%	5.7%	5.8%	6.6%	7.1%
Martining 1,000, 10,000 10,000	% from Out-of-Country	2.2%	2.4%	2.1%	2.6%	2.1%	1.8%	1.8%	2.0%
Nath	Full-/Part-Time Status								
Marical Autor	% Full-Time	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Marith Section Parish Section Sectio	% Part-Time	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Maritary and part 1968 1978 1	Financial Aid								
	% of Undergraduates on Pell	19.5%	19.6%	16.7%	23.8%	23.2%	24.4%	22.2%	-
	% Undergraduates on Tops	27.1%	26.6%	28.9%	27.8%	23.8%	23.6%	23.3%	-
	% of FTF on Tops	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Gender								
	% Male	35.7%	36.5%	36.8%	36.1%	35.5%	33.6%	32.6%	32.5%
	% Female								67.5%
	P Race								
	% Asian	9.5%	9.8%	7.7%	6.2%	6.9%	8.0%	9.0%	9.0%
Mispanic 1.0									9.8%
Mailane American 10,00									3.7%
Native Havalian of ther Pacific Islander 0.0% 0.0% 0.0% 0.0% 0.0% 0.1% 0.1% 0.1% 0.1% 0.1% 0.1% 0.1% 0.0%									0.3%
None-sident Alien 10.0% 10.0% 12.0%									0.3%
Washing									
Note 10									2.1%
Name									73.5%
Part									0.2%
Professional Pegeres 18									1.5%
Mighams									2013-14
As In Page 19 (19 18) 3 (2) (19 18) 3 (3) (19 18)	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Machen's Degrees 259 244 255 266 277 328 337 145	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Mode (Master) being (Master)	Associate Degrees	7	5	6	5	11	5	4	-
Mater's Degrees 180 171 129 180 166 210 201 120<	Bachelor's Degrees	259	244	255	286	277	328	337	-
Part	Professional Degrees	238	224	246	272	298	303	310	-
Moderal Degrees 14	Master's Degrees	180	171	129	189	166	210	201	-
Specialist	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Certificates		14	28	43	27	22	17	21	-
Certificates	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Certificates	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Associate Degrees 7		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Bachelor's Degrees 259 244 255 286 277 328 337 148 1	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Professional Degrees 259 244 255 286 277 328 337 148 149	Associate Degrees	7	5	6	5	11	5	4	-
Professional Degrees 238 224 246 272 298 303 310 274 288		259	244	255	286	277	328	337	-
Master's Degrees 180 171 129 189 166 210 201 189 166 210 201 189 201		238		246		298		310	-
Figure F									-
Part									
Specialist Spe									_
Page									-
Head Count FTE FTE Faculty Sandament Sanda									
FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty 291.9 309.2 331.7 336.6 346.0 322.2 334.5 Exec./ Management 188.9 199.8 206.9 199.6 186.6 172.6 183.2 Other Prof. 604.0 604.0 713.4 718.4 668.4 548.8 497.1 494.3 189.8 Extention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures 1999-00 200-01 201-02 202-03 203-04 204-05 205-06 206-06	Hood Count								
Exec. / Management 186.9 199.8 200.9 199.8 180.6 172.8 183.2	nead Count								
Exec. / Management 186.9 199.8 200.9 199.8 180.6 172.8 183.2	TIE TO THE TOTAL T								
Exec. / Management 186.9 199.8 200.9 199.8 180.6 172.8 183.2	Non-instructional FIE	201.0	200.2	221.7	226.6	246.0	222.2	224 5	
Retention Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institutions) 5 Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) 6 186.9 199.0 190.0	Faculty								-
GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures 1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05 2005-06 2006-05 (2006-05 2006-0									-
Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures 1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05 2005-06 2006-05 Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶		604.0	/13.4	/18.4	668.4	548.8	497.1	494.3	-
Statewide Measures 1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05 2005-06 2006-05 200	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
Statewide Measures 1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05 2005-06 2006-05 200	Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1								
Statewide Measures 1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05 2005-06 2006-05 200	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2								
Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³								
1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05 2005-06 2006-05 Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5 Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) 6	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05 2005-06 2006-05 Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5 Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) 6	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4								
Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	tatt	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	S								
Completing at any Institution) ⁶									
Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees	Completing at any Institution) ⁶								
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
Graduate mandatory attendance fees	Graduate mandatory attendance fees								

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time: Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only; Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ Students, Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Full$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

LSU Health Sciences Center - Shreveport

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
orii o	Fall Headcount	768	799	814	823	839	867	888	856
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate % Graduate	15.1% 84.9%	14.4% 85.6%	13.0% 87.0%	12.4% 87.6%	8.2%	6.8% 93.2%	5.6% 94.4%	5.1%
	Fall FTE	04.9%	65.0%	67.0%	-	91.8%	93.2%	94.4%	94.9%
Prof	Lower Level FTE	-							
ĭle	Upper Level FTE	_		-		-	-		-
	Grad FTE	-			-	-	-		
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	94.8%	95.7%	94.1%	94.9%	95.5%	95.4%	92.3%	92.1%
	% from Out-of-State	2.3%	2.3%	2.8%	1.9%	2.0%	3.2%	4.6%	4.4%
	% from Out-of-Country	2.9%	2.0%	3.1%	3.2%	2.5%	1.4%	3.0%	3.5%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
	% Part-Time	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Financial Aid								
	% of Undergraduates on Pell	13.8%	14.8%	14.2%	9.8%	18.8%	30.5%	18.0%	-
e i	% Undergraduates on Tops	8.6%	5.2%	7.5%	4.9%	4.3%	10.2%	8.0%	
E	% of FTF on Tops	-	•	•	•	•	•	•	•
Dei	Gender % Male	46.9%	45.8%	45.1%	4E 20/	44.00/	42.00/	42.10/	41.7%
gom	% Female	53.1%	54.2%	54.9%	45.3% 54.7%	44.0% 56.0%	42.9% 57.1%	42.1% 57.9%	58.3%
rap	Race	33.170	34.270	34.770	34.7 70	30.0 70	37.170	37.770	30.370
Enrollment Demographics	% Asian	6.1%	6.6%	5.0%	5.1%	5.7%	5.7%	5.6%	5.3%
	% Black	6.3%	7.8%	6.5%	5.7%	5.2%	6.0%	6.5%	6.9%
	% Hispanic	1.0%	1.3%	0.7%	1.6%	2.0%	2.4%	2.1%	2.9%
	% Native American	0.0%	0.0%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.6%	0.3%	0.4%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	3.1%	3.4%	2.5%	3.0%	3.5%	3.6%
	% White	84.0%	83.5%	84.3%	83.0%	83.0%	81.3%	80.5%	78.6%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.4%
	% Unknown	2.6%	0.9%	0.1%	1.0%	1.3%	1.0%	1.4%	2.0%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	-		-		-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	•
	Associate Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	49	58	62	48	52	56	28	-
	Professional Degrees	94 45	97 64	110 28	154 20	148 32	144 36	148 81	-
	Master's Degrees Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	- 01	
	Doctoral Degrees	10	13	71	15	10	16	11	
Αw	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-		
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
S	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	49	58	62	48	52	56	28	-
	Professional Degrees	94	97	110	154	148	144	148	-
	Master's Degrees	45	64	28	20	32	36	81	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	10	13	71	15	10	16	11	-
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	•		-
	Instructional Faculty								
Fa	Head Count								
Faculty/Staff	FTE Non-Instructional FTE								
//St	Faculty	130.2	134.7	153.6	137.7	151.2	166.3	154.2	
aff	Exec./ Management	191.5	213.9	210.9	222.5	238.6	252.2	269.2	-
	Other Prof.	1523.2	1563.4	1592.6	1633.9	1672.2	1704.6	1694.8	
	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
D A	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²								
#	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³								
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
re.	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4								
Stat		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
ewi	Craduation Pate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								
le									
Statewide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶ Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees Graduate mandatory attendance fees 1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seekin	ıg students enrolla	ed as of the censu	ıs date retained,	at the starting ir	stitution, to the	following Spring	semester	

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time: Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only; Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ Students, Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Full$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

LSU in Shreveport

Enrollment Profile			от орог						
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
	Pall Handaning	4.022	2.071	4.201	4.625	4.504	4.562	4.525	4.114
	Fall Headcount	4,023	3,971	4,291	4,635	4,504	4,562	4,535	4,114
	% Undergraduate	89.4%	89.9%	91.0%	90.4%	90.1%	90.6%	90.9%	89.3%
	% Graduate	10.6%	10.1%	9.0%	9.6%	9.9%	9.4%	9.1%	10.7%
	Fall FTE	3,133.5	3,118.9	3,248.1	3,446.7	3,326.2	3,332.2	3,158.8	2,928.4
	Lower Level FTE	955.7	1,099.3	1,066.5	1,158.8	1,009.9	942.9	904.8	798.5
	Upper Level FTE	1,922.9	1,778.2	1,927.5	2,008.8	2,037.7	2,122.0	1,986.6	1,863.7
	Grad FTE	254.9	241.4	254.1	279.1	278.6	267.3	267.4	266.2
	Student Origin	20117	211.1	20111	27,712	270.0	207.0	207.1	200.2
		01.20/	00.50/	00.70/	00.60/	00.50/	00.60/	00.00/	00.20/
	% from Louisiana	91.3%	90.5%	90.7%	90.6%	90.5%	90.6%	90.8%	90.3%
	% from Out-of-State	7.1%	7.8%	7.5%	7.5%	7.5%	7.3%	6.8%	7.4%
	% from Out-of-Country	1.6%	1.7%	1.7%	1.9%	1.9%	2.0%	2.4%	2.3%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	61.4%	62.8%	58.8%	56.7%	55.3%	54.4%	53.6%	54.2%
	% Part-Time	38.6%	37.2%	41.2%	43.3%	44.7%	45.6%	46.4%	45.8%
	Financial Aid								
ET.	% of Undergraduates on Pell	28.2%	27.5%	25.0%	28.8%	31.5%	30.9%	28.0%	
Ę									
Ĭ	% Undergraduates on Tops	17.8%	17.9%	16.3%	14.8%	15.2%	14.4%	15.6%	-
ıen	% of FTF on Tops	48.8%	53.9%	52.5%	52.8%	55.6%	55.0%	62.6%	-
Ü	Gender								
Ê	% Male	35.5%	35.8%	36.1%	38.3%	38.9%	39.3%	40.3%	39.6%
eg Pe	% Female	64.5%	64.2%	63.9%	61.7%	61.1%	60.7%	59.7%	60.4%
Enrollment Demographics	Race								
hic	% Asian	1.3%	1.7%	1.7%	1.9%	1.6%	1.8%	1.6%	1.5%
٠,									
	% Black	22.8%	20.9%	21.3%	20.6%	21.4%	20.5%	19.8%	20.0%
	% Hispanic	2.1%	2.2%	2.1%	2.4%	2.4%	3.1%	3.6%	3.5%
	% Native American	1.0%	1.1%	0.9%	0.6%	0.7%	0.8%	0.8%	0.7%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.3%	0.2%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	1.6%	1.7%	1.7%	1.9%	1.9%	2.1%	2.4%	2.3%
	% White	64.6%	65.9%	66.1%	65.3%	66.0%	65.4%	63.9%	62.4%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	2.0%	2.8%
	% Unknown	6.6%	6.4%	6.1%	7.1%	6.0%	6.1%	5.7%	6.7%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	460	521	527	501	560	512	503	_
	Professional Degrees		-	-	-	-	-	-	
					90				
	Master's Degrees	77	103	100		109	103	118	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
~	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
W.	Specialist	2	1	6	8	1	6	3	-
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
S	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas	_	_						_
	Associate Degrees								
		460				-		-	
	Bachelor's Degrees	462	521	529	502	565	517	507	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	77	103	100	90	109	103	119	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Specialist	2	1	6	8	1	6	3	
	Instructional Faculty	<u> </u>		U	· ·		U	<u> </u>	
		226	255	225	100	100	100	404	
Fa	Head Count	226	255	235	190	193	186	191	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	155.0	173.3	160.0	151.7	148.5	141.5	143.2	-
(y /	Non-Instructional FTE								
Sta	Faculty	2.0	2.0	2.0	3.0	4.0	2.0	2.0	-
#	Exec./ Management	57.0	61.0	60.0	59.0	56.0	56.0	54.0	-
	Other Prof.	49.2	55.8	51.7	47.9	46.3	46.5	42.4	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures	- 							
GR									
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
Ac	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	65.3%	63.4%	60.1%	64.8%	68.7%	65.0%	65.7%	66.2%
+	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	43.2%	48.8%	49.1%	46.3%	46.4%	56.8%	52.4%	47.3%
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
		17.20/	21.00/	26.00/	14.70/	20.00/	20.00/	26 50/	26.00/
	Conduction Data (IDEDC Miss): Co. 11 11 11 11 14	17.2%	21.8%	26.0%	14.7%	20.0%	28.0%	26.5%	26.9%
St	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	4005		2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
State	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	1999-00	2000-01						
Statewid		1999-00 27.0%	29.4%	34.8%	27.4%	28.1%	32.6%	35.8%	36.6%
Statewide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵			34.8%	27.4%	28.1%	32.6%	35.8%	36.6%
Statewide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -			34.8% 35.2%	27.4% 28.1%	28.1% 28.3%	32.6% 32.9%	35.8% 36.3%	36.6% 37.7%
Statewide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	27.0%	29.4%						
Statewide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	27.0%	29.4%						
Statewide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	27.0%	29.4%						

- $2-2yr \ \&\ 4yr\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained,\ at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ following\ Fall\ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Louisiana Delta Community College

	Louis	ialia Della	Commun	ity Colleg	,E				
Profiles		2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012 ⁷	2013
Fall Headco	ount	1,100	1,309	1,644	1,653	2,500	2,967	4,166	3,950
Fall Headco % Undergra en t Fall FTE Lower Leve		100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
% Graduate		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Fall FTE		762.8	901.4	1,105.7	1,244.0	1,922.0	2,095.9	2,924.5	2,768.7
Lower Leve	l FTE	762.8	901.4	1,105.7	1,244.0	1,922.0	2,095.9	2,924.5	2,768.7
Upper Leve	I FTE			-	-	-	-	-	-
Grad FTE		-	-		-	-	-	-	-
Student Or	igin								
% from Lou		99.5%	99.8%	99.6%	99.5%	98.0%	98.5%	98.6%	99.0%
% from Out	-of-State	0.5%	0.2%	0.4%	0.5%	2.0%	1.5%	1.2%	1.0%
	-of-Country	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.3%	0.0%
	Time Status								
% Full-Time		43.3%	46.9%	49.0%	57.8%	56.2%	51.9%	43.1%	47.4%
% Part-Tim	e	56.7%	53.1%	51.0%	42.2%	43.8%	48.1%	56.9%	52.6%
Financial A	lid .								
	graduates on Pell	17.8%	18.2%	25.8%	34.1%	40.9%	43.2%	31.5%	
% Undergra	aduates on Tops	2.1%	1.4%	2.3%	2.5%	1.8%	2.8%	4.6%	
% of FTF or		2.1%	2.2%	2.0%	2.3%	2.8%	3.2%	6.2%	
Gender									
% Male		43.6%	42.8%	41.5%	40.4%	35.1%	34.9%	39.4%	38.5%
% Female		56.4%	57.2%	58.5%	59.6%	64.9%	65.2%	60.6%	61.5%
% of Undergrament Demont Demont Demont Male % Female Race % Asian									
% Asian		0.7%	0.8%	0.7%	0.8%	0.4%	0.5%	0.5%	0.4%
% Black		23.8%	30.0%	33.3%	38.8%	43.5%	36.8%	36.3%	36.0%
% Hispanic		0.8%	0.5%	0.8%	0.9%	0.9%	9.6%	4.2%	3.5%
% Native A		0.6%	0.4%	0.5%	0.2%	0.3%	0.4%	0.3%	0.3%
	awaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.0%	0.0%
% Nonresid	lent Alien	0.1%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.2%	0.0%
% White		73.1%	67.8%	64.0%	58.9%	54.3%	42.5%	49.9%	51.0%
% Two or M	More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.2%	0.3%	0.4%	0.9%
% Unknown		0.8%	0.5%	0.8%	0.2%	0.5%	9.9%	8.1%	7.9%
Completer		2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates		-	6	1	-	22	97	235	
Diplomas		-	-	-	-	38	54	239	
Associate D	egrees	64	72	91	99	121	117	175	
Bachelor's I		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Professiona			_		_	-	_	-	
Master's De					-		-	-	
Grad Certifi		-	-		_	-	_	-	
Doctoral De					-		-		
	-gi-ccs	-	-		-	-	-	-	
Award Specialist Degrees G1	ranted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates		-	6	1	-	23	99	278	
Diplomas					_	38	54	246	
Associate D	egrees	64	72	92	99	125	117	177	
Bachelor's I		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Professiona		-	_					-	
Master's De		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Grad Certifi	~	-	_		_	_	_	-	
Doctoral De							-	-	
Specialist	<u> </u>	-			-				-
Instruction	nal Faculty								
Head Count		67	78	64	82	105	137	239	
FTE FTE		67.0	57.0	47.0	58.0	78.5	97.5	149.6	
	actional FTE	37.8	37.0	17.0	30.0	7 0.3	77.5	117.0	
Faculty		-					-	2.9	
Exec./ Mana	agement	12.0	15.0	15.0	14.0	18.0	17.0	8.0	
Other Prof.		12.0	17.0	18.0	19.5	26.5	31.0	85.4	
CDAD Act I	Performance Measures								
5.7	tate Fall to Spring ¹								
Retention R		41.2%	56.0%	48.7%	46.1%	39.7%	44.2%	41.8%	42.4%
Retention R		11.270	30.070	10.7 /0	10.1 /0	37.770	1 1.2 /0	11.070	12.170
Statewide		2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
Graduation	Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	31.8%	11.1%	9.8%	9.4%	9.8%	10.9%	6.6%	11.3%
atev		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
State wide Graduation	Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								
	Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -								
	at any Institution) ⁶				12.2%	13.3%	15.0%	8.8%	13.7%
Completing									
	rate mandatory attendance fees								
Undergradı	uate mandatory attendance fees andatory attendance fees								

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- 4 IPEDS Graduation Rate This rate is calculated as the total number of completers within 150% of normal time divided by the revised adjusted cohort. (Rate is within starting institution)
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$
- 7 Due to the restructuring of the LCTCS campuses for the 2012-2013 academic year, NELTC was merged with LDCC.

Northeast Louisiana Technical College

		ust Louisit		icai cone	80				
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012 ⁷	
Enr	Fall Headcount	1,733	2,050	2,367	2,746	1,924	1,617		
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%		
nen	% Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-		
t Pr	Fall FTE	1,431.4	1,502.8	1,650.1	2,053.2	1,372.0	1,279.0		
ofil	Lower Level FTE	1,431.4	1,502.8	1,650.1	2,053.2	1,372.0	1,279.0		
e	Upper Level FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-		
	Grad FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-		
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	99.6%	98.6%	98.0%	98.7%	99.0%	99.9%		
	% from Out-of-State	0.4%	1.4%	2.0%	1.3%	1.0%	0.1%		
	% from Out-of-Country	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%		
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	46.7%	39.9%	34.5%	42.8%	43.8%	48.4%		
	% Part-Time	53.3%	60.1%	65.5%	57.2%	56.2%	51.6%		
	Financial Aid	00.070	50.170	00.070	07.270	56.270	011070		
EST.	% of Undergraduates on Pell								
100	% Undergraduates on Tops	-	_	_		_	-		
Ħ						-			
ent	% of FTF on Tops	-	-	•	•	-	-		
Dei	Gender	44.001	44.007	44.404	46.001	45.00	45 504		
Enrollment Demographics	% Male	41.8%	41.3%	44.1%	46.9%	45.8%	45.7%		
graj	% Female	58.2%	58.7%	55.9%	53.1%	54.2%	54.3%		
þi	Race								
8	% Asian	0.2%	0.2%	0.4%	0.3%	0.3%	0.5%		
	% Black	40.8%	40.9%	42.5%	44.1%	38.3%	40.8%		
	% Hispanic	1.0%	0.8%	0.7%	1.1%	1.5%	1.1%		
	% Native American	0.2%	0.5%	0.5%	0.5%	0.3%	0.4%		
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%		
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%		
	% White	57.6%	57.3%	55.5%	53.2%	59.2%	56.8%		
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.3%	0.2%		
	% Unknown	0.2%	0.3%	0.4%	0.8%	0.2%	0.2%		
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	75	80	188	174	197	175		
	Diplomas	256	249	262	273	364	279		
	Associate Degrees	14	8	20	26	27	39		
	Bachelor's Degrees	- 17	-	-	-	-	-		
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-			
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-		
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-		
₽	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-		
Awards	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-		
rds	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	83	84	211	237	259	224		
	Diplomas	261	253	278	278	386	287		
	Associate Degrees	15	9	21	30	31	44		
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-		
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-		
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-		
	Grad Certificate	-	-			-	-		
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-		-	-	-		
	Specialist	-							
	Instructional Faculty								
		00		99	119	108	93		
		qq	174	,,	117	100			
Fac	Head Count	99 74.6	124 98.2	71.0	02.2	76.4	600		
Faculty	Head Count FTE	74.6	98.2	71.9	93.3	76.4	68.8		
Faculty/St	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE			71.9	93.3	76.4	68.8		
Faculty/Staff	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty	74.6	98.2						
Faculty/Staff	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management	74.6 11.0	98.2	10.0	10.0	8.0	6.0		
Faculty/Staff	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof.	74.6	98.2						
	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures	74.6 11.0 19.0	98.2 13.0 28.0	10.0 16.0	10.0 29.0	8.0 16.0	6.0 23.7		
	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹	74.6 11.0	98.2	10.0	10.0	8.0	6.0	73.2%	66.7%
	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	74.6 11.0 19.0	98.2 13.0 28.0	10.0 16.0	10.0 29.0	8.0 16.0	6.0 23.7	73.2%	66.7%
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹	74.6 11.0 19.0 58.3%	98.2 13.0 28.0 67.1%	10.0 16.0 66.8%	10.0 29.0 71.8%	8.0 16.0 66.3%	6.0 23.7 76.5%		
	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	74.6 11.0 19.0	98.2 13.0 28.0	10.0 16.0	10.0 29.0	8.0 16.0	6.0 23.7	73.2%	66.7%
GRAD Act	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures	74.6 11.0 19.0 58.3%	98.2 13.0 28.0 67.1%	10.0 16.0 66.8%	10.0 29.0 71.8%	8.0 16.0 66.3%	6.0 23.7 76.5%		
GRAD Act	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	74.6 11.0 19.0 58.3% 2002-03	98.2 13.0 28.0 67.1%	10.0 16.0 66.8%	10.0 29.0 71.8%	8.0 16.0 66.3%	6.0 23.7 76.5%	2008-09	2009-10
GRAD Act	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	74.6 11.0 19.0 58.3%	98.2 13.0 28.0 67.1%	10.0 16.0 66.8%	10.0 29.0 71.8%	8.0 16.0 66.3%	6.0 23.7 76.5%		
	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures	74.6 11.0 19.0 58.3% 2002-03	98.2 13.0 28.0 67.1%	10.0 16.0 66.8%	10.0 29.0 71.8%	8.0 16.0 66.3%	6.0 23.7 76.5%	2008-09	2009-10
GRAD Act	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	74.6 11.0 19.0 58.3% 2002-03	98.2 13.0 28.0 67.1%	10.0 16.0 66.8%	10.0 29.0 71.8%	8.0 16.0 66.3%	6.0 23.7 76.5%	2008-09	2009-10
GRAD Act	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	74.6 11.0 19.0 58.3% 2002-03	98.2 13.0 28.0 67.1%	10.0 16.0 66.8%	10.0 29.0 71.8%	8.0 16.0 66.3%	6.0 23.7 76.5%	2008-09	2009-10
GRAD Act	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	74.6 11.0 19.0 58.3% 2002-03	98.2 13.0 28.0 67.1%	10.0 16.0 66.8%	10.0 29.0 71.8%	8.0 16.0 66.3%	6.0 23.7 76.5%	2008-09	2009-10
GRAD Act	Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	74.6 11.0 19.0 58.3% 2002-03	98.2 13.0 28.0 67.1%	10.0 16.0 66.8%	10.0 29.0 71.8%	8.0 16.0 66.3%	6.0 23.7 76.5%	2008-09	2009-10

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- 4 IPEDS Graduation Rate This rate is calculated as the total number of completers within 150% of normal time divided by the revised adjusted cohort. (Rate is within starting institution)
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$
- 7 Due to the restructuring of the LCTCS campuses for the 2012-2013 academic year, NELTC was merged with LDCC.

Louisiana Tech University

		Louisiana	CC C	,					
=	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
臣	Fall Headcount	11,223	10,600	10,952	11,334	11,786	11,563	11,342	11,015
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	80.2%	79.0%	78.8%	77.3%	76.4%	78.9%	79.2%	83.9%
lme	% Graduate	19.8%	21.0%	21.2%	22.7%	23.6%	21.1%	20.8%	16.1%
nt F	Fall FTE	9,547.6	8,999.3	8,906.4	8,858.5	9,124.0	9,172.7	8,840.2	8,774.5
rof	Lower Level FTE	3,891.4	3,633.4	3,600.5	3,511.9	3,700.0	3,785.5	3,406.0	3,424.7
ile	Upper Level FTE	4,453.8	4,184.4	4,077.8	4,066.7	4,080.6	4,078.0	4,123.5	4,136.0
	Grad FTE	1,202.4	1,181.5	1,228.1	1,279.9	1,343.4	1,309.2	1,310.7	1,213.8
	Student Origin	, .	, -	,	,	,,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	,-	
	% from Louisiana	85.3%	85.8%	86.0%	85.8%	85.4%	83.5%	83.7%	83.4%
	% from Out-of-State	10.0%	9.3%	9.0%	8.7%	8.9%	10.8%	10.3%	10.8%
	% from Out-of-Country	4.7%	4.9%	5.0%	5.4%	5.6%	5.7%	6.0%	5.8%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	66.0%	72.0%	68.3%	66.0%	65.1%	67.4%	66.8%	68.5%
	% Part-Time	34.0%	28.0%	31.7%	34.0%	34.9%	32.6%	33.2%	31.5%
	Financial Aid								
B	% of Undergraduates on Pell	22.3%	22.0%	19.2%	20.1%	22.6%	22.7%	20.6%	-
- II	% Undergraduates on Tops	31.7%	31.2%	31.2%	30.3%	30.4%	31.4%	30.8%	-
nen	% of FTF on Tops	53.1%	56.4%	59.3%	58.1%	62.8%	67.0%	66.3%	-
ŧ.	Gender								
) mo	% Male	47.4%	47.6%	46.3%	47.6%	47.3%	48.3%	49.3%	50.8%
gra	% Female	52.6%	52.4%	53.7%	52.4%	52.7%	51.7%	50.7%	49.2%
Enrollment Demographics	Race	0.00/	1.00/	0.604	0.70/	4.007	4.007	4.007	4.20/
Š.	% Asian	0.8%	1.0%	0.6%	0.7%	1.0%	1.0%	1.0%	1.2%
	% Black	17.1%	16.5%	15.9%	14.0%	13.0%	14.4%	13.8%	13.0%
	% Hispanic	1.6% 0.6%	1.6% 0.5%	1.3% 0.3%	1.2% 0.3%	1.2% 0.5%	1.3% 0.5%	1.2% 0.4%	1.2% 0.4%
	% Native American % Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.6%	0.5%	0.5%	0.5%	0.5%	0.5%	0.4%	0.4%
	% Nonresident Alien	4.4%	3.8%	4.8%	5.3%	5.6%	5.7%	6.0%	5.8%
	% White	68.2%	70.0%	64.5%	60.7%	61.1%	64.6%	67.1%	68.1%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.3%	0.7%	1.4%
	% Unknown	7.3%	6.7%	12.5%	17.9%	17.6%	12.1%	9.7%	8.8%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas		-	-	-	_	-	_	-
	Associate Degrees	86	90	94	79	91	70	83	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	1,368	1,381	1,325	1,286	1,257	1,227	1,209	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	5	-	7	3	-
	Master's Degrees	414	439	352	411	450	463	475	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	61	57	-
	Doctoral Degrees	30	35	37	31	33	41	51	-
Awards	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
ırds	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
•	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	86	90	94	79	91	70	83	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	1,381	1,393	1,341	1,300	1,275	1,248	1,223	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	5	-	7	3	-
	Master's Degrees	415	443	354	413	455	466	479	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	61	57	-
	Doctoral Degrees	30	35	37	31	33	41	51	-
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty	455	450	F02	405	474	460		
Fa	Head Count	455	479	503	495	474	469	444	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	387.85	420.45	423.56	431.49	393.65	390.8	382.86	-
y/St	Non-Instructional FTE Faculty	49.5	49.4	53.0	52.0	20.5	24.0	25.0	-
aff	Exec./ Management	86.4	91.6	91.8	88.3	50.0	50.0	55.5	-
	Other Prof.	150.6	191.6	184.6	163.5	187.7	203.7	198.3	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures			20.00	200.0			2,000	
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
Ð	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	72.7%	71.5%	71.9%	74.4%	74.4%	77.4%	76.1%	78.4%
ct	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	61.7%	60.6%	60.9%	62.1%	64.9%	64.9%	64.1%	66.2%
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
		48.7%	48.6%	47.50/	47.20/	45 50/	47.00/	48.2%	47.0%
Sta	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴			47.5%	47.2%	45.5%	47.8%		
Statewide		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
ide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	54.2%	52.8%	51.0%	52.3%	52.4%	53.3%	54.2%	52.1%
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	55.0%	53.3%	51.8%	52.8%	53.2%	54.2%	54.8%	52.8%
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶	33.070	33.370	31.070	32.070	33.270	37.2 /0	37.070	32.070
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees								
	1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seek	ing students enrolle	d as of the censu	s date retained.	at the starting in	stitution, to the f	ollowing Spring	semester	

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2-2yr \ \&\ 4yr\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained,\ at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ following\ Fall\ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

McNeese State University

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
臣	Fall Headcount	8,346	8,110	8,316	8,649	8,943	8,794	8,591	8,350
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	87.9%	87.1%	87.7%	87.2%	88.1%	88.7%	89.8%	89.8%
lme	% Graduate	12.1%	12.9%	12.3%	12.8%	11.9%	11.3%	10.2%	10.2%
nt P	Fall FTE	7,579.0	7,331.0	7,385.4	7,732.0	7,881.7	7,795.9	7,504.4	7,333.6
rofil	Lower Level FTE	3,585.2	3,511.1	3,606.0	3,761.6	3,772.8	3,725.8	3,507.3	3,438.0
е	Upper Level FTE	3,313.0	3,198.5	3,174.9	3,315.3	3,478.5	3,490.6	3,465.2	3,383.7
	Grad FTE	680.8	621.4	604.5	655.1	630.4	579.5	531.9	511.9
	Student Origin % from Louisiana	90.6%	88.8%	88.9%	88.6%	89.0%	89.0%	88.5%	88.6%
	% from Out-of-State	5.7%	6.1%	6.1%	5.8%	5.7%	6.1%	6.9%	6.8%
	% from Out-of-Country	3.7%	5.0%	5.0%	5.6%	5.3%	4.8%	4.6%	4.7%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	76.9%	76.1%	75.1%	74.0%	72.8%	74.2%	74.7%	75.4%
	% Part-Time	23.1%	23.9%	24.9%	26.0%	27.2%	25.8%	25.3%	24.6%
_	Financial Aid	20.40/	20.70/	20.20/	22.00/	26.20/	20.10/	26.00/	
ormi	% of Undergraduates on Pell % Undergraduates on Tops	30.4% 27.2%	30.7% 25.1%	29.2% 24.3%	33.9% 23.4%	36.3% 24.4%	38.1% 26.3%	36.9% 28.3%	-
E E	% of FTF on Tops	50.1%	45.3%	45.8%	45.6%	54.6%	56.6%	61.9%	-
Ĕ	Gender	331270	10.070	10.070	1010 / 0	0 110 70	00.070	02.17,0	
)em	% Male	38.9%	38.1%	38.2%	37.7%	38.4%	38.1%	37.8%	37.7%
ogra	% Female	61.1%	61.9%	61.8%	62.3%	61.6%	61.9%	62.2%	62.3%
Enrollment Demographics	Race	0.004	4.007	4.004	4.007	4 404	4 004		4.46
8	% Asian % Black	0.8% 18.0%	1.0% 17.4%	1.2% 17.5%	1.2% 17.3%	1.1% 17.1%	1.0% 17.6%	1.1% 17.5%	1.4% 17.7%
	% Hispanic	1.3%	1.3%	1.4%	1.3%	1.1%	1.8%	1.5%	1.8%
	% Native American	0.7%	0.7%	0.6%	0.7%	0.6%	0.7%	0.8%	0.6%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	3.7%	4.9%	4.5%	5.0%	4.7%	4.3%	4.0%	3.8%
	% White	75.1%	74.0%	73.7%	73.5%	73.4%	73.5%	73.8%	72.6%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.9%	0.7%	1.0%	1.9%
	% Unknown	0.5%	0.8%	1.1%	1.0%	0.5%	0.4%	0.3%	0.1%
	Completers Certificates	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Diplomas	-		-		-			-
	Associate Degrees	137	147	120	152	170	119	142	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	1,021	1,042	1,035	962	991	1,115	1,185	-
	Professional Degrees	-		-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	265	257	294	267	318	278	261	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Ą	Doctoral Degrees Specialist	4	1	-	3	- 9	2	2	-
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
S	Certificates	-	-	-	-		-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	138	148	122	152	172	119	142	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	1,043	1,055	1,049	975	1,010	1,131	1,202	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	- 207	-	- 227	-	- 265	-
	Master's Degrees Grad Certificate	268	262	297	275	327	283	265	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-			-	-			_
	Specialist	4	1	-	3	9	2	2	-
	Instructional Faculty								
F	Head Count	394	431	415	410	407	399	384	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	334.4	357.1	352.1	341.2	341.3	327.1	319.5	-
y/Si	Non-Instructional FTE Faculty	13.0	0.0	4.0	1.0	20.0	18.7	19.9	-
aff	Exec./ Management	39.0	49.0	48.0	49.0	47.0	47.0	48.0	-
	Other Prof.	136.5	155.7	177.4	170.9	155.1	153.1	151.2	-
6	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
RAI	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	66.7%	65.5%	68.1%	67.5%	69.1%	67.3%	67.8%	68.2%
-	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	55.8% 1999-00	54.9% 2000-01	54.0% 2001-02	54.8% 2002-03	56.0% 2003-04	56.7% 2004-05	57.5% 2005-06	55.3% 2006-07
	Statewide Measures								
Sta	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	31.5% 1999-00	30.1%	34.6%	36.4%	35.1%	35.1%	37.3%	37.7% 2006-07
Statewide			2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	
ide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5	33.7%	31.6%	36.4%	38.1%	37.5%	37.1%	39.2%	39.1%
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	35.4%	33.4%	37.6%	38.7%	38.2%	38.0%	40.2%	40.4%
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees 1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking	students enrolled	l as of the census	date retained, a	t the starting ins	stitution, to the fo	llowing Spring s	emester	

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2-2yr \ \&\ 4yr\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained,\ at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ following\ Fall\ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Nicholls State University

Michagnishiase Mich			INICITORS 31	tate Offive	ersity					
Marie 1,000 1,00		Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Page	E	Fall Headcount	6.867	6.902	6.970	7.236	7.104	6.805	6,622	6,592
Marie 1,200 1,20	roll									89.7%
Marie 1,200 1,20	mer		10.3%	10.0%	9.1%	9.6%	9.9%	9.7%	9.2%	10.3%
Page	ıt P	Fall FTE	6,122.2	6,146.7	6,354.5	6,507.2	6,401.4	6,123.6	5,874.9	5,837.1
Page	rofil	Lower Level FTE	3,127.4	3,062.7	3,172.9	3,185.3	3,051.0	2,867.6	2,698.7	2,705.5
Minor	е	Upper Level FTE	2,570.8	2,634.0	2,784.6	2,879.3	2,856.5	2,785.5	2,733.7	2,668.5
Non-localization		Grad FTE	424.0	450.0	397.0	442.6	493.9	470.5	442.5	463.1
Non-Standschale 1.50		Student Origin								
Part										92.8%
Mary Part Filme Remains										5.1%
Part			1.2%	1.3%	1.7%	1.9%	2.1%	2.4%	2.0%	2.1%
Parchime Parchime			74.0%	73 20%	74.30%	73 20%	72 8%	74.706	75 106	74.9%
										25.1%
Page			20.070	20.070	20.770	20.070	27.270	20.070	211370	20.170
No Stack 18	B		32.0%	29.8%	28.4%	31.9%	36.4%	37.9%	38.5%	-
No Stack 18	<u></u>			27.3%		28.5%		31.1%	32.8%	
No Stack 18	lme	% of FTF on Tops	47.5%	50.2%	54.4%	56.1%	56.6%	58.1%	55.9%	-
No Stack 18	Ē	Gender								
No Stack 18	ешс	% Male	36.6%	36.2%	37.5%	36.8%	36.0%	36.5%	37.1%	36.8%
No Stack 18)gra		63.4%	63.8%	62.5%	63.2%	64.0%	63.5%	62.9%	63.2%
No Stack 18	P.									
Negative American 1.0% 1	8									1.3%
Native Namerican 10%										20.1%
Native tlawsitian or other Pacific Islander 12% 0.7% 0.1% 0.0% 0.0% 0.0% 0.1% 0.1% 0.0%										3.0% 1.8%
Monoresiderical Aliene 12% 75% 15%										0.1%
MValle 73.7% 73.7% 73.7% 73.7% 73.7% 73.7% 70.7% 60.0% 60.0% 70.0% 1.5% 2.0%										2.0%
No No More Races 100										67.5%
Formation Professional Page		% Two or More Races								2.5%
Certificates		% Unknown	1.9%	1.6%	2.4%	0.9%	2.0%	2.5%	1.9%	1.7%
Polipolams		Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Machiel Degrees		Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Bachelor's Degrees		Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Master's Degrees										-
Maser's Degrees										-
Page										-
Post										-
Specialist Spe										-
Professional Degrees 166	Αw									
Professional Degrees 166	ard	•								2013-14
Non-instructional Fereina	S									
Professional Degrees 724 738 861 938 959 910 914 748		Diplomas	-	-	-		-	-	-	-
Professional Degrees 1		Associate Degrees	166	146	175	153	152	157	255	-
Master's Degrees 118			724	738	861	938	959	910	914	-
Part Card Certificate Card		Ü								-
Part										-
Part										-
Hade Count										-
Head Count		•	0	8	3	3	0	,	12	-
FTE Satistic Sat			415	317	407	292	277	284	283	-
Second Completing at any Institution Completing at any I	Fact									-
Completing at any Institution) 6 104.8 113.0 134.9 117.8 125.0 139.0 120.3 120.3 120.5 1	ılty/	Non-Instructional FTE								
Second Completing at any Institution Completing at any I	/Sta	Faculty		2.0	29.0	33.2	16.5	11.3	9.0	-
Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Section Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4 Section Fall Fall Fall Fall Fall Fall Fall Fal	Ħ	Exec./ Management	64.0	58.0	80.0	57.0	47.0	51.0	52.0	-
Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 65.3% 66.3% 66.7% 67.8% 70.3% 71.3% 71.0% 71.		Other Prof.	104.8	113.0	134.9	117.8	125.0	139.0	120.3	-
Statewide Measures 1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05 2005-06 2006	Ð									
Statewide Measures 1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05 2005-06 2006	3AD									
Statewide Measures 1999-00 2000-01 2001-02 2002-03 2003-04 2004-05 2005-06 2006	Act									67.8%
Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4 26.5% 26.2% 24.6% 26.6% 29.2% 28.7% 38.4% 2006 2006 2006 2006 2006 2006 2006 200	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •									59.1% 2006-07
Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5 29.5% 29.6% 28.2% 28.4% 31.0% 31.3% 40.4% Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) 6 Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees										
Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - 31.0% 31.7% 29.4% 29.7% 31.9% 32.1% 41.9% Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees	St	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4								39.4%
Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - 31.0% 31.7% 29.4% 29.7% 31.9% 32.1% 41.9% Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees	atev		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - 31.0% 31.7% 29.4% 29.7% 31.9% 32.1% 41.9% Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees	vide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5	29.5%	29.6%	28.2%	28.4%	31.0%	31.3%	40.4%	42.0%
Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees			21.00/	21 70/	20.40/	20.70/	21 00/	22 10/	/11 Q0/	43.3%
		Completing at any Institution) ⁶	31.0%	31./%	2J.470	29.7%	31.9%	32.1%	41.7%	43.3%
Graduate mandatory attendance fees		Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								_
		Graduate mandatory attendance fees								

- 2 2yr & 4yr Institutions Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Fall semester
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- 4 IPEDS Graduation Rate This rate is calculated as the total number of completers within 150% of normal time divided by the revised adjusted cohort. (Rate is within starting institution)
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Northshore Technical Community College

	2.0	2006	200=	,	-0	2242	2044	2010	2010
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Enr	Fall Headcount	1,837	2,507	3,038	3,925	3,597	3,414	3,167	3,194
ollm	% Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Enrollment Profile	% Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
t Pra	Fall FTE	1,000.9	1,236.8	1,495.4	1,921.7	2,045.0	2,043.0	1,673.2	1,639.6
ofile	Lower Level FTE	1,000.9	1,236.8	1,495.4	1,921.7	2,045.0	2,043.0	1,673.2	1,639.6
()	Upper Level FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	98.4%	98.7%	97.9%	97.4%	97.4%	97.7%	97.6%	98.4%
	% from Out-of-State	1.6%	1.3%	2.1%	2.6%	2.6%	2.3%	2.3%	1.6%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.0%
	Full-/Part-Time Status % Full-Time	36.8%	30.3%	25.0%	27.1%	31.5%	33.4%	28.0%	32.1%
	% Part-Time	63.2%	69.7%	75.0%	72.9%	68.5%	66.6%	72.0%	67.9%
	Financial Aid	03.270	09.770	73.0%	72.970	00.5%	00.070	72.0%	07.970
田	% of Undergraduates on Pell	19.8%	15.8%	16.8%	21.6%	27.9%	35.8%	13.7%	-
II.	% Undergraduates on Tops	2.7%	1.8%	1.5%	1.5%	6.4%	4.1%	13.6%	-
F	% of FTF on Tops	2.7%	1.0%	2.2%	2.7%	0.9%	2.1%	1.0%	-
Enrollment Demographics	Gender	2.770	1.0 70	2.270	217 70	0.570	21170	11070	
Den	% Male	59.7%	62.4%	58.4%	53.8%	45.8%	49.9%	49.9%	51.5%
logi	% Female	40.3%	37.6%	41.6%	46.2%	54.2%	50.1%	50.1%	48.5%
rapi	Race								
hics	% Asian	0.4%	0.4%	0.5%	0.4%	0.4%	0.3%	0.3%	0.7%
	% Black	19.4%	25.9%	30.9%	30.5%	28.4%	31.3%	30.8%	26.8%
	% Hispanic	0.8%	1.2%	1.4%	1.5%	1.3%	1.6%	1.7%	1.8%
	% Native American	0.4%	0.3%	0.5%	0.9%	0.7%	0.7%	0.3%	0.3%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%
	% White	67.1%	69.5%	64.9%	64.6%	66.4%	62.5%	51.2%	49.6%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.8%	0.5%	0.4%	0.7%
	% Unknown	11.9%	2.6%	1.8%	2.2%	1.9%	3.1%	15.0%	19.9%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	53	58	211	177	225	292	134	-
	Diplomas	175	153	184	257	199	341	210	-
	Associate Degrees	42	35	47	45	15	43	35	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
_	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Awards	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
ırds	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	54	61	303	228	293	374	140	-
	Diplomas	175	153	196	263	199	351	211	-
	Associate Degrees	43	36	48	49	15	44	35	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
Fa	Head Count	113	127	118	139	113	152	151	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	88.7	94.9	90.9	101.8	86.7	112.7	92.4	-
ų/S	Non-Instructional FTE	0.0	2.2	0.0	0.0	0.0	2.0	0.0	
tafi	Faculty	0.0	2.3	0.0	0.0	0.0	3.0	0.0	
	Exec./ Management	7.0	15.0	21.0	5.0	14.0	13.0	17.0	-
	Other Prof.	11.2	20.0	11.6	30.7	19.3	18.4	24.1	-
GR	GRAD Act Performance Measures	EC 224	74.101	60.004	60.004	E0 004	(F.00)	60.004	60.004
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹	56.3%	74.1%	62.2%	68.2%	59.3%	65.8%	68.8%	62.8%
Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²								
	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
	Statewide Measures								
St	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	36.9%	56.5%	38.4%	na	62.2%	46.8%	46.0%	47.3%
ate		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statewide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								
e	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -								
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶								
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	·								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees 1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seekir	ng atudanta anna 11 -	d ac of the cor	ic data rataina 1	at the stanting !	etitution to the	following Conic =	comoctor	

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Northwest Louisiana Technical College

Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
	2,516	2,832	2,818	3,343	3,303	3,317	2,958	2,666
Fall Headcount % Undergraduate % Graduate Fall FTE Lower Level FTE	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
% Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Fall FTE	1,891.7	2,055.9	2,149.0	2,481.2	2,262.7	2,125.3	1,587.8	1,641.2
Lower Level FTE	1,891.7	2,055.9	2,149.0	2,481.2	2,262.7	2,125.3	1,587.8	1,641.2
Upper Level FTE Grad FTE	- · ·		-	-	-		-	-
Student Origin								
% from Louisiana	98.8%	98.6%	98.8%	98.9%	93.5%	96.6%	95.1%	99.3%
% from Out-of-State	1.2%	1.4%	1.2%	1.1%	6.5%	3.4%	4.9%	0.7%
% from Out-of-Country	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%
Full-/Part-Time Status % Full-Time	AC F0/	41.70/	46.00/	40.50/	42.40/	27.10/	16.70/	20.6%
% Part-Time	46.5% 53.5%	41.7% 58.3%	46.9% 53.1%	48.5% 51.5%	42.4% 57.6%	37.1% 62.9%	16.7% 83.3%	39.6% 60.4%
Financial Aid	33.3 /1	30.370	33.170	31.370	37.070	02.770	03.370	00.170
	30.6%	27.8%	32.9%	38.6%	35.5%	26.9%	8.3%	-
% Undergraduates on Tops	2.8%	5.1%	3.2%	6.6%	0.8%	6.4%	0.6%	-
% of FTF on Tops	1.0%	0.7%	1.1%	1.1%	1.5%	1.7%	0.9%	-
Gender	55.40	E0.00/	FF 00/	E2 40/	E0.00/	E 6 20/	EE 00/	FC 404
% Male % Female	55.1% 44.9%	58.9% 41.1%	55.0% 45.0%	53.4% 46.6%	58.0% 42.0%	56.3% 43.7%	57.9% 42.1%	56.4% 43.6%
% of Undergraduates on Pell % Undergraduates on Tops % of FTF on Tops Gender % Male % Female Race % Asian	44.7%	71.170	73.070	70.070	72.070	TJ./ 70	72.170	43.070
% Asian	0.6%	0.6%	0.5%	0.4%	0.3%	0.7%	0.5%	0.3%
% Black	40.8%	44.8%	44.7%	45.8%	46.1%	45.8%	44.4%	43.9%
% Hispanic	1.1%	0.8%	1.2%	1.7%	1.6%	1.6%	2.7%	3.2%
% Native American	1.5%	1.3%	1.7%	2.2%	2.0%	2.8%	3.0%	4.4%
% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander % Nonresident Alien	0.0% 0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1% 0.0%	0.2%
% White	54.5%	50.9%	50.6%	48.1%	48.3%	46.6%	45.7%	46.1%
% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.2%	0.6%	0.7%	0.9%
% Unknown	1.4%	1.6%	1.4%	1.9%	1.6%	1.9%	2.8%	1.1%
Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates	70	63	349	248	318	258	162	-
Diplomas	405	360	418	441	449	441	320	-
Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees	26	26	33	38	40	36	33	-
Professional Degrees			-					
Master's Degrees			-	-	-			-
Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Wards Specialist Degrees Granted	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Degrees Granted Certificates	2006-07 71	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11 344	2011-12 321	2012-13	2013-14
Diplomas	412	366	422	454	463	446	323	
Associate Degrees	32	26	35	38	46	36	33	
Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grad Certificate		-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Doctoral Degrees Specialist		-	-	-	-		-	-
Instructional Faculty							-	
Head Count	136	155	147	150	140	139	119	
FTE	101.6	119.5	116.0	108.4	102.2	108.8	87.7	-
FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty								
Faculty	1.0	1.0 7.0	1.0	- 11.0	10.0	- 0.0	1.0	-
Exec./ Management Other Prof.	4.0 19.0	7.0 22.5	9.0 22.8	11.0 24.8	21.0	8.0 18.0	5.0 18.4	-
CDAD Act Porformance Measures		22.5	22.0	21.0	21.0	10.0	10.1	
Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	66.3%	63.2%	63.8%	67.0%	58.8%	65.5%	69.9%	64.4%
Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²								
Retention Rate Y1-Y3		2007	200	0007	200			200
Statewide Measures	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
	a) ⁴							
Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution		000000	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institutio	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002 00	2000 01			
Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5		2000-01	2001-02					
Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5 Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State		2000-01	2001-02					
Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Completing at any Institution) ⁶		2000-01	2001-02	2002 00				
Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5 Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State		2000-01	2001-02					

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Northwestern State University

	<u> </u>	tortifwesteri	i State Oi	iiversity					
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
E	Fall Headcount	9,475	9,113	9,177	9,334	9,349	9,288	9,540	9,073
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	87.5%	88.3%	88.4%	88.2%	87.5%	88.0%	88.1%	87.8%
lme	% Graduate	12.5%	11.7%	11.6%	11.8%	12.5%	12.0%	11.9%	12.2%
ntF	Fall FTE	8,409.8	8,043.8	7,851.3	8,040.0	7,986.5	7,891.5	7,799.1	7,539.2
rof	Lower Level FTE	3,735.2	3,566.9	3,439.7	3,502.0	3,381.0	3,330.7	3,427.0	3,362.4
ile	Upper Level FTE	3,896.2	3,751.8	3,709.7	3,802.6	3,841.9	3,826.9	3,655.3	3,474.6
	Grad FTE	778.4	725.1	701.9	735.4	763.6	733.9	716.8	702.2
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	91.5%	91.8%	91.4%	91.1%	90.8%	91.0%	88.9%	87.5%
	% from Out-of-State	8.0%	7.6%	8.1%	8.2%	8.4%	8.3%	10.5%	11.6%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.5%	0.6%	0.5%	0.7%	0.8%	0.7%	0.6%	0.8%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	67.4%	64.5%	61.8%	60.3%	59.7%	59.7%	57.9%	57.9%
	% Part-Time	32.6%	35.5%	38.2%	39.7%	40.3%	40.3%	42.1%	42.1%
	Financial Aid								
E	% of Undergraduates on Pell	36.6%	33.1%	30.3%	34.2%	38.9%	38.8%	38.3%	-
-1 10 11	% Undergraduates on Tops	19.3%	19.6%	18.7%	18.7%	18.5%	19.1%	20.4%	-
nen	% of FTF on Tops	39.1%	41.5%	41.5%	39.1%	42.7%	47.8%	52.9%	-
t De	Gender								
ğ	% Male	30.2%	30.4%	30.9%	31.2%	30.9%	30.6%	31.0%	30.8%
gr a	% Female	69.8%	69.6%	69.1%	68.8%	69.1%	69.4%	69.0%	69.2%
Enrollment Demographics	Race	0.004	4.00/	0.004	4.00/	0.004	0.004	0.604	0.504
Ж	% Asian	0.9%	1.0%	0.9%	1.0%	0.9%	0.8%	0.6%	0.7%
	% Black	28.9%	27.5%	27.4%	27.6%	26.9%	27.2%	26.9%	26.3%
	% Hispanic	1.8%	2.0%	1.8%	2.0%	3.0%	2.9%	4.0%	4.6%
	% Native American % Native Hawaijan or Other Pacific Islander	1.8%	1.8%	2.1%	2.0%	1.4%	1.3%	1.3%	1.4%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0% 0.5%	0.0%	0.0% 0.5%	0.0%	0.1% 0.8%	0.2%	0.1%	0.1%
	% White	61.4%	61.7%	62.1%	61.4%	60.7%	60.0%	58.9%	59.3%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	2.4%	2.5%	2.6%	2.9%
	% Unknown	4.6%	5.4%	5.3%	5.3%	3.9%	4.3%	4.8%	3.8%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas		-	-	-		_	-	
	Associate Degrees	370	237	287	270	720	864	331	
	Bachelor's Degrees	1,034	1,090	1,052	1,076	1,134	1,118	1,164	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	253	263	230	224	254	264	287	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Awa	Specialist	24	23	20	15	13	8	14	-
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
•	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas		-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	373	238	289	271	724	869	335	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	1,052	1,098	1,075	1,098	1,146	1,140	1,179	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	253	263	230	224	254	264	288	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Specialist	24	23	20	15	13	8	14	-
	Instructional Faculty								
Fa	Head Count	295	329	314	435	274	266	381	
Faculty/Staff	FTE	293.5	327.5	311.5	372.5	273.5	264.3	318.0	•
y/S	Non-Instructional FTE	4.0	2.0	2.0	2.0	2.0	1.0	1.0	
taff	Faculty	4.0	3.0	3.0	2.0	3.0	1.0	1.0	-
	Exec./ Management	41.5	63.5	67.0	62.0	29.0	19.0	17.0	-
	Other Prof.	189.0	163.5	165.5	157.5	182.8	189.9	177.9	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GR		62.40/	CF C0/	C7 F0/	67.00/	70.40/	C7 F0/	67.00/	70.00/
GRAD	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹	63.4%	65.6% 49.3%	67.5% 51.3%	67.9% 52.9%	70.4% 53.9%	67.5% 55.3%	67.3% 55.0%	70.9% 51.7%
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²			31.370	32.9%	33.9%		33.0%	
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	43.3%			2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures	43.3% 1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	43.3% 1999-00 30.2%	2000-01 32.3%	2001-02 31.8%	28.1%	29.5%	27.1%	33.8%	34.9%
	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures	43.3% 1999-00	2000-01	2001-02					
	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures	43.3% 1999-00 30.2%	2000-01 32.3%	2001-02 31.8%	28.1%	29.5%	27.1%	33.8%	34.9%
GRAD Act Statewide	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	43.3% 1999-00 30.2% 1999-00 35.2%	32.3% 2000-01 36.5%	31.8% 2001-02 37.6%	28.1% 2002-03 32.5%	29.5% 2003-04 34.6%	27.1% 2004-05 30.0%	33.8% 2005-06 38.3%	34.9% 2006-07 39.4%
	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	43.3% 1999-00 30.2% 1999-00 35.2%	2000-01 32.3% 2000-01	31.8% 2001-02	28.1% 2002-03	29.5% 2003-04	27.1% 2004-05	33.8% 2005-06	34.9% 2006-07
	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	43.3% 1999-00 30.2% 1999-00 35.2%	32.3% 2000-01 36.5%	31.8% 2001-02 37.6%	28.1% 2002-03 32.5%	29.5% 2003-04 34.6%	27.1% 2004-05 30.0%	33.8% 2005-06 38.3%	34.9% 2006-07 39.4%
	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	43.3% 1999-00 30.2% 1999-00 35.2%	32.3% 2000-01 36.5%	31.8% 2001-02 37.6%	28.1% 2002-03 32.5%	29.5% 2003-04 34.6%	27.1% 2004-05 30.0%	33.8% 2005-06 38.3%	34.9% 2006-07 39.4%

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2-2yr \ \&\ 4yr\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained,\ at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ following\ Fall\ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Fall Headcount Windergraduate Graduate Fall FTE Lower Level FTE	620	614	621	656	682	737	682	621
% Undergraduate	100.00/	100.00/	100.00/	-	-	400.00/	-	100.000
% Graduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Fall FTE	783.5	774.7	779.4	802.0	833.0	905.6	851.7	806.0
Lower Level FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	•	-
Upper Level FTE	- -		-	- 002.0		-	-	-
Grad FTE Student Origin	783.5	774.7	779.4	802.0	833.0	905.6	851.7	806.0
	92.70/	90.20/	70.10/	70.20/	74.20/	71.00/	70.50/	72.40
% from Louisiana	83.7%	80.3%	79.1%	78.2%	74.2%	71.0%	70.5%	73.4%
% from Out-of-State	14.5%	17.6%	19.2%	20.1%	23.5%	27.4%	27.7%	25.9%
% from Out-of-Country	1.8%	2.1%	1.8%	1.7%	2.3%	1.6%	1.8%	0.6%
Full-/Part-Time Status % Full-Time	93.2%	93.8%	93.6%	91.8%	92.8%	92.5%	94.9%	95.8%
% Part-Time % Part-Time	6.8%	6.2%	6.4%	8.2%	7.2%	7.5%	5.1%	4.2%
% Financial Aid	0.0%	6.2%	0.4%	0.2%	7.2%	7.5%	5.1%	4.2%
% Undergraduates on Tops								
% of FTF on Tops		-	-	-	-	-	-	-
% of FIF on Tops Gender		-	•	•	-	-	-	-
% Male	E0.00/	F1.10/	F2 F0/	F2 70/	F7.00/	FF 00/	EC 00/	EE 10
% Female	50.0%	51.1%	53.5%	53.7%	57.9%	55.9%	56.0%	55.1%
% remaie	50.0%	48.9%	46.5%	46.3%	42.1%	44.1%	44.0%	44.9%
% of Undergraduates on Pell % Undergraduates on Tops % of FTF on Tops Gender % Male % Female Race % Asian	4.407	1 10/	1.40/	2.10/	2.20/	2.10/	1.00/	1.00
	1.1%	1.1%	1.4%	2.1%	2.3%	3.1%	1.9%	1.99
% Black	9.4%	6.8%	8.9%	6.6%	10.9%	13.0%	15.5%	14.7%
% Hispanic	1.1%	2.8%	3.9%	5.2%	4.8%	5.8%	5.6%	5.59
% Native American	0.5%	0.3%	1.0%	1.1%	1.2%	0.7%	0.9%	0.5%
% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.09
% Nonresident Alien	1.8%	2.1%	1.8%	1.7%	2.3%	1.6%	1.8%	0.6%
% White	76.6%	76.4%	74.6%	70.6%	72.1%	70.1%	70.2%	73.1%
% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.9%	1.6%	1.9%	1.9%
% Unknown	9.5%	10.4%	8.5%	12.8%	5.4%	3.9%	2.2%	1.89
Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Associate Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Professional Degrees	179	191	179	193	180	228	222	-
Master's Degrees	7	10	5	-	-	-	-	-
Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Specialist Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Associate Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Professional Degrees	179	191	179	193	180	228	222	-
Master's Degrees	7	10	5	-	-	-	-	-
Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Specialist		-	-	-	-	-		
Instructional Faculty								
Head Count	90	90	88	87	94	88	87	
FTE	46.1	45.4	43.1	42.9	47.5	43.6	45.3	
FE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty								
Faculty	1.0	2.3	2.3	0.3	-	-	-	
Exec./ Management	7.4	2.4	3.4	7.4	6.4	5.4	8.4	
Other Prof.	38.0	44.2	44.2	34.2	30.4	32.4	31.4	
CDAD Act Porformance Measures								
Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ³								
Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²								
Retention Rate Y1-Y2 Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³								
	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statewide Measures							.111 55	
Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4								
	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								
Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -								

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

River Parishes Community College

	Nivei	rai isiles (Communi	ty College	;				
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
En	Fall Headcount	1,132	1,167	1,359	1,816	2,620	2,673	3,732	3,295
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
men	% Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
ıt Pr	Fall FTE	890.3	910.8	1,036.0	1,366.9	1,629.1	1,674.4	1,826.4	1,680.7
ofil	Lower Level FTE	890.3	910.8	1,036.0	1,366.9	1,629.1	1,674.4	1,826.4	1,680.7
ro	Upper Level FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	99.6%	99.1%	99.6%	99.6%	99.6%	99.6%	99.3%	99.5%
	% from Out-of-State % from Out-of-Country	0.0%	0.9% 0.0%	0.4%	0.4%	0.4%	0.4%	0.5% 0.2%	0.4% 0.2%
	Full-/Part-Time Status	0.470	0.070	0.070	0.070	0.070	0.070	0.270	0.270
	% Full-Time	40.1%	38.1%	38.0%	36.0%	36.3%	38.9%	27.7%	24.4%
	% Part-Time	59.9%	61.9%	62.0%	64.0%	63.7%	61.1%	72.3%	75.6%
	Financial Aid								
묩	% of Undergraduates on Pell	22.6%	19.1%	20.2%	24.2%	26.4%	23.9%	21.7%	-
Toll	% Undergraduates on Tops	4.2%	3.2%	4.0%	5.9%	3.3%	2.2%	3.0%	-
Enrollment Demographics	% of FTF on Tops	6.2%	3.0%	6.4%	5.1%	5.7%	5.0%	12.1%	-
Ē	Gender								
ome	% Male	33.5%	36.3%	38.4%	42.2%	44.4%	43.8%	43.3%	41.7%
gra	% Female	66.5%	63.7%	61.6%	57.8%	55.6%	56.2%	56.7%	58.3%
<u>P</u> i	Race	0.207	0.20/	0.70/	0.504	0.50/	0.40/	0.50/	0.40/
S.	% Asian	0.2%	0.2%	0.7%	0.5%	0.5%	0.4%	0.5%	0.4%
	% Black	33.7% 1.0%	34.0% 1.5%	31.0% 1.8%	33.1% 1.4%	34.2% 2.1%	36.4% 2.5%	34.8% 3.0%	34.9% 4.1%
	% Hispanic % Native American	0.3%	0.5%	0.4%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%	0.6%	0.4%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.0%	0.2%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.2%	0.2%
	% White	63.8%	62.2%	63.8%	62.9%	61.0%	57.8%	58.2%	58.3%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.4%	0.6%	1.0%	0.7%
	% Unknown	1.1%	1.6%	2.3%	1.9%	1.5%	1.9%	1.7%	0.9%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	4	33	146	166	223	74	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	45	56	53	-
	Associate Degrees	53	52	39	75	103	129	143	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	•	•	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-		-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees								-
	Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-		-	-
Aw	Specialist								
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
S	Certificates	-	4	33	146	171	231	76	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	49	58	53	-
	Associate Degrees	58	52	40	78	108	133	143	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Specialist	-	-	•	•	-		•	
	Instructional Faculty Head Count	44	52	49	65	94	99	82	-
Fac	FTE	27.4	24.6	33.7	28.3	55.0	57.0	50.7	
Faculty/Staff	Non-Instructional FTE	27.4	24.0	33.7	20.3	33.0	37.0	30.7	
'/St	Faculty	3.0	0.0	0.0	3.0	2.0	0.0	6.8	-
Ħ	Exec./ Management	5.0	3.0	3.0	4.0	3.0	4.0	7.0	-
	Other Prof.	13.0	17.0	17.0	14.4	25.6	30.5	27.3	-
ຄ	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
Ac	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	43.7%	44.3%	46.7%	44.9%	44.2%	52.9%	50.5%	45.5%
+	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³								
	Statewide Measures	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
S	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4	10.0%	8.8%	4.9%	4.2%	5.7%	3.9%	10.3%	7.4%
tate		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statewide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								
e	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -								
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶	na	23.9%	14.5%	22.0%	18.6%	16.3%	16.3%	13.3%
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees								
	1 - Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seekin	g students enrolle	ed as of the censu	is date retained,	at the starting ir	nstitution, to the	following Spring	semester	
				.,	J				

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

South Central Louisiana Technical College

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
ori	Fall Headcount	3,564	3,353	3,432	3,829	3,773	4,383	4,278	4,731
Ē	% Undergraduate % Graduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
Enrollment Profile	Fall FTE	1,282.6	1,402.6	1,370.1	1,630.0	1,785.0	1,726.1	2,978.2	3,506.1
Prof	Lower Level FTE	1,282.6	1,402.6	1,370.1	1,630.0	1,785.0	1,726.1	2,978.2	3,506.1
ĭle	Upper Level FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad FTE	-						-	
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	74.0%	78.3%	77.5%	85.2%	91.3%	88.5%	86.6%	90.5%
	% from Out-of-State	26.0%	21.7%	22.4%	14.8%	8.7%	11.4%	13.1%	8.8%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.3%	0.7%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	16.9%	21.1%	18.2%	19.1%	21.3%	19.6%	15.5%	24.4%
	% Part-Time	83.1%	78.9%	81.8%	80.9%	78.7%	80.4%	84.5%	75.6%
_	Financial Aid	6.204	0.10/	0.00/	11.00/	11.00/	44.50/	2.20/	
inro	% of Undergraduates on Pell	6.3%	8.1%	8.0%	11.0%	11.0%	11.5%	3.2%	-
Ĭ	% Undergraduates on Tops	0.9% 0.8%	0.9% 0.4%	1.0% 0.9%	0.9% 1.0%	1.8% 0.7%	0.8% 1.3%	0.0%	-
ent	% of FTF on Tops Gender	0.6%	0.4%	0.9%	1.0%	0.7%	1.5%	0.0%	-
Der	% Male	77.8%	78.6%	76.0%	67.7%	62.3%	64.7%	66.2%	64.4%
nogn	% Female	22.3%	21.4%	24.0%	32.3%	37.7%	35.3%	33.8%	35.6%
Enrollment Demographics	Race			,5					
ics	% Asian	1.3%	1.5%	1.1%	1.2%	1.1%	1.6%	1.2%	1.1%
	% Black	28.8%	30.5%	29.2%	34.2%	36.3%	35.6%	37.7%	31.3%
	% Hispanic	3.4%	2.7%	3.6%	3.4%	3.5%	3.7%	4.1%	4.5%
	% Native American	2.0%	1.2%	1.7%	1.9%	1.6%	1.4%	1.4%	2.5%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.3%	0.6%
	% White	64.3%	63.8%	63.6%	58.5%	56.0%	56.3%	52.5%	53.7%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.7%	0.7%	0.6%	0.6%
	% Unknown	0.2%	0.3%	0.8%	0.9%	0.7%	0.7%	2.2%	5.6%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates Diplomas	47 131	41 151	146 117	205 136	224 158	251 184	200 145	-
	Associate Degrees	49	79	94	113	119	137	101	
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	_	-		_	-	_	_
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-			-	-
Awards	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
ırds	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	48	41	164	231	255	294	233	
	Diplomas	132	151	126	143	177	194	145	-
	Associate Degrees	52	88	96	126	121	142	101	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
	Master's Degrees Grad Certificate	-				-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees			-				-	-
	Specialist	-				_		-	_
	Instructional Faculty								
_	Head Count	102	97	105	103	87	45	80	-
acu	FTE	102.0	79.6	82.8	81.7	71.2	35.1	65.7	-
Faculty/Staff	Non-Instructional FTE								
Staf	Faculty	-	-	-	1	-	-	1.0	-
===	Exec./ Management	4.8	5.0	5.0	4.0	5.0	2.0	7.0	-
	Other Prof.	7.2	15.0	16.0	17.0	16.0	5.0	10.8	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures		FF 00:			5 .00:	=0.00	50.00	60.00
GR		60.7%	77.9%	67.7%	65.6%	76.9%	72.9%	78.8%	69.3%
GRAD.	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹	00.7 70							
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	00.770							
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures		2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	2002-03							
	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴		2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10
GRAD Act Statewide	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures	2002-03							
	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	2002-03							
	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	2002-03							
	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶ Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees	2002-03							
	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	2002-03							

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

South Louisiana Community College

		South Louisiana		,	-				
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	20127	2013
豆	Fall Headcount	2,424	2,944	3,547	4,092	4,219	3,898	7,563	7,425
Enrollment Profile								100.0%	
F	% Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
ent	% Graduate Fall FTE	- 1 550.2							
Pro		1,550.2	1,869.5	2,185.1	2,502.0	2,721.4	2,665.7	4,897.4	4,651.4
file	Lower Level FTE	1,550.2	1,869.5	2,185.1	2,502.0	2,721.4	2,665.7	4,897.4	4,651.4
	Upper Level FTE	•	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad FTE	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	98.8%	98.8%	98.8%	98.8%	98.5%	98.1%	99.1%	99.0%
	% from Out-of-State	0.7%	0.8%	0.5%	0.5%	0.7%	1.4%	0.7%	0.4%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.5%	0.3%	0.7%	0.7%	0.8%	0.5%	0.2%	0.6%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	41.7%	42.9%	42.0%	43.8%	51.0%	49.8%	45.0%	45.3%
	% Part-Time	58.3%	57.1%	58.0%	56.2%	49.0%	50.2%	55.0%	54.7%
	Financial Aid								
B	% of Undergraduates on Pell	29.6%	25.2%	22.5%	27.1%	29.8%	28.7%	19.3%	-
Enrollment Demographics	% Undergraduates on Tops	2.4%	2.1%	2.8%	1.7%	1.8%	2.2%	4.2%	-
Be	% of FTF on Tops	0.8%	2.2%	2.5%	2.0%	3.7%	3.4%	4.5%	-
ŧ	Gender								
em	% Male	44.1%	44.2%	43.7%	46.4%	45.7%	45.7%	46.1%	43.9%
ogr	% Female	55.9%	55.8%	56.3%	53.6%	54.3%	54.3%	53.9%	56.1%
aph	Race								
iics	% Asian	1.5%	1.7%	1.8%	2.0%	2.1%	3.0%	1.8%	1.6%
	% Black	25.6%	24.8%	26.7%	28.1%	29.4%	27.5%	33.5%	31.4%
	% Hispanic	1.0%	1.3%	1.6%	1.5%	1.9%	2.1%	1.9%	2.8%
	% Native American	0.8%	0.5%	0.5%	0.6%	0.5%	0.9%	0.4%	0.4%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.4%	0.8%	0.6%	0.7%	0.9%	0.6%	0.2%	0.7%
	% White	70.3%	70.9%	68.3%	67.1%	64.6%	65.0%	53.7%	52.2%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.3%	0.1%	1.1%	1.3%
	% Unknown	0.3%	0.0%	0.5%	0.1%	0.4%	0.1%	7.3%	9.5%
		2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Completers Certificates	28	31	242	239	279	295	605	2015-14
		20	31		239	2/9	293	601	
	Diplomas	•	-		167	200	- 202		-
	Associate Degrees	66	99	157	167	209	283	355	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	•	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	•	-	-	-	•	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	•	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
>	Doctoral Degrees	•	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Awards	Specialist	-	_	-	-	-	-	_	-
sb.	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
sb.					2009-10 239	2010-11 279	2011-12 295	2012-13 647	2013-14
sb	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09				2012-13	
sb.	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09				2012-13 647	
sb.	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas	2006-07 28 -	2007-08 31 -	2008-09 244 -	239	279 -	295 -	2012-13 647 605	
ds.	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees	2006-07 28 -	2007-08 31 -	2008-09 244 -	239	279 -	295 -	2012-13 647 605	
ds	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees	2006-07 28 -	2007-08 31 -	2008-09 244 -	239	279 -	295 -	2012-13 647 605	
ds	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees	2006-07 28 -	2007-08 31 - 100 -	2008-09 244 - 157 -	239	279 -	295 -	2012-13 647 605	
ds	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees	2006-07 28 - 66 - -	2007-08 31 - 100 - -	2008-09 244 - 157 - -	239 - 170 - -	279 - 211 - -	295 - 284 - -	2012-13 647 605	
rds	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate	2006-07 28 - 66 - -	2007-08 31 - 100 - -	2008-09 244 - 157 - - -	239 - 170 - - -	279 - 211 - -	295 - 284 - -	2012-13 647 605	- - - - - -
ds	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees	2006-07 28 - 66	2007-08 31 - 100 - - - -	2008-09 244 - 157 - - - -	239 - 170 - - - -	279 - 211 - - - -	295 - 284 - - - - -	2012-13 647 605 357 - - -	- - - - - -
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist	2006-07 28 - 66	2007-08 31 - 100 - - - -	2008-09 244 - 157 - - - -	239 - 170 - - - -	279 - 211 - - - -	295 - 284 - - - - -	2012-13 647 605 357 - - -	- - - - - -
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty	2006-07 28 - 66	2007-08 31 - 100 - - - - -	2008-09 244 - 157 - - - -	239 - 170 - - - - -	279 - 211	295 - 284 - - - - - -	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - -	
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count	2006-07 28 - 66 23	2007-08 31 - 100 - - - - - - 147	2008-09 244 - 157 114	239 - 170 - - - - - - 175	279 - 211 189	295 - 284 - - - - - - - 167	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306	
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE	2006-07 28 - 66 23	2007-08 31 - 100 - - - - - - 147	2008-09 244 - 157 114	239 - 170 - - - - - - 175	279 - 211 189	295 - 284 - - - - - - - 167	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306	
rds Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty	2006-07 28 - 66 23 23.0	2007-08 31 - 100 147 91.5	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0	239 - 170 175 105.5	279 - 211 189 66.3	295 - 284 - - - - - - 167 82.9	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - - 306 194.0	
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE	2006-07 28 66 23 23.0	2007-08 31 - 100 147 91.5	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0	239 - 170 175 105.5	279 - 211 189 66.3	295 - 284 - - - - - - 167 82.9	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - - 306 194.0	
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof.	2006-07 28 66	2007-08 31 - 100	2008-09 244 157 114 71.0	239 - 170 175 105.5	279 - 211 189 66.3	295 - 284 167 82.9	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306 194.0	
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures	2006-07 28 66	2007-08 31 - 100	2008-09 244 157 114 71.0	239 - 170 175 105.5	279 - 211 189 66.3	295 - 284 167 82.9	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306 194.0	
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1	2006-07 28 66	2007-08 31 - 100	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0 - 5.0 23.7	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5	279 - 211	295 - 284 167 82.9 - 4.0 35.2	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6	
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2	2006-07 28 66	2007-08 31 - 100	2008-09 244 157 114 71.0	239 - 170 175 105.5	279 - 211 189 66.3	295 - 284 167 82.9	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306 194.0	
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2 Retention Rate Y1-Y3 3	2006-07 28 66	2007-08 31 - 100 147 91.5 - 6.0 13.7	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0 - 5.0 23.7	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5	279 - 211 189 66.3 - 5.0 33.0	295 - 284 4.0 35.2	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6	
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures	2006-07 28 66 23 23.0 6.5 14.7	2007-08 31 - 100 147 91.5 - 6.0 13.7	2008-09 244 157 114 71.0 5.0 23.7	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5	279 - 211 189 66.3 - 5.0 33.0	295 - 284 167 82.9 - 4.0 35.2	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6	
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2 Retention Rate Y1-Y3 3	2006-07 28 66 44.6% 2002-03	2007-08 31 - 100 44.8% 2003-04	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0 - 5.0 23.7 51.5%	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5 57.2%	279 - 211	295 - 284 167 82.9 - 4.0 35.2 44.2% 2007-08	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6	
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures	2006-07 28 66 23 23.0 6.5 14.7	2007-08 31 - 100 147 91.5 - 6.0 13.7	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0 - 5.0 23.7	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5	279 - 211 189 66.3 - 5.0 33.0	295 - 284 167 82.9 - 4.0 35.2	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6	
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	2006-07 28 66 44.6% 2002-03	2007-08 31 - 100 44.8% 2003-04	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0 - 5.0 23.7 51.5%	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5 57.2%	279 - 211	295 - 284 167 82.9 - 4.0 35.2 44.2% 2007-08	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6	
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	2006-07 28 66 23 23.0 6.5 14.7 44.6% 2002-03 49.3% 1999-00	2007-08 31 - 100 44.8% 2003-04	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0 - 5.0 23.7 51.5%	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5 57.2%	279 - 211	295 - 284 167 82.9 - 4.0 35.2 44.2% 2007-08	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6 45.3% 2008-09 5.2%	
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions)	2006-07 28 66 23 23.0 6.5 14.7 44.6% 2002-03 49.3% 1999-00	2007-08 31 - 100 44.8% 2003-04	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0 - 5.0 23.7 51.5%	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5 57.2%	279 - 211	295 - 284 167 82.9 - 4.0 35.2 44.2% 2007-08	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6	
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institution) for the profession of the public Institution of the public Institution) for the public Institution of the public Institution of the public Institution of the public Institution) for the public Institution of the public Institution) for the public Institution of the public Ins	2006-07 28 66 44.6% 2002-03 49.3% 1999-00	2007-08 31 - 100 147 91.5 - 6.0 13.7 44.8% 2003-04 3.4% 2000-01	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0 - 5.0 23.7 51.5% 2004-05 2.9%	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5 57.2% 2005-06 1.6%	279 - 211 189 66.3 - 5.0 33.0 53.2% 2006-07 7.4% 2003-04	295 - 284 167 82.9 - 4.0 35.2 44.2% 2007-08 6.3% 2004-05	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6 45.3% 2008-09 5.2%	
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institution) Gundergraduate mandatory attendance fees	2006-07 28 66 44.6% 2002-03 49.3% 1999-00	2007-08 31 - 100 147 91.5 - 6.0 13.7 44.8% 2003-04 3.4% 2000-01	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0 - 5.0 23.7 51.5% 2004-05 2.9%	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5 57.2% 2005-06 1.6%	279 - 211 189 66.3 - 5.0 33.0 53.2% 2006-07 7.4% 2003-04	295 - 284 167 82.9 - 4.0 35.2 44.2% 2007-08 6.3% 2004-05	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6 45.3% 2008-09 5.2%	
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institution) for the spring of the state o	2006-07 28 66 44.6% 2002-03 49.3% 1999-00	2007-08 31 - 100 147 91.5 - 6.0 13.7 44.8% 2003-04 3.4% 2000-01	2008-09 244 - 157 114 71.0 - 5.0 23.7 51.5% 2004-05 2.9% 2001-02	239 - 170 175 105.5 - 5.0 29.5 57.2% 2005-06 1.6% 2002-03	279 - 211 189 66.3 - 5.0 33.0 53.2% 2006-07 7.4% 2003-04	295 - 284 167 82.9 - 4.0 35.2 44.2% 2007-08 6.3% 2004-05	2012-13 647 605 357 - - - - - 306 194.0 3.0 16.0 65.6 45.3% 2008-09 5.2% 2005-06	

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of the \ census \ date \ retained, at the \ starting \ institution, to the following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- 4 IPEDS Graduation Rate This rate is calculated as the total number of completers within 150% of normal time divided by the revised adjusted cohort. (Rate is within starting institution)
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$
- 7 Due to the restructuring of the LCTCS campuses for the 2012-2013 academic year, ATC was merged with SLCC.

Acadiana Technical College

P	,	icaaiana r		onege					
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012 ⁷	
F	all Headcount	3,056	3,294	3,771	4,606	4,815	3,912		
First Profile	6 Undergraduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%		
9	6 Graduate	-	-	-	-	-	-		
F	all FTE	2,718.8	2,633.0	2,816.8	3,332.0	3,442.4	2,941.8		
, L	ower Level FTE	2,718.8	2,633.0	2,816.8	3,332.0	3,442.4	2,941.8		
U	Ipper Level FTE	-	-		-	-			
	Frad FTE	-	-	-	_	-	-		
	tudent Origin								
	6 from Louisiana	99.9%	100.0%	99.8%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%		
	6 from Out-of-State	0.1%	0.0%	0.2%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%		
	6 from Out-of-Country	0.0%	0.0%	0.2 %	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%		
	Cull-/Part-Time Status	0.0 /0	0.070	0.070	0.070	0.070	0.070		
	6 Full-Time	59.0%	E2 20/	49.2%	49.00/	48.2%	E0 20/		
	6 Part-Time	41.0%	53.3% 46.7%	50.8%	48.9%	51.8%	50.3% 49.7%		
		41.0%	46.7%	30.6%	51.1%	31.0%	49.7%		
	Sinancial Aid								
	6 of Undergraduates on Pell	-			•		-		
	6 Undergraduates on Tops	-	-	-	-	-	-		
_	6 of FTF on Tops	-	-	•	-	-	-		
_	Gender								
-	% Male	44.6%	47.1%	43.8%	47.1%	46.8%	46.9%		
	6 Female	55.4%	52.9%	56.2%	52.9%	53.2%	53.1%		
R	tace								
9	6 Asian	1.3%	1.5%	1.9%	1.8%	1.9%	1.6%		
9,	6 Black	36.1%	38.5%	38.7%	39.2%	39.5%	40.2%		
9	6 Hispanic	0.9%	1.2%	1.0%	0.7%	1.3%	1.5%		
	6 Native American	0.3%	0.7%	0.8%	0.6%	0.5%	0.4%		
	6 Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%		
0,	6 Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%		
	6 White	60.9%	57.2%	56.7%	56.9%	55.7%	54.8%		
_	6 Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.5%	0.6%		
	6 Unknown	0.5%	1.0%	1.0%	0.8%	0.5%	0.9%		
		2006-07						2012 12	201
	Completers		2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	201
	ertificates	196	179	397	527	600	590		
	Diplomas	423	447	511	516	629	706		
	Associate Degrees	62	77	61	70	67	86		
В	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-		
P	rofessional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-		
N	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-		
G	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-		
D	Ooctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-		
S	pecialist	-	-	-	-	-	-		
E	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	201
C	ertificates	202	183	453	587	681	695		
	Diplomas	431	449	522	524	645	717		
	Associate Degrees	64	79	65	71	77	89		
	Bachelor's Degrees				-	-			
	Professional Degrees	_			_	_			
	Aaster's Degrees		سندي	-		-			
	•	-	-	-		-	-		
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-		
	Octoral Degrees	-	-	•	-	-	-		
	pecialist	-	-	-	-	-	-		
	nstructional Faculty								
_	lead Count	194	182	195	180	167	153		
_	TE	171.6	174.6	181.4	164.9	153.0	139.6		
N	Ion-Instructional FTE								
F	aculty		2.0						
E	Exec./ Management	14.0	14.0	16.0	14.0	15.0	12.0		
C	Other Prof.	17.6	21.0	26.0	25.0	25.5	26.3		
G	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
R	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹	71.0%	60.5%	64.0%	67.5%	74.6%	78.3%		
	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²								
	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³								
_	Statewide Measures	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-1
- 3									
	raduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4								
G		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-0
G									
	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								
G	raduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								
G	raduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -								
G									

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4 IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- 5 Completing within 150% of normal time: Bachelor's Degrees Only; Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking Students, Completing at any Louisiana Public Institution
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$
- 7 Due to the restructuring of the LCTCS campuses for the 2012-2013 academic year, ATC was merged with SLCC.

Southeastern Louisiana University

		outileastern E	ouisiuliu (Offiversity	<u>'</u>				
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
En	Fall Headcount	15,125	14,768	15,239	15,205	15,359	15,423	15,620	14,959
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	89.6%	89.8%	91.1%	90.9%	90.9%	91.3%	91.2%	91.9%
me	% Graduate	10.4%	10.2%	8.9%	9.1%	9.1%	8.7%	8.8%	8.1%
nt P	Fall FTE	13,350.3	13,015.3	12,941.1	13,383.2	13,468.5	13,078.5	12,719.9	12,321.9
rofi	Lower Level FTE	6,735.0	6,420.1	6,432.8	6,483.3	6,284.0	6,134.9	5,969.8	5,817.9
le	Upper Level FTE	5,616.3	5,633.3	5,609.8	5,930.5	6,179.7	5,971.7	5,805.7	5,638.8
	Grad FTE	999.0	961.9	898.5	969.4	1,004.8	971.9	944.4	865.2
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	96.2%	96.3%	96.2%	95.3%	95.4%	95.2%	94.9%	95.3%
	% from Out-of-State	2.6%	2.5%	2.6%	2.7%	2.7%	2.8%	3.1%	3.0%
	% from Out-of-Country	1.2%	1.2%	1.2%	2.0%	1.9%	2.0%	2.0%	1.7%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	78.1%	77.5%	75.5%	76.6%	74.3%	72.6%	69.9%	69.2%
	% Part-Time	22.0%	22.5%	24.5%	23.4%	25.7%	27.4%	30.1%	30.8%
	Financial Aid								
F	% of Undergraduates on Pell	32.1%	29.2%	27.2%	31.2%	33.0%	32.0%	31.2%	-
Ê	% Undergraduates on Tops	26.6%	26.2%	26.2%	27.2%	27.2%	27.0%	26.7%	-
nen	% of FTF on Tops	48.1%	47.0%	51.1%	50.5%	57.2%	59.3%	55.7%	-
t De	Gender								
Enrollment Demographics	% Male	36.5%	36.4%	36.9%	37.2%	37.8%	38.4%	38.0%	38.5%
graj	% Female	63.5%	63.6%	63.1%	62.8%	62.2%	61.6%	62.0%	61.5%
phic	Race	0.004	0.00/	0.00/	1.00/	0.00/	0.00/	0.004	0.004
8	% Asian	0.8%	0.9%	0.9%	1.0%	0.9%	0.8%	0.8%	0.8%
	% Black	16.8%	16.9%	16.7%	16.6%	16.7%	14.7%	15.3%	15.1%
	% Hispanic	1.9%	1.9%	1.9%	1.9%	2.5%	3.4%	4.8%	5.2%
	% Native American	0.4%	0.4%	0.4%	0.5%	0.4%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander % Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
	% White	1.2%	1.2%	1.2%	1.7%	1.5%	1.6%	1.6%	1.6%
		76.5%	76.5%	75.5%	75.7%	75.5%	75.2%	69.2%	67.3%
	% Two or More Races	0.0% 2.4%	0.0% 2.2%	0.0% 3.3%	0.0% 2.7%	0.4% 1.9%	2.3%	4.2% 3.7%	4.7% 5.0%
	% Unknown	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	1.6% 2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Completers Certificates	2006-07	2007-06	2000-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	- 2012-13	2015-14
	Diplomas	•	-		-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	75	76	67	66	173	62	70	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	1,728	1,752	1,872	1,947	1,919	1,948	1,954	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-		-	-	-	
	Master's Degrees	382	355	351	337	434	371	416	
	Grad Certificate	-	-		-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees		-	3	2	10	16	12	_
Αw	Specialist		-		-	-	-	-	-
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
s	Certificates		-	-		-	-		-
	Diplomas		-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	77	76	67	66	173	62	70	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	1,740	1,765	1,880	1,964	1,932	1,966	1,967	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	382	355	351	337	434	371	416	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	3	2	10	16	12	-
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
-51	Head Count	674	689	675	640	616	619	611	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	533.9	571.5	556.9	549.0	537.8	530.5	513.4	-
lty/	Non-Instructional FTE								
Sta	Faculty	20.4	22.2	20.0	22.0	24.4	15.0	18.0	-
Ħ	Exec./ Management	141.9	158.5	167.9	162.4	88.0	89.9	91.8	-
	Other Prof.	167.0	169.0	170.1	159.8	217.9	218.5	208.6	-
G	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1								
Ā	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	66.1%	61.7%	63.6%	67.4%	66.6%	68.5%	67.2%	62.2%
C	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	54.1%	50.5%	48.8%	50.7%	53.3%	52.4%	56.0%	54.0%
Ct.		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
£	Statewide Measures		29.1%	32.3%	28.5%	30.7%	33.4%	33.4%	34.3%
	Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4	26.0%	49.170						
		26.0% 1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02					
ct Statewide	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	1999-00 29.2%			2002-03 30.5%	2003-04 34.2%	2004-05 36.6%	2005-06 37.6%	39.3%
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institution	1999-00 29.2%	2000-01	2001-02					
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institution Completing at any Institution) ⁶	1999-00 29.2%	2000-01 32.0%	2001-02 34.4%	30.5%	34.2%	36.6%	37.6%	39.3%
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institution	1999-00 29.2%	2000-01 32.0%	2001-02 34.4%	30.5%	34.2%	36.6%	37.6%	39.3%

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2-2yr \ \&\ 4yr\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained,\ at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ following\ Fall\ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Southern University A&M

		Journal C	THIVEISILY	/ (CIVI					
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
En	Fall Headcount	8,836	8,315	7,793	7,703	7,417	7,056	6,702	6,894
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	84.9%	84.0%	83.8%	85.0%	83.3%	83.4%	81.5%	83.5%
nen	% Graduate	15.1%	16.0%	16.2%	15.0%	16.7%	16.6%	18.5%	16.5%
t Pr	Fall FTE	8,173.6	7,643.4	7,261.3	7,227.8	6,992.8	6,593.8	5,934.8	5,929.9
ligo.	Lower Level FTE	3,455.6	3,086.4	2,885.0	2,874.1	2,652.2	2,385.0	2,216.3	2,434.8
e	Upper Level FTE	4,538.8	4,400.9	3,923.8	3,499.7	3,450.1	3,321.9	2,896.6	2,728.4
	Grad FTE	179.2	156.1	452.5	854.0	890.5	886.9	821.9	766.7
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	82.0%	81.2%	80.9%	81.4%	80.7%	89.7%	85.2%	86.2%
	% from Out-of-State	16.3%	17.0%	17.1%	16.5%	16.7%	10.0%	12.9%	12.0%
	% from Out-of-Country Full-/Part-Time Status	1.7%	1.7%	2.0%	2.1%	2.6%	0.3%	1.9%	1.8%
	% Full-Time	82.2%	81.0%	81.7%	81.2%	79.5%	79.7%	76.3%	74.6%
	% Part-Time	17.8%	19.0%	18.3%	18.8%	20.5%	20.3%	23.7%	25.4%
	Financial Aid	17.070	151070	10.070	10.070	20.070	20.070	2017 70	20.170
臣	% of Undergraduates on Pell	61.6%	57.0%	57.2%	63.5%	67.3%	68.7%	62.6%	-
	% Undergraduates on Tops	8.1%	8.2%	8.3%	8.1%	8.1%	8.3%	8.8%	-
lme .	% of FTF on Tops	15.3%	14.7%	18.6%	19.3%	20.0%	16.5%	20.7%	-
nt D	Gender								
em	% Male	36.5%	36.7%	36.4%	37.8%	37.1%	37.0%	36.6%	35.2%
ogr:	% Female	63.5%	63.3%	63.6%	62.2%	63.0%	63.0%	63.4%	64.8%
Enrollment Demographics	Race								
S	% Asian	1.0%	1.4%	1.4%	1.3%	1.3%	1.2%	1.0%	0.9%
	% Black	94.4%	93.7%	93.7%	94.4%	93.2%	92.0%	93.0%	92.7%
	% Hispanic	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.3%	0.3%	0.7%	1.0%	0.9%
	% Native American	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.2%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	1.6%	1.3%	0.9%	0.0%	0.0%	0.2%	0.5%	0.4%
	% White	2.9%	3.5%	3.8%	3.8%	4.0%	3.2%	3.2%	2.9%
	% Two or More Races % Unknown	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0% 1.1%	0.1% 2.3%	0.4%	0.8% 1.2%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	_	-	-	_	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	4	4	2	-	-	-	-	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	820	978	926	894	847	797	854	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	307	313	319	289	302	297	314	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
~	Doctoral Degrees	8	9	18	20	24	43	27	-
Awards	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
rds	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas	•	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees	4 822	4	2 927	-	-	798	854	
	Professional Degrees	- 022	980	-	896	848	- 790	- 034	-
	Master's Degrees	307	313	319	289	304	297	314	
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
	Doctoral Degrees	8	9	18	20	24	43	27	
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
_	Head Count	526	614	476	451	429	450	414	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	471.3	492.2	423.2	389.9	392.9	390.2	343.2	-
lty/	Non-Instructional FTE								
Staf	Faculty	11.2	37.6	19.5	13.2	3.3	3.0	5.0	-
===	Exec./ Management	138.3	129.0	115.5	86.3	65.0	57.0	51.0	-
	Other Prof.	296.1	278.9	291.6	287.5	270.8	271.7	261.6	-
GI	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	73.5%	65.8%	68.8%	72.6%	72.2%	70.3%	68.7%	67.4%
	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	56.5% 1999-00	59.2% 2000-01	54.7% 2001-02	59.1% 2002-03	59.4% 2003-04	60.0% 2004-05	55.9% 2005-06	55.7% 2006-07
	Statewide Measures								
St	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	26.4%	27.6%	28.9%	28.3%	30.3%	29.3%	30.5%	27.6%
Statewide		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
wide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	28.2%	30.0%	32.2%	30.5%	33.1%	29.3%	28.8%	30.2%
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -		25.	25	0.5	25.55	25	25	0.7 ==:
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶	28.4%	30.0%	32.6%	30.6%	33.2%	29.3%	28.9%	30.2%
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Olider graduate mandator y attendance ices								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees								

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2-2yr \ \&\ 4yr\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained,\ at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ following\ Fall\ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Southern University in New Orleans

	Journ	erii Giiive	SILY III INE	W Officar					
Pro	ofiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Fall	l Headcount	2,195	2,663	3,128	3,156	3,195	3,363	3,239	3,172
Fall % U % G Fall Low	Undergraduate	78.3%	80.4%	83.9%	82.5%	81.9%	86.6%	84.4%	84.8%
meg % G	Graduate	21.7%	19.6%	16.1%	17.5%	18.1%	13.4%	15.6%	15.2%
Fall	l FTE	2,035.1	2,264.6	2,397.7	2,716.0	2,925.1	2,819.7	2,572.3	2,432.7
Low	wer Level FTE	850.6	1,116.4	1,182.1	1,374.6	1,384.6	2,299.1	2,100.0	1,968.9
Upp	per Level FTE	830.5	794.8	812.8	951.5	1,125.4	426.2	384.8	380.1
Gra	nd FTE	354.0	353.4	402.8	389.9	415.1	94.4	87.5	83.7
Stu	ident Origin								
% fr	from Louisiana	95.4%	95.6%	96.3%	95.7%	95.0%	97.7%	94.8%	95.5%
% fr	from Out-of-State	3.1%	3.3%	2.4%	2.6%	2.8%	2.1%	4.9%	4.5%
% fr	from Out-of-Country	1.6%	1.1%	1.2%	1.7%	2.1%	0.2%	0.2%	0.1%
Full	ll-/Part-Time Status								
% F	Full-Time	72.0%	71.2%	67.9%	75.1%	74.8%	56.0%	55.4%	53.2%
% P	Part-Time	28.0%	28.8%	32.1%	24.9%	25.2%	44.0%	44.6%	46.8%
	ancial Aid								
₩ o	of Undergraduates on Pell	57.0%	55.9%	55.1%	73.9%	53.5%	63.4%	58.8%	-
≗ % U	Undergraduates on Tops	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	-
% o	of FTF on Tops	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	•
Gen	nder								
% M	Male	26.1%	25.0%	26.9%	28.1%	25.3%	25.7%	24.4%	26.1%
99 % F	Female	73.9%	75.0%	73.1%	71.9%	74.7%	74.3%	75.6%	73.9%
Enrollment Demographics				0.77				·	
	Asian	0.6%	0.5%	0.8%	0.6%	0.4%	0.8%	0.7%	0.9%
	Black	95.5%	95.1%	94.8%	96.2%	95.3%	93.5%	85.1%	84.5%
	Hispanic	0.3%	0.5%	0.4%	0.4%	0.8%	0.2%	0.5%	0.7%
	Native American	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
	Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%
	Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%
	White	2.2%	2.4%	2.8%	2.4%	2.3%	2.9%	2.6%	2.3%
	Two or More Races	0.0% 1.5%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0% 1.2%	0.0% 2.5%	0.0%	0.0% 11.6%
	Unknown		1.4% 2007-08	1.1% 2008-09		2010-11	2011-12	11.1%	2013-14
	mpleters -tificates	2006-07	2007-06	2000-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2015-14
	olomas	-		-	-			-	-
	sociate Degrees	10	16	11	14	24	27	24	
	chelor's Degrees	278	227	227	222	271	297	316	
	ofessional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
	ster's Degrees	157	143	148	132	157	153	184	-
	nd Certificate	-	-	-	-	-		-	
	ctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
	ecialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
<u> </u>	grees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	rtificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Dipl	olomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Asso	sociate Degrees	10	16	11	14	24	27	24	
Back	chelor's Degrees	287	229	228	228	274	304	317	-
Prof	ofessional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Mas	ster's Degrees	157	143	148	132	157	153	184	-
Gra	nd Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Doc	ctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Spe	ecialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Inst	structional Faculty								
Hea	ad Count	90	99	111	101	131	145	140	-
Faculty Non Faculty Staff		90.0	98.0	111.0	100.0	118.5	128.0	122.5	-
Non	n-Instructional FTE								
Faci	culty	3.0	4.0	2.0	1.5	1.0	2.0	1.0	-
Exe	ec./ Management	38.0	32.0	32.0	35.0	35.0	32.0	32.0	-
	ner Prof.	79.0	87.0	82.0	79.5	81.0	79.0	61.0	-
GR/	AD Act Performance Measures								
_	tention Rate Fall to Spring 1								
Rete	tention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	NA 10.20/	39.3%	43.4%	47.6%	48.1%	48.3%	59.2%	52.3%
Rete	tention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	18.3%	NA 2000 01	33.3%	27.2%	33.3%	38.6%	32.6%	40.8%
Stat	tewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Gra	nduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	14.0%	11.4%	8.2%	5.0%	7.7%	4.0%	na	17.5%
ate		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statewide Grad	nduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5	9.5%	13.0%	9.6%	5.9%	9.0%	5.1%	na	14.2%
	aduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -								
		9.5%	13.0%	9.6%	6.3%	9.3%	5.1%	na	14.2%
Gra	mpleting at any Institution) ⁶								
Grad Con	mpleting at any Institution) ⁶								
Grad Con Und	mpleting at any Institution) ⁶ dergraduate mandatory attendance fees iduate mandatory attendance fees								

- $2 2yr \& 4yr \ Institutions \ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Fall semester that the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the starting institution of the following Fall semester than the starting institution of the sta$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Southern University in Shreveport

		ileiii Oilivei	Sity iii Sii	reveport					
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
良		2,411	2,373	2,482	3,026	2,897	2,834	2,961	3,018
Enrollment Profile	Fall Headcount	100.0%	100.0%				100.0%		
Ī	% Undergraduate % Graduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	-	100.0%	100.0%
ent	Fall FTE	1,983.7	1,837.3	1,961.9	2,394.8	2,290.5	2,135.2	2,277.2	2,331.7
Pro									
file	Lower Level FTE	1,983.7	1,837.3	1,961.9	2,394.8	2,290.5	2,135.2	2,277.2	2,331.7
	Upper Level FTE			-	-				-
	Grad FTE Student Origin	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	% from Louisiana	99.7%	99.2%	98.9%	98.8%	99.0%	99.2%	98.0%	96.9%
	% from Out-of-State	0.3%	0.6%	1.1%	1.1%	1.0%	0.8%	1.9%	2.8%
	% from Out-of-Country	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.4%
	Full-/Part-Time Status	0.070	0.270	0.070	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.170	0.470
	% Full-Time	63.1%	52.9%	53.7%	62.9%	60.2%	63.4%	64.8%	70.3%
	% Part-Time	36.9%	47.1%	46.3%	37.1%	39.8%	36.6%	35.2%	29.7%
	Financial Aid	331773	111270	70.070	011270	0110,0	001070	33.275	2711 70
臣	% of Undergraduates on Pell	58.2%	51.3%	50.1%	57.0%	62.7%	69.3%	70.3%	
lol	% Undergraduates on Tops	3.1%	1.1%	1.4%	1.3%	1.7%	1.3%	2.4%	
lme	% of FTF on Tops	3.8%	1.6%	2.7%	2.6%	3.2%	2.8%	4.2%	-
Ē	Gender								
)em	% Male	23.8%	23.1%	24.6%	24.9%	25.7%	24.0%	27.1%	28.7%
ogr	% Female	76.2%	76.9%	75.4%	75.1%	74.3%	76.0%	72.9%	71.3%
Enrollment Demographics	Race								
ics	% Asian	0.3%	0.5%	0.4%	0.5%	0.5%	0.5%	0.4%	0.6%
	% Black	83.5%	82.7%	83.0%	83.5%	83.7%	83.9%	87.0%	89.2%
	% Hispanic	0.6%	0.5%	0.5%	0.8%	0.9%	0.8%	0.5%	0.5%
	% Native American	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0%	0.2%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.0%	0.1%	0.5%
	% White	15.2%	15.9%	15.8%	14.8%	13.9%	13.9%	11.4%	8.4%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.3%	0.4%	0.3%	0.6%
	% Unknown	0.2%	0.1%	0.0%	0.2%	0.3%	0.1%	0.1%	0.0%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	89	67	71	73	70	75	100	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	1	11	-
	Associate Degrees	265	244	224	195	262	317	260	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
~									-
Awa	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Awards	Specialist Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Awards									2013-14
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	
Awards	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12 77	2012-13 100	
Awards	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas	2006-07 96 -	2007-08 70 -	2008-09 71 -	2009-10 75 -	2010-11 70 -	2011-12 77 1	2012-13 100 11	
Awards	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees	2006-07 96 -	2007-08 70 - 252	2008-09 71 -	2009-10 75 -	2010-11 70 -	2011-12 77 1 325	2012-13 100 11 264	
Awards	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees	2006-07 96 - 284 -	2007-08 70 - 252 -	2008-09 71 - 242 -	2009-10 75 - 215 -	2010-11 70 - 271	2011-12 77 1 325 - -	2012-13 100 11 264	-
Awards	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate	2006-07 96 - 284 -	2007-08 70 - 252 - - -	2008-09 71 - 242	2009-10 75 - 215 - - -	2010-11 70 - 271 - - -	2011-12 77 1 325 - -	2012-13 100 11 264 - -	
Awards	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees	2006-07 96 - 284 - - -	2007-08 70 - 252 - - - -	2008-09 71 - 242 - - - -	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - -	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - -	2011-12 77 1 325 - - -	2012-13 100 11 264 - - -	
Awards	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist	2006-07 96 - 284 - -	2007-08 70 - 252 - - -	2008-09 71 - 242	2009-10 75 - 215 - - -	2010-11 70 - 271 - - -	2011-12 77 1 325 - -	2012-13 100 11 264 - -	
Awards	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty	2006-07 96 - 284 - - - -	2007-08 70 - 252 - - - - -	2008-09 71 - 242 - - - -	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - -	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - -	2011-12 77 1 325 - - - -	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - -	-
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count	2006-07 96 - 284 - - - - - - 158	2007-08 70 - 252 - - - - - - 166	2008-09 71 - 242 170	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - - - - 163	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - - - 177	2011-12 77 1 325 - - - - - - 178	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185	
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE	2006-07 96 - 284 - - - -	2007-08 70 - 252 - - - - -	2008-09 71 - 242 - - - -	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - -	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - -	2011-12 77 1 325 - - - -	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - -	-
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE	2006-07 96 - 284 - - - - - - - 158 109.4	2007-08 70 - 252 - - - - - - - 166 110.6	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - - - - - 163 111.2	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - - - - 177 114.2	2011-12 77 1 325 - - - - - - - - - 178 118.1	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - - 185 113.7	
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty	2006-07 96 - 284 - - - - - - 158 109.4	2007-08 70 - 252 - - - - - - 166 110.6	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - - - - 163 111.2	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - - - 177 114.2	2011-12 77 1 325 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7	
Awards Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management	2006-07 96 - 284 - - - - - - - 158 109.4	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - - - - 177 114.2	2011-12 77 1 325 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - - - 185 113.7	
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof.	2006-07 96 - 284 - - - - - - 158 109.4	2007-08 70 - 252 - - - - - - 166 110.6	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - - - - 163 111.2	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - - - 177 114.2	2011-12 77 1 325 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7	
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures	2006-07 96 - 284 - - - - - - - 158 109.4	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - - - - 177 114.2	2011-12 77 1 325 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - - - 185 113.7	
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1	2006-07 96 - 284 - - - - - - - 158 109.4	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3 0.5 30.0 85.7	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - - - - 163 111.2 - 24.0 81.5	2010-11 70 - 271 177 114.2 - 29.0 84.1	2011-12 77 1 325 178 118.1 - 29.0 87.2	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - - 185 113.7 - 3.5 98.0	
	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2	2006-07 96 - 284 - - - - - - - 158 109.4	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3	2009-10 75 - 215 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - - - - 177 114.2	2011-12 77 1 325 - - - - - - - - - - - - -	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - - - 185 113.7	
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2 Retention Rate Y1-Y3 3	2006-07 96 - 284 158 109.4 - 29.0 70.5	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6 - 28.0 76.7	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3 0.5 30.0 85.7	2009-10 75 - 215 163 111.2 - 24.0 81.5	2010-11 70 - 271 - - - - - 177 114.2 - 29.0 84.1	2011-12 77 1 325 178 118.1 - 29.0 87.2	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7 - 3.5 98.0	
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2 Retention Rate Y1-Y3 3 Statewide Measures	2006-07 96 - 284	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6 - 28.0 76.7	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3 0.5 30.0 85.7	2009-10 75 - 215	2010-11 70 - 271 177 114.2 - 29.0 84.1 46.3%	2011-12 77 1 325 178 118.1 - 29.0 87.2	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7 - 3.5 98.0 50.6%	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2 Retention Rate Y1-Y3 3	2006-07 96 - 284	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6 - 28.0 76.7 50.8%	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3 0.5 30.0 85.7 47.0%	2009-10 75 - 215 163 111.2 - 24.0 81.5 52.3% 2005-06 21.9%	2010-11 70 - 271 177 114.2 - 29.0 84.1 46.3% 2006-07	2011-12 77 1 325 178 118.1 - 29.0 87.2 49.4% 2007-08	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7 - 3.5 98.0 50.6%	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2 Retention Rate Y1-Y3 3 Statewide Measures	2006-07 96 - 284	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6 - 28.0 76.7 50.8%	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3 0.5 30.0 85.7 47.0%	2009-10 75 - 215	2010-11 70 - 271 177 114.2 - 29.0 84.1 46.3%	2011-12 77 1 325 178 118.1 - 29.0 87.2 49.4% 2007-08	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7 - 3.5 98.0 50.6%	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2 Retention Rate Y1-Y3 3 Statewide Measures	2006-07 96 - 284	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6 - 28.0 76.7 50.8%	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3 0.5 30.0 85.7 47.0%	2009-10 75 - 215 163 111.2 - 24.0 81.5 52.3% 2005-06 21.9%	2010-11 70 - 271 177 114.2 - 29.0 84.1 46.3% 2006-07	2011-12 77 1 325 178 118.1 - 29.0 87.2 49.4% 2007-08	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7 - 3.5 98.0 50.6%	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Faculty/Staff	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	2006-07 96 - 284	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6 - 28.0 76.7 50.8% 2003-04 15.2% 2000-01	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3 0.5 30.0 85.7 47.0% 2004-05 12.7% 2001-02	2009-10 75 - 215 163 111.2 - 24.0 81.5 - 52.3% 2005-06 21.9% 2002-03	2010-11 70 - 271 177 114.2 - 29.0 84.1 46.3% 2006-07 13.8% 2003-04	2011-12 77 1 325 178 118.1 - 29.0 87.2 49.4% 2007-08 12.9% 2004-05	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7 - 3.5 98.0 50.6% 2008-09 13.3% 2005-06	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring 1 Retention Rate Y1-Y2 2 Retention Rate Y1-Y3 3 Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4 Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5	2006-07 96 - 284	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6 - 28.0 76.7 50.8%	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3 0.5 30.0 85.7 47.0%	2009-10 75 - 215 163 111.2 - 24.0 81.5 52.3% 2005-06 21.9%	2010-11 70 - 271 177 114.2 - 29.0 84.1 46.3% 2006-07	2011-12 77 1 325 178 118.1 - 29.0 87.2 49.4% 2007-08	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7 - 3.5 98.0 50.6%	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions - Completing at any Institution) ⁶	2006-07 96 - 284	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6 - 28.0 76.7 50.8% 2003-04 15.2% 2000-01	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3 0.5 30.0 85.7 47.0% 2004-05 12.7% 2001-02	2009-10 75 - 215 163 111.2 - 24.0 81.5 - 52.3% 2005-06 21.9% 2002-03	2010-11 70 - 271 177 114.2 - 29.0 84.1 46.3% 2006-07 13.8% 2003-04	2011-12 77 1 325 178 118.1 - 29.0 87.2 49.4% 2007-08 12.9% 2004-05	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7 - 3.5 98.0 50.6% 2008-09 13.3% 2005-06	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -
Faculty/Staff GRAD Act	Degrees Granted Certificates Diplomas Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees Professional Degrees Master's Degrees Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees Specialist Instructional Faculty Head Count FTE Non-Instructional FTE Faculty Exec./ Management Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ² Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Statewide Measures Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institutions) ⁵ Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions -	2006-07 96 - 284	2007-08 70 - 252 166 110.6 - 28.0 76.7 50.8% 2003-04 15.2% 2000-01	2008-09 71 - 242 170 113.3 0.5 30.0 85.7 47.0% 2004-05 12.7% 2001-02	2009-10 75 - 215 163 111.2 - 24.0 81.5 - 52.3% 2005-06 21.9% 2002-03	2010-11 70 - 271 177 114.2 - 29.0 84.1 46.3% 2006-07 13.8% 2003-04	2011-12 77 1 325 178 118.1 - 29.0 87.2 49.4% 2007-08 12.9% 2004-05	2012-13 100 11 264 - - - - - 185 113.7 - 3.5 98.0 50.6% 2008-09 13.3% 2005-06	- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Southern University Law Center

	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	201
ą.	Fall Headcount	479	493	531	599	723	706	757	69!
Envollment Drofile	% Undergraduate	4/9	493	- 331	-	-	-	-	
Ī	% Graduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0
	Fall FTE	633.2	603.0	632.6	714.4	859.9	852.2	907.7	881.5
h	Lower Level FTE	30.9	-		-	-	-	-	-
5	Upper Level FTE	30.9		-					-
	Grad FTE	571.4	603.0	632.6	714.4	859.9	852.2	907.7	881.5
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	83.3%	80.9%	74.4%	72.1%	66.8%	76.8%	74.9%	79.3
	% from Out-of-State	16.1%	18.5%	25.2%	26.9%	32.4%	23.2%	25.1%	20.7
	% from Out-of-Country Full-/Part-Time Status	0.6%	0.6%	0.4%	1.0%	0.8%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0
	% Full-Time	99.0%	98.4%	96.0%	98.3%	97.1%	94.9%	100.0%	96.79
	% Part-Time	1.0%	1.6%	4.0%	1.7%	2.9%	5.1%	0.0%	3.3
	Financial Aid								
1	% of Undergraduates on Pell	-	-	-		-	-		-
	% Undergraduates on Tops	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	% of FTF on Tops	-		-	•			•	-
•	Gender								
	% Male	45.5%	48.5%	46.3%	44.6%	45.2%	45.9%	46.6%	46.2
Farm Hannat Domonton Line	% Female	54.5%	51.5%	53.7%	55.4%	54.8%	54.1%	53.4%	53.8
	Race % Asian	0.6%	0.6%	0.9%	0.3%	0.7%	1.4%	1.5%	1.0
	% Black	55.5%	54.2%	58.6%	58.8%	62.1%	56.6%	56.7%	56.7
	% Hispanic	0.6%	0.6%	0.8%	1.5%	1.2%	1.4%	3.7%	3.2
	% Native American	0.2%	0.2%	0.2%	0.0%	0.6%	0.7%	0.0%	0.0
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.3%	0.1%	0.1
	% Nonresident Alien	0.6%	1.6%	1.1%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.0%	0.0
	% White	42.4%	42.8%	38.4%	39.4%	35.4%	37.0%	36.5%	36.8
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.8%	0.8%	0.7
	% Unknown	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	1.8%	0.8%	1.4
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-
	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas Aggregate Degrees				-				
	Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees	-		-				-	-
	Professional Degrees	141	124	128	134	151	170	217	
	Master's Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
	Grad Certificate	-	-		-		-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	-	•	-	-	-	•	-	-
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Ļ	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-3
	Certificates	-	-	-	-		-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	•	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees Bachelor's Degrees	-	-		-	-	-		
	Professional Degrees	141	124	128	134	151	170	217	
	Master's Degrees	141	-	-	-	-	-	-	
	0	-	_			_	_		
	Doctoral Degrees	-	-		-		-	-	
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
1	Head Count	45	58	65	60	37	60	61	-
:	FTE	33.5	38.5	44.8	40.5	33.6	43.8	45.5	0.0
	Non-Instructional FTE								
: 2	Faculty	-	1.0	2.0	1.0	1.0	1.0	- 11.0	-
•	Exec./ Management	3.0 26.0	4.0	4.0 23.6	4.0	4.0 21.5	4.0 28.0	11.0 28.4	-
	Other Prof.	26.0	24.0	23.0	23.5	21.5	28.0	26.4	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²								
	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³								
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴								
		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
	C. L. C. D. GIFTLE CO. P. D. V. C. C. S. S. V. C. C. S. S. V. C. C. C. S. V. C. S. V. C. C. S. V. C. S. V								
	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5								
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -								
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶								

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

Sowela Technical Community College

	Sowers	a recillica	Commu	nty Cone	ge				
Profiles		2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
Fall Headco	ount	1,695	1,641	1,819	2,134	2,620	3,063	2,808	3,272
Fall Headco % Undergra % Graduate Fall FTE Lower Leve	aduate	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%	100.0%
% Graduate		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Fall FTE		1,594.7	1,585.0	1,726.1	1,993.9	2,237.8	2,240.3	2,158.6	2,256.0
Lower Leve	el FTE	1,594.7	1,585.0	1,726.1	1,993.9	2,237.8	2,240.3	2,158.6	2,256.0
Upper Leve		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grad FTE		_	_	-	_	_		-	
Student Or	rigin								
% from Lou		98.5%	99.5%	99.7%	99.5%	98.9%	98.8%	99.3%	98.8%
% from Out		0.4%	0.2%	0.3%	0.5%	1.1%	1.1%	0.7%	1.1%
	t-of-Country	1.1%	0.3%	0.1%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
	-Time Status	11170	0.070	0.170	0.0 70	0.070	0.170	0.17,0	0.17,0
% Full-Tim		58.3%	62.8%	64.7%	73.6%	66.0%	60.5%	61.8%	52.0%
% Part-Tim		41.7%	37.2%	35.3%	26.4%	34.0%	39.5%	38.2%	48.0%
Financial A		41.7 /0	37.270	33.370	20.470	34.070	37.370	30.2 /0	40.070
	graduates on Pell	23.0%	29.1%	32.2%	41.3%	33.9%	37.5%	41.7%	
% Of Officer		5.3%	5.9%	6.1%	4.9%	4.1%	4.1%	12.1%	
% of ETE or	aduates on Tops	6.1%		8.2%				11.5%	
% of FTF or	ii Tops	6.1%	6.6%	0.2%	8.4%	6.5%	6.2%	11.5%	-
Gender		66.004	64.704	64.50/	E0.00/	E 7 00/	FF 40/	FF 20/	E0.00/
% Male		66.0%	61.7%	61.5%	58.0%	57.8%	55.4%	57.3%	58.0%
% of Under W Undergrament W of Fr or Gender % Male % Female Race % Asian		34.0%	38.3%	38.5%	42.0%	42.2%	44.6%	42.7%	42.0%
Race		0.004	1.00/	0.007	0.50/	0.50/	0.604	0.50/	0.50/
		0.9%	1.0%	0.9%	0.7%	0.5%	0.6%	0.7%	0.7%
% Black		20.1%	23.7%	27.2%	29.9%	31.5%	30.2%	30.1%	26.3%
% Hispanic		1.9%	1.9%	1.3%	1.2%	1.2%	1.2%	2.1%	2.4%
% Native A		0.5%	0.7%	0.7%	0.6%	0.8%	0.8%	0.8%	0.6%
	awaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%	0.1%
% Nonresid	dent Alien	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.1%
% White		62.7%	67.6%	67.8%	67.3%	65.0%	65.5%	62.5%	63.1%
% Two or N	More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.3%	1.2%	1.2%	2.2%
% Unknow	n	13.9%	5.1%	2.2%	0.3%	0.5%	0.3%	2.4%	4.5%
Completer	rs	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates	3	46	46	40	198	401	358	383	-
Diplomas		188	112	139	158	362	421	300	-
Associate D	Degrees	177	186	203	258	237	311	291	-
Bachelor's	Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Professiona	al Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Master's De	egrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grad Certifi	icate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Doctoral De	egrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Specialist		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Specialist Degrees G	ranted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
Certificates	5	51	47	43	246	509	455	461	-
Diplomas		190	118	142	161	392	463	323	-
Associate D	Degrees	186	192	214	267	240	322	302	-
Bachelor's		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Professiona				-	-		-	-	-
Master's De		-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Grad Certifi	-	_	_	-	_	_		_	-
Doctoral De		-	_	-	-	-		_	_
Specialist		-				-	-	-	
Instruction	nal Faculty								
Head Count	•	106	124	118	120	118	130	129	-
FTE FTE		100		85.3	80.7	79.5	87.1	83.9	-
1111	·	70 S	ga g		00.7	79.3	07.1	03.7	
Non Inchm		79.8	89.8	00.0					
Non-Instru	actional FTE							1 0	-
Non-Instru Staff Faculty	actional FTE		-	-	-	- 11 0	- 7.0	1.0	-
Exec./ Man	actional FTE	- 7.0	- 6.0	- 10.0	11.0	11.0	7.0	6.0	-
Other Prof.	agement		-	-					
Other Prof.	agement Performance Measures	- 7.0	- 6.0	- 10.0	11.0	11.0	7.0	6.0	-
Other Prof.	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹	- 7.0 19.3	6.0 21.0	10.0 24.3	11.0 22.8	11.0 30.6	7.0 35.1	6.0 38.0	
GRAD Act I Retention F Retention F	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ²	- 7.0	- 6.0	- 10.0	11.0	11.0	7.0	6.0	-
Other Prof. GRAD Act I Retention R Retention R Retention R	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ² Rate Y1-Y3 ³	- 7.0 19.3 NA	- 6.0 21.0 50.0%	- 10.0 24.3 57.8%	11.0 22.8 53.2%	11.0 30.6 50.2%	7.0 35.1 42.3%	6.0 38.0 35.8%	40.0%
GRAD Act I Retention F Retention F	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ² Rate Y1-Y3 ³	- 7.0 19.3	6.0 21.0	10.0 24.3	11.0 22.8	11.0 30.6	7.0 35.1 42.3% 2007-08	6.0 38.0	
Other Prof. GRAD Act I Retention R Retention R Retention R Statewide	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ² Rate Y1-Y3 ³	- 7.0 19.3 NA	- 6.0 21.0 50.0%	- 10.0 24.3 57.8%	11.0 22.8 53.2%	11.0 30.6 50.2%	7.0 35.1 42.3%	6.0 38.0 35.8%	40.0%
Other Prof. GRAD Act I Retention R Retention R Retention R Statewide	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ² Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Measures	- 7.0 19.3 NA 2002-03	- 6.0 21.0 50.0% 2003-04	- 10.0 24.3 57.8%	11.0 22.8 53.2% 2005-06	11.0 30.6 50.2% 2006-07	7.0 35.1 42.3% 2007-08	6.0 38.0 35.8% 2008-09	40.0%
Other Prof. GRAD Act I Retention R Retention R Retention R Statewide	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ² Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Measures I Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	- 7.0 19.3 NA 2002-03 25.2%	6.0 21.0 50.0% 2003-04 35.4%	10.0 24.3 57.8% 2004-05 36.8%	11.0 22.8 53.2% 2005-06 NA	11.0 30.6 50.2% 2006-07 34.9%	7.0 35.1 42.3% 2007-08 41.9%	6.0 38.0 35.8% 2008-09 31.4%	40.0% 2009-10 40.0%
Other Prof. GRAD Act I Retention R Retention R Retention G Graduation Graduation Graduation	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ² Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Measures I Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ I Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	- 7.0 19.3 NA 2002-03 25.2%	6.0 21.0 50.0% 2003-04 35.4%	10.0 24.3 57.8% 2004-05 36.8%	11.0 22.8 53.2% 2005-06 NA	11.0 30.6 50.2% 2006-07 34.9%	7.0 35.1 42.3% 2007-08 41.9%	6.0 38.0 35.8% 2008-09 31.4%	40.0% 2009-10 40.0%
GRAD Act I Retention R Retention R Retention R Statewide Graduation Graduation Graduation	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ² Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Measures I Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ I Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ I Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	- 7.0 19.3 NA 2002-03 25.2%	6.0 21.0 50.0% 2003-04 35.4%	10.0 24.3 57.8% 2004-05 36.8%	11.0 22.8 53.2% 2005-06 NA	11.0 30.6 50.2% 2006-07 34.9%	7.0 35.1 42.3% 2007-08 41.9%	6.0 38.0 35.8% 2008-09 31.4%	40.0% 2009-10 40.0%
GRAD Act I Retention R Retention R Retention G Graduation Graduation Graduation Completing	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ² Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Measures I Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ I Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ I Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - g at any Institution) ⁶	- 7.0 19.3 NA 2002-03 25.2% 1999-00		57.8% 2004-05 36.8% 2001-02	11.0 22.8 53.2% 2005-06 NA 2002-03	11.0 30.6 50.2% 2006-07 34.9% 2003-04	7.0 35.1 42.3% 2007-08 41.9% 2004-05	6.0 38.0 35.8% 2008-09 31.4% 2005-06	40.0% 2009-10 40.0% 2006-07
Other Prof. GRAD Act I Retention R Retention R Statewide Graduation Graduation Graduation Completing	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ² Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Measures I Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ I Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ I Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	- 7.0 19.3 NA 2002-03 25.2% 1999-00		57.8% 2004-05 36.8% 2001-02	11.0 22.8 53.2% 2005-06 NA 2002-03	11.0 30.6 50.2% 2006-07 34.9% 2003-04	7.0 35.1 42.3% 2007-08 41.9% 2004-05	6.0 38.0 35.8% 2008-09 31.4% 2005-06	40.0% 2009-10 40.0% 2006-07
GRAD Act I Retention R Retention R Retention Graduation Graduation Graduation Graduation Undergradu	agement Performance Measures Rate Fall to Spring ¹ Rate Y1-Y2 ² Rate Y1-Y3 ³ Measures I Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴ I Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵ I Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions - g at any Institution) ⁶	- 7.0 19.3 NA 2002-03 25.2% 1999-00		57.8% 2004-05 36.8% 2001-02	11.0 22.8 53.2% 2005-06 NA 2002-03	11.0 30.6 50.2% 2006-07 34.9% 2003-04	7.0 35.1 42.3% 2007-08 41.9% 2004-05	6.0 38.0 35.8% 2008-09 31.4% 2005-06	40.0% 2009-10 40.0% 2006-07

- $2 \cdot First-time, Full-time, Associate \ Degree-seeking \ students \ enrolled \ as \ of \ the \ census \ date \ retained, at \ the \ starting \ institution, to \ the \ following \ Fall \ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

University of Louisiana - Lafayette

	Offive	ersity or LC	Juisialia -	Larayette	=				
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
E	Fall Headcount	16,399	16,368	16,362	16,375	16,787	16,896	16,840	16,936
rllo.	% Undergraduate	90.7%	91.0%	90.3%	90.4%	90.9%	90.4%	90.3%	90.2%
Enrollment Profile	% Graduate	9.3%	9.0%	9.7%	9.6%	9.1%	9.6%	9.7%	9.8%
t Pro	Fall FTE	14,672.5	14,626.4	14,355.6	14,426.3	14,700.3	14,840.2	14,513.9	14,388.8
ofile	Lower Level FTE	7,079.5	6,904.0	6,586.8	6,419.3	6,499.7	6,681.5	6,292.1	6,141.9
	Upper Level FTE	6,460.8	6,533.1	6,677.4	6,929.5	7,145.3	7,053.3	7,076.1	7,076.7
	Grad FTE Student Origin	1,132.2	1,189.3	1,091.4	1,077.5	1,055.3	1,105.4	1,145.7	1,170.2
	% from Louisiana	91.8%	91.3%	90.6%	90.1%	90.6%	90.4%	89.7%	87.9%
	% from Out-of-State	4.8%	4.9%	5.1%	5.8%	5.8%	6.3%	7.0%	8.4%
	% from Out-of-Country	3.4%	3.7%	4.3%	4.2%	3.6%	3.3%	3.3%	3.7%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	81.5%	81.3%	80.6%	81.5%	81.3%	81.6%	79.2%	78.1%
	% Part-Time	18.5%	18.7%	19.4%	18.5%	18.7%	18.4%	20.8%	21.9%
	Financial Aid								
Enr	% of Undergraduates on Pell	27.3%	26.6%	24.8%	27.9%	32.4%	34.3%	33.2%	•
e e e	% Undergraduates on Tops	31.9%	31.9%	32.3%	32.8%	33.8%	34.4%	35.5%	-
Enrollment Demographics	% of FTF on Tops Gender	60.5%	58.8%	62.6%	62.0%	64.0%	62.1%	72.2%	-
Der	% Male	42.2%	42.3%	42.0%	42.7%	42.7%	43.4%	43.4%	44.8%
nogr	% Female	57.8%	57.7%	58.0%	57.3%	57.3%	56.6%	56.6%	55.2%
.aph	Race								
ics	% Asian	1.5%	1.6%	1.6%	1.7%	1.7%	1.8%	1.9%	2.0%
	% Black	17.5%	17.5%	17.3%	18.0%	18.7%	19.8%	20.2%	19.8%
	% Hispanic	1.7%	1.9%	1.7%	2.0%	2.1%	2.5%	2.7%	3.0%
	% Native American	0.5%	0.5%	0.4%	0.4%	0.4%	0.3%	0.5%	0.5%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien % White	3.4%	3.7%	4.3%	4.2%	3.7%	3.4% 69.5%	3.3%	3.7%
	% Two or More Races	71.4%	72.5% 0.0%	72.0% 0.0%	71.3%	70.9%	1.0%	68.7% 1.2%	68.3% 1.4%
	% Unknown	4.0%	2.3%	2.6%	2.5%	1.9%	1.7%	1.6%	1.4%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	-			-	-	-	
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	-	2	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	2,040	2,137	2,117	2,132	2,268	2,334	2,414	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-		-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	381	284	378	393	390	344	427	-
	Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees	42	39	32	39	30	49	8 52	-
Aw	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
s	Certificates	-	-		-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	-	2	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	2,047	2,142	2,124	2,138	2,279	2,348	2,426	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-				-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	382	284	378	393	390	344	427	-
	Grad Certificate Doctoral Degrees	42	39	32	39	30	49	8 52	-
	Specialist	- 42	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty								
-	Head Count	682	739	725	723	733	724	738	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	596.4	649.5	636.9	641.8	650.1	636.7	645.8	-
lty/	Non-Instructional FTE								
Stafi	Faculty	28.3	30.9	28.7	32.0	30.0	27.3	25.2	-
	Exec./ Management	73.4	75.4	73.0	83.0	78.0	76.0	87.0	-
	Other Prof. GRAD Act Performance Measures	291.5	312.5	319.5	346.4	386.8	395.6	396.6	-
GR/	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	73.0%	74.6%	73.4%	75.9%	73.3%	73.4%	74.3%	74.3%
ct	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	60.8%	60.1%	63.5%	62.4%	63.8%	61.8%	60.7%	61.3%
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) ⁴	38.6%	40.2%	40.9%	40.2%	42.2%	39.7%	41.4%	43.9%
Statewide		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
ewic	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	42.2%	44.6%	45.4%	43.8%	46.2%	43.2%	46.9%	48.9%
le	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	12.2/0	11.070	13.770	13.0 /0	10.2 /0	13.2 /0	10.770	10.770
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶	42.8%	44.9%	46.0%	44.0%	46.4%	43.4%	47.1%	49.1%
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees Graduate mandatory attendance fees								

- $2-2yr \ \&\ 4yr\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained,\ at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ following\ Fall\ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

University of Louisiana - Monroe

		offiversity of E	Odisidila	WIOTHOC					
	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
En	Fall Headcount	8,606	8,582	8,792	9,044	8,973	8,781	8,656	8,726
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	84.9%	85.3%	85.7%	87.6%	85.0%	83.5%	85.1%	83.7%
me	% Graduate	15.1%	14.7%	14.3%	12.4%	15.0%	16.5%	14.9%	16.3%
nt P	Fall FTE	7,828.0	7,701.2	7,854.5	7,905.8	7,661.2	7,572.3	7,356.6	7,306.8
rofi	Lower Level FTE	3,679.6	3,539.7	3,468.9	3,460.2	3,165.7	3,002.8	3,019.5	2,997.2
le	Upper Level FTE	3,168.9	2,953.4	3,154.9	3,281.1	3,262.0	3,159.9	2,915.8	2,842.1
	Grad FTE	979.5	1,208.1	1,230.7	1,164.5	1,233.5	1,409.6	1,421.3	1,467.5
	Student Origin								
	% from Louisiana	90.8%	90.9%	90.9%	90.9%	91.0%	90.1%	89.1%	88.8%
	% from Out-of-State	7.5%	7.3%	7.5%	7.2%	7.2%	7.8%	8.3%	8.5%
	% from Out-of-Country	1.8%	1.8%	1.6%	2.0%	1.8%	2.1%	2.6%	2.7%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	77.6%	76.8%	71.6%	70.1%	69.5%	68.1%	69.1%	68.2%
	% Part-Time	22.4%	23.2%	28.4%	29.9%	30.5%	31.9%	30.9%	31.8%
	Financial Aid								
F	% of Undergraduates on Pell	37.8.%	34.3%	31.9%	35.4%	37.8%	37.8%	36.2%	-
<u>[</u>	% Undergraduates on Tops	25.8%	27.3%	25.2%	25.1%	24.2%	25.3%	27.6%	-
mei	% of FTF on Tops	50.9%	51.0%	51.2%	51.5%	55.8%	56.0%	63.4%	-
Ē	Gender								
em	% Male	34.7%	35.8%	36.0%	36.4%	36.5%	35.5%	36.3%	37.1%
997	% Female	65.3%	64.2%	64.0%	63.6%	63.5%	64.5%	63.7%	62.9%
Enrollment Demographics	Race								
ics	% Asian	2.6%	2.5%	2.3%	2.0%	1.8%	1.9%	1.9%	2.2%
	% Black	26.3%	25.3%	26.4%	26.4%	25.3%	24.6%	23.8%	24.0%
	% Hispanic	0.9%	0.9%	1.0%	1.1%	1.4%	1.5%	1.7%	2.0%
	% Native American	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%	0.4%	0.4%	0.3%	0.3%	0.3%
	% Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.1%	0.0%	0.1%
	% Nonresident Alien	1.7%	1.8%	1.6%	2.0%	2.3%	2.4%	2.6%	2.7%
	% White	65.9%	69.2%	68.4%	65.2%	65.1%	65.2%	65.7%	64.4%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	1.1%	1.4%	1.8%	2.1%
	% Unknown	2.3%	0.0%	0.0%	3.0%	2.7%	2.5%	2.2%	2.2%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	=	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	59	50	33	72	69	55	52	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	869	921	879	1,022	1,096	1,108	1,021	-
	Professional Degrees	122	107	91	69	91	93	42	-
	Master's Degrees	254	232	234	240	215	296	290	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
_	Doctoral Degrees	17	15	10	25	18	10	20	-
Awards	Specialist	3	6	4	3	6	5	2	-
rds	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	59	50	33	72	69	55	52	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	877	931	891	1,032	1,100	1,116	1,025	-
	Professional Degrees	122	107	91	69	91	93	42	-
	Master's Degrees	254	234	234	240	215	296	290	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	17	15	10	25	18	10	20	-
	Specialist	3	6	4	3	6	5	2	-
	Instructional Faculty								
Fa	Head Count	414	433	421	384	433	412	361	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	369.9	383.1	375.0	358.9	370.3	359.7	311.9	•
. (9	Non-Instructional FTE								
štafi	Faculty	20.5	15.0	16.9	7.0	5.6	6.8	22.2	-
_	Exec./ Management	58.0	53.0	46.0	52.0	46.0	44.0	41.0	-
	Other Prof.	234.9	292.9	302.8	305.8	293.4	314.0	270.9	-
GI	GRAD Act Performance Measures								
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
Act	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	63.2%	66.0%	66.0%	72.2%	72.2%	68.7%	69.4%	67.9%
+	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	49.8%	50.1%	53.3%	55.1%	56.8%	54.6%	55.6%	54.4%
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
10	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4	28.6%	28.8%	31.9%	30.9%	30.5%	34.1%	35.0%	37.3%
Z,		1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
7	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) 5	31.4%	31.1%	34.4%	32.6%	32.2%	34.3%	37.4%	41.3%
tewi	uraquation rate i within State Public Histitutions i		31.1%	J4.470	34.0%	34.4%	34.3%	37.470	41.3%
Statewide									
tewide	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institution	as - 31.7%	31.6%	34.6%	32.8%	32.7%	34.7%	38.0%	42.0%
tewide	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institution Completing at any Institution) 6	31.7%	31.6%	34.6%	32.8%	32.7%	34.7%	38.0%	42.0%
tewide	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institution	31.7%	31.6%	34.6%	32.8%	32.7%	34.7%	38.0%	42.0%

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2-2yr \ \&\ 4yr\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained,\ at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ following\ Fall\ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$

University of New Orleans

		Offiver Sity	JI IVEVV CI	icuiis					
=	Profiles	2006	2007	2008	2009	2010	2011	2012	2013
臣	Fall Headcount	11,744	11,363	11,428	11,724	11,276	10,903	10,071	9,323
Enrollment Profile	% Undergraduate	78.0%	76.2%	75.5%	74.6%	74.0%	75.8%	76.3%	76.6%
lme	% Graduate	22.0%	23.8%	24.5%	25.4%	26.0%	24.2%	23.7%	23.4%
E E	Fall FTE	9,636.5	9,355.4	9,388.4	9,606.4	9,341.9	8,841.7	8,206.2	7,750.4
řof	Lower Level FTE	3,968.5	3,601.9	3,475.6	3,563.5	3,241.7	2,985.4	2,675.3	2,540.7
ile	Upper Level FTE	3,985.5	3,946.1	4,036.6	4,054.2	4,125.7	4,081.5	3,921.6	3,767.0
	Grad FTE	1,682.5	1,807.4	1,876.2	1,988.7	1,974.5	1,774.8	1,609.3	1,442.7
	Student Origin	,,,,,,	,,,,,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	,,,,,,	,,	,	,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,,	,
	% from Louisiana	90.1%	88.3%	86.8%	87.0%	87.2%	88.1%	85.7%	84.8%
	% from Out-of-State	4.5%	6.0%	6.0%	5.7%	5.8%	5.7%	5.6%	6.5%
	% from Out-of-Country	5.4%	5.7%	7.2%	7.3%	7.0%	6.2%	8.7%	8.7%
	Full-/Part-Time Status								
	% Full-Time	69.0%	67.1%	68.9%	69.2%	68.7%	68.7%	70.2%	70.1%
	% Part-Time	31.0%	32.9%	31.1%	30.8%	31.3%	31.3%	29.8%	29.9%
	Financial Aid								
冒	% of Undergraduates on Pell	34.3%	28.5%	26.3%	29.6%	30.6%	30.6%	31.1%	-
	% Undergraduates on Tops	20.3%	18.3%	18.2%	18.6%	18.8%	18.7%	20.7%	-
nen	% of FTF on Tops	47.9%	44.6%	41.7%	47.2%	51.5%	47.9%	59.2%	-
Đ	Gender								
Enrollment Demographics	% Male	44.8%	45.7%	46.3%	47.2%	47.0%	48.1%	48.0%	48.1%
graj	% Female	55.2%	54.3%	53.7%	52.8%	53.0%	51.9%	52.0%	51.9%
) Ei	Race	F (0)	E E0/	F 40/	F F0/	F F0/	F 00/	6.204	6.004
8	% Asian	5.6%	5.5%	5.4%	5.5%	5.5%	5.8%	6.3%	6.8%
	% Black	19.7%	18.7%	17.4%	16.7%	14.7%	15.3%	15.0%	14.6%
	% Hispanic	6.7%	6.7%	6.5%	6.5%	6.2%	7.5%	8.3%	8.8%
	% Native American % Native Hawaiian or Other Pacific Islander	0.4%	0.5%	0.6%	0.5%	0.6%	0.5%	0.4%	0.4%
	% Nonresident Alien	0.0% 5.1%	0.0% 5.5%	6.9%	0.0% 7.0%	0.1% 6.6%	0.1% 5.8%	0.1% 5.6%	0.1% 5.5%
	% White	58.8%	59.9%	58.8%	57.0%	55.1%	55.3%	56.8%	57.2%
	% Two or More Races	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	0.0%	1.5%	1.2%	1.9%	2.4%
	% Unknown	3.6%	3.2%	4.3%	6.9%	9.7%	8.5%	5.7%	4.1%
	Completers	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	2011 12	2012 13	-
	Diplomas	-	-	_	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees		-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	1,316	1,188	1,287	1,295	1,363	1,330	1,326	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	648	569	561	598	699	708	705	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	48	62	45	60	44	63	55	-
Awa	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
Awards	Degrees Granted	2006-07	2007-08	2008-09	2009-10	2010-11	2011-12	2012-13	2013-14
•	Certificates	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Diplomas	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Associate Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Bachelor's Degrees	1,370	1,260	1,357	1,347	1,435	1,405	1,390	-
	Professional Degrees	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Master's Degrees	649	570	562	600	703	710	707	-
	Grad Certificate	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Doctoral Degrees	48	62	45	60	44	63	55	-
	Specialist	-	-	-	-	-	-	-	-
	Instructional Faculty	505	F. # 2	622	F22	402	465	442	
Fac	Head Count	597	573	633	532	492	465	412	-
Faculty/Staff	FTE	488.6	486.5	489.7	460.7	424.4	378.2	339.2	-
y/St	Non-Instructional FTE Faculty	30.2	30.1	28.2	24.8	27.7	42.8	43.9	
aff	Exec./ Management	175.9	175.7	178.9	92.4	89.0	82.0	158.4	-
	Other Prof.	170.5	301.6	332.6	450.1	391.9	355.4	283.5	-
	GRAD Act Performance Measures		00210	302.0		0.0	333.5		
GRAD Act	Retention Rate Fall to Spring ¹								
Đ,	Retention Rate Y1-Y2 ²	NA	68.7%	68.6%	68.5%	63.4%	66.8%	64.5%	67.2%
ct	Retention Rate Y1-Y3 ³	41.2%	NA	54.5%	52.4%	49.4%	49.8%	54.9%	48.0%
	Statewide Measures	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution) 4	23.9%	24.5%	24.0%	22.1%	20.9%	20.0%	38.1%	34.5%
Sta	Graduation Rate (IPEDS - Within Starting Institution)	1999-00	2000-01	2001-02	2002-03	2003-04	2004-05	2005-06	2006-07
Statewide									
ide	Graduation Rate (Within State Public Institutions) ⁵	26.4%	27.1%	27.9%	27.3%	27.3%	27.4%	na	38.9%
	Graduation Rate (Completing Any Level - Within State Public Institutions -	26.7%	27.3%	28.0%	27.6%	27.4%	27.4%	na	39.4%
	Completing at any Institution) ⁶	20.770	27.370	20.0 /0	27.070	27.770	27.170	iid	37.70
	Undergraduate mandatory attendance fees								
	Graduate mandatory attendance fees								
						nstitution, to the			

^{1 -} Technical Colleges & Institutions Only; First-time, Full-Time, Degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the following Spring semester

- $2-2yr \ \&\ 4yr\ Institutions\ Only; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking\ students\ enrolled\ as\ of\ the\ census\ date\ retained,\ at\ the\ starting\ institution,\ to\ the\ following\ Fall\ semester$
- 3 Four-Year Institutions Only; First-time, full-time, degree-seeking students enrolled as of the census date retained, at the starting institution, to the Fall semester 2 years after first-time enrollment
- $4-IPEDS\ Graduation\ Rate-This\ rate\ is\ calculated\ as\ the\ total\ number\ of\ completers\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time\ divided\ by\ the\ revised\ adjusted\ cohort.\ (Rate\ is\ within\ starting\ institution)$
- $5-Completing\ within\ 150\%\ of\ normal\ time:\ Bachelor's\ Degrees\ Only;\ Four-Year\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Degree-seeking\ Students,\ Completing\ at\ any\ Louisiana\ Public\ Institutions\ Only;\ First-time,\ Full-time,\ Full-time,\$
- $6 Completing \ any \ undergraduate \ degree \ within \ 150\% \ of \ normal \ time; First-time, Full-time, Degree-seeking \ students$